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HMRD46 WA CODE . 2 |

T3 ?@Pﬂ HIT TEL 3-24-75 DEB

COMmITIEE ON INTRN

Ralyg CHURCH CHQIR,FA

COMMITTEE TO STyDY GOVFHNWFNIAL OPEE, IOwo UITﬁ ESPECT'TO
' v 2

THTELLIG EéCS HCiiVITIES‘HQo WArL AK I&ITIAL REQU ST FOR INFORMATION

/

FROW.THE.FBI, AMONG THE ITEMS REQUES ED‘ IS 5 BREAKDOwWN OF

4441.__3:

FIZLD AGEWT PERSONNEL gSSIGNED TO‘IWI%RIAL SECURIIY AND

COUNTERI&TEL IGENCE MATTERS. . 'W

by

ACCORDINGLY, WITHIN FUUR EIGHT HOURS EACH SaC SHOULD SUTEL -

=i

0 FBIHQ, ATTENTION: BUDGET 4HD ACCOUNTING SE Tiow“ SETTING FORTH,

ﬁfpaanEsY-fHE'%UMBER OF SACS, "ASACS, buP*RVIbOP@ AND AGENTSAASSiGNEb
1 '
IO INTERNAL oL"UPIfY AND LOUNTERIWTnLLIGENCE MATTERS. PERCENTAGES

OF AN AGt{fo TIME, WHEN &OF ASCIGNED FULL=TTHE 10 IHLST pCiIViLIEa,

"SHOULD 3E USED IF ADP?OPDIALE PQRTICULAWLY I IHE SUPERVI bORY

CATEGORIES. THIS INGDRMALIO*\J SHUULbﬂ%ﬁ K.El DO uz:PAHmELY »
BETYEEY 14TERNAL SSCL URITY AND coumrﬁni iTE 'LiGENCE, YOUR RESPONSE SHOYLD
BE'LI'MI,TE{::-’ro‘A-_é'fz-:fezr PERSONNEL GNLY:.,I-_ o ) w ol b bF ~ /
Ewd T | o |
ESC FBI By CLR 4D .TKS I X
\
/ ‘ : E

~
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Bulky Exhibit - lnventory of Prope:? Acquired as Evidence

FD-192 (Rev. 19-6-65) )
) ¢ Date . ‘2/31/7-5

Title and Chazacter of Case

SENSTUDY
Daie Property Acquired Source From Which Property Acquized
12/31/75 . Bureau
Location of Property or Bulky Exhibit I Reason for Retentrion of Property and Efforts Made to Dispose of Same

Bulky Exhibit Room ‘

Description of Property or Exhibit and Identity of Agent Submitting Same

One copy of transcript of questions which were asked Director
_ KELLEY during his appearance before the Senate .Select Committee
on Intelligence Activities, 12/10/75.

\
- ;zéb’”gﬁ/w/

Submitted by SAC RICHARD D. ROGGE/dbl

SEMIANNUAL INVENTORY CERTIFICATION TG JUSTIFY RETENTION CF PROPERTY (Initial and Date)

2/st/27 v
5’7?//24(4 T
A/y/799ge~—

Fiald File s 62-2665 /37

T SEARCHED. TNDEXED
SERIALIZED .oeee FILED s e

DEC31 1975

FeI_BUFTALD

MW 54965 DocId:32985503 Page 3
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NR@G74 Ua CODE
1#:12PM NITEL 5;2-75 MSE
TO ALL SACS
FROM DIRECTOR (62-116395)
Pi %fOMHL ATTENTION
SENSTUDY 75
\bAPTIONLD MATTErR PERTAINS TO BUREAU'S HANDLING OF REQUESTS
FRUM SEVATE AND HOUSE SELECT COMMITTEES TO STUDY GOV&RNMENTAL
OPEZRATIONS WITH RESPECT TO INTELLIGENCE ACTLVITIES. IN CONNEC~-
TION WITH WORK OF THESE COMMITTEES, STAFF MEMBERS [MAY SEEK
TO INTERVIEW CURRENT AND FORWMER FBI ENMNPLOYEES.

AN

RECENTLY, THE SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE (SSC) STAFF HAS

INTERVIEWED SEVERAL FORMER EWMPLOYEES AND IT(IS ANTICIPATED
THAT MANY MORE.SUCH PERSONNEL WILL BE CONTACTED.

THE FBI HAS PLEDGED FULL COOPERATION WITH THE COWMITTEE
AND WE WISH TO ASSIST AND FACILITATE ANY INVESTIGATIONS UNDER-
TAKEN BY THE COMMITTEE WITH RESPECT TO THE FBI. HOWEVER, YE
DO HAVE AN OBLIGATION TO INSURE THAT sENSITLVE SOURCES AND
METHODS AND ONGOING SENSITIVE INVESTIGATIONS ARE FULLY

»
{-""

. SAC_. _ \

a2

. ASAC _ . <
. Sac. Sup\!;;xzr V | &\\

Desk 4 b2 2065~ Je

. EeiSnéﬁw(’ Y. oS merer ¢

ﬂ ) . Desk -G_Eﬁ If’ /ﬁ \ k‘i»‘“’"Df“ e~
7 lowjé__% “’r o :’i.' .
8u4£6&€Zh?' _é% éé;%» vSQVZ§§§¢?Z;)Qg§>
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PAGE TWO

PROTECTED. SHOULD ANY FORMER EMPLOYEE CONTACT YOUR OFFICE AWD
HAVE ANY QUESTION REGARDING HIS OBLIGATIUN NOT TO DIVULGE INFOR-
MATION OBTAINED BY VIRTUE OF HIS PAST FBI EWPLOYMENT, HE SHOULD
BE INSTRUCTED TO CONTACT LEGAL COUNSEL, FBIHQ, BY COLLECT CALL.

YOUR CONV&RSATIONS WITH FORMER EMPLOY&LS MUST BE IN KEEPING hITH
OUR PLEDGE. ;T 1S BELIEVED SUCH A PROCEDURE WOULD INSURE PROPER
PROTECTION AWD ALSO FACILITATE'THE WORK OF TAE SSC.

THE ABOVE PROCEDURE ALSO APPLIES TO CURRENT EMPLOYEES

OF ‘YOUR OFFICE.  HOWEVER, CONTACT WITH THE LEGAL COUNSEL SHOULD

BE HANDLED THROUGH THE SAC.

" END
DMB FBI BUFFALO
ACK FOR TWO AND CLR

HW 5439465 D%GEId:BEQSQSDS Page &




FD-36 (Rev. 5-22-64)

|
|
!
|
|
|
FBI !
Date: |
ate: 3/26/75 ;
Transmit the following in CODE]_) |
(Type in plaintext or code) :
Vig TELETYPE URGENT B
(Priority) i
________________________________________________ -
TO: DIRECTOR, FBI
FROM: SAC, BUFFALO .
ACCovw TIVG
ATTN: BUDGET AND 4A&GEBNL SECTION

ACTIVITIES

SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE

REBUTEL DATED MARCH 24, 1975.
BUFFALO DIVISION HAS TWO SUPERVISORS AND 2§ SPECIAL
AGENTS ASSIGNED TO INTERNAL SECURITY AND COUNTERINTELLIGENCE

MATTERS BUT NOT NECESSARILY ON A FULL TIME BASIS.
FOLLOWING IS A BREAKDOWN OF FIELD AGENT PERSONNEL
ASSIGNED TO THESE AREAS ON FULL TIME BASIS:

INTERNAL
SECURITY COUNTERINTELLIGENCE
SAC 0 0
ASAC 0 0
SUPERVISORS 0 0 :
st A4 A
SPECIAL AGENTS 6 o &7 /5
FBJ; lmw
oo
' (@
Approved:
Special Agent in Charge GPO : 1870 O - 402-785

MW 5439365 DocId:32939503 Page 6




FD-36 (Rev, 5-22-64) ‘

-

FBI

Date:

Transmit the following in

(Type in plaintext or code)

S S P

Via (Priority)
________________________________________________ Lo
BU
| PAGE TWO
| IN ADDITION TO ABOVE, COMPUTATION OF ESTIMATED PERCENTAGE
: OF TIME SPENT BY OTHER AGENT PERSONNEL ASSIGNED THESE MATTERS
WOULD REPRESENT EQUIVALENT OF FOLLOWING NUMBER OF FULL TIME
PERSONNEL:
INTERNAL
SECURITY COUNTERINTELLIGENCE
SUPERVISORS 1 3
SPECIAL AGENTS 7% 5
GRAND TOTALS:
SUPERVISORS 1 %
SPECIAL AGENTS 13% 5
Approved: Sent M Per
Special Agent in Charge GPO : 1970 © - 402-735

MW 54965 DocId:32989503 Page 7




L)
. OPTIONAL FORM NO. 10 4
MAY 1962 EDITION
GSA FPMR (4t CFR) 101-11.6

UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT

Memorandum
TO : SAC (66~ ) DATE: 3/26/75
FROM SUPV. FRANCIS B. JENKINS
SUBJECT: SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE

ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES

ReBUtel to Director, 3/26/75.

Information in retel was arrived at on the following
basis:

As of 3/26/75, there are 1 Supervisor and 12 SAs
assigned to Squad #3, and 1 Supervisor and 10 SAs assigned to
Squad #4, which squads handle Internal Security and Counter-
intelligence matters. In addition, 5 Resident Agents and
1 Road Trip Agent also devote a portion of their time to both
of these matters.

Set forth below is the percentage of time spent on
Internal Security and Counterintelligence by Agents of the #3
and #4 Squads, as well as Resident Agents:

INTERNAL SECURITY - AGENTS
Name Bercent Total
AHART 100%
BAGDY 100%
KASH 100%
LASH 100%
MC GUIGAN 100%
THILL 100% = 6 SAs
KING 75%
COMFORT 5%
ANGLE 2% .
BUCHER 2% a < - /A4
RISDON 2%
PUCKETT 5% = 1\SA (minus 9%)
FBJ:afe e )
(1) , SEARCHED HBD)
o CERIALIZED FILED
J{ O % 2 : ‘
\ .6(,, s FBI—BUFFALO
@f\%’w(jf% @ nesk > |
Buy U.S. Savings Bonds @alnrly orr the Payrollj Savings Plan /

MW 543965 DocId:32989503 Page 8
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BU 66~

INTERNAL SECURITY - AGENTS (Cont.)

Name Percent Total
CAIN 50%,
CORCORAN 50%, = 1 SA
THOMAS 50%
PEARSON 50% = 1 SA
SHAYW 70%
TJAGNER 50%, = 1 s& (plus 20%)
CRAVFORD 95% = 1 SA (minus 5%
JENSON 95% N 1 SA (minus 5%)
SIVULA 909 = 1 SA (minus 10%)
SUNDERLAND 50% = L SA

TOTAL 13% SAs

COUNTERINTELLIGENCE - AGENTS

HORAN 20%
SHAW 30%
WAGNER 50% = 1 SA
SMITH 95% = 1 SA (minus 5%)
SMALLDON 85%
THOMAS 5%
ANGLE 27,
RUDY 5%
RISDON 2%
PUCKETT 2% = 1 sA (plus 1%)
CAIN 50%
CORCHORAN 50% = 1 SA
PEARSON 50%
SUNDERLAND 50% = 1 SA

TOTAL 5 SAs

_2-

\ HW 54565 Docld:323859503 Page 8




BU 66~

INTERNAL SECURITY - SUPERVISORS

Name Percent Total
JENKINS 80%
UTZ 207, = 1 Supervisor

COUNTERINTELLIGENCE - SUPERVISORS

JENKINS 159
UTZ 20% = % Supervisor (minus 15%)

Based on the a2bove computations, the Bureau was
advised in retel that there are 1 Supervisor and 13% SAs assigned
full-time to Internal Security, and 3 Supervisor and 5 SAs
assigned to Counterintelligence.

The format utilized in preparation of retel was based
on information received in a telephone conversation by ASAC
JOHN F. SHANLEY with Section Chief L. CLYDE GROVER, Budgzet and
Accounting Section, Administrative Division, FBIHQ, on 3/25/75.

The above is for information.

 HW 545965 DocId:3258%503 Page 10




NRO3S ya CODE
4:10PW NITEL 5-20-75 PaAy
TO ALL sacCs
FROM DIRECTOR (62-116395)
E;RSONAL ATTENTION
SENSTUDY - 75.

REBUTEL MaAY 2, 1975.

I CONNECTION yITH wWORK OF THE SENATE AlD
COMAITTEES, ITS REPR

ESENTATIVES

INFORMATION.

HOUSE SELECT

MAY CONTACT YOUR OFFICE FOR

IN ONE RECEWT INSTANCE, A REPRESENTATIVE OF THE SENATE

SELECT COWMITTEE TELEPHONICALLY INQUIRED AS TO
IN A PARTICULAR OFFICE DURING 1973,

IDENTITY OF SaC

IN HANDLING SUCH INQUIRIES INSURE ESTABLISHING BONA FIDES

oF REPRESENTATIVE BY SHOy OF CREDENTIALS ON PERSONAL CONTACT OR,

IF TELEPHONIC CONTACT, BY TELEPHONING BACK TO 'O M

ITTEE.

UNLESS INFORMATION IS OF A PUBLIC NATURE, AS I THE INSTANCE

CITED ABOVE, OBTAIN FBIHQ CLEARANCE PRIOR TO SyPPLYING -ANY

INFORMATION,

an———

INFORMATION FURWNISHED,.

FBIHQ MUST BE EXPEDITIOUSLY ADVISED OF ALL

1. SAC x@

END

L LLEY -2
TR . THRD "‘7/

SERIALIZED /2 FILE) S—"

MAY 20 1975

ST Y

2. ASAC -
‘ 3. Sec. SupAr.
ot 4, Desk 4 ¢/) :
N 5. Dask 5 7.5
6. uesk <?7J ;

W 534965 DocId:32%89503 Page 11




NR@33 ya CODE

5:09PM S/4/75 NITEL AJN
TO ALL SaCs

FRO#M DIRECTOR (62-116395)
PERSONAL ATTENTION
SENSTUDY 75

E REBUTEL MAY 2, 1975,
' PURPOSES OF IWSTANT TELETYPE ARE TO (1> REITERATE THAT
FBI HAS PLEDGED FULL COOPERATION WITH THE SENATE SELECT
COMMITTEE (SSC)> pliD wISHES TO ASSIST“AND'FACILITATE ANY
INVESTIGATIONS UNDERTAKEN BY THE SSC wITH  RESPECT TO THE FBIj
AND (2> SET FORTH NEy PROCEDURE RELATING TO SSC STAFF
INTERVIEyS OF CURRENT AND FORMER FBI EMPLOYEES.

FOR INFOR&ATION OF THOSE 0FFIC§§ QHICH HAVE NOT PREVIOUSLY
HAD CURRENT OR FORMERJEMPLOYEES IN ITS TERRITOY INTERVIEYED .
BY THE SsC, THE BUREAU FREQUENTLY LEARNS FROM THE SSC OR
OTHERyISE THAT FORMER EMPLOYEES ARE BEING CONSIDERED FOR
INTERVIEyW BY THE SSC STAFF, INSTRUCTIONS ARE ISSUED FOR THE
FIELD OFFICE TO CONTACT THE FORMER EMPLOYEE TO ALERT HIM AS TO
POSSIBLE INTERVIEy, RENiND HIM OF HIS CO&FIﬁENTIALITY AGREEMENT

wITH THE BUREAU SUGGEST THAT IF HE IS COVTACTED FOR
1. sie_(E4~ C Mufebl :
2. ASAC of 4 0s )
3. Sec. Supvr. R '
4. Desk 4 4
5. Desk (P4 ac? { '
9 SHC

6. Desk 6 STt q,'b #

MW 54%65 DocId:32989503 age 12 CM)
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PAGE TyO

INTERVIEy, HE ¥AY CONTACT THE LEGAL COUNSEL DIVISION BY
COLLECT CALL FOR FURTHER INFORMATION. IN THE USUAL CASE,

AS CIRCUMSTAHCES UNFOLD, THE FORMER EMPLOYEE IS TOLD(I)

THAT HE HAS p RIGHT TO LEGAL COUNSEL, BUT THAT THE BUREAU
CANNOT PROVIDE SAME; (2) THAT THE BUREAU HAS WAIVED THE
COMFIDENTIALITY AGREEMENT FOR THE INTERVIEy wITHIN SPECIFIED
PARAMETERS; AND (3) THAT THERE ARE FOUR PRIVILEGED AREAS IN
yHICH HE IS ¥OT REQUIRED TO ANSYER QUESTION.. THESE AREAS
ARE RELATING TO INFORMATION WHICH MAY (A) IDENTIFY BUREAU
SOURCES; (B) REVEAL SENSITIVE METHODS/TECHNIQUES; (C) REVEAL
IDENTITIES OF THIRD AGENCIES, INCLUDING FOREIGN INTELLIGENCE
AGENCIES, OR INMFORMATION FROM SUCH AGENGCIES; AND (D) ADVERSELY
AFFECT ONGOING BUREAU INVESTIGATIONS.

HERETOFORE, BUREAU HAS OFFERED INTERVIEYEES CONSULTATION
PRIVILEGES WHEREBY A BUREAU SUPERVISOR WOULD.BE AVAILABLE
NEARBY, ALTHOUGH NOT ACTUALLY AT INTERVIEY, SO INTERVIEWEE
MIGHT CONSULT wITH HIM SHOULD QUESTIONS ARISE AS TO PpRAMETERS
OF INTERVIEy OR PRIVILEGED AREAS. THE CONSULTANT DID NOT ACT
AS A LEGAL ADVISOR.

EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY, BUREAU WILL MO LONGER PROVIDE

HW 54965 DocId:32%85503 Page 13
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PAGE THREE

OM<THE-SCEXNE PERSONNEL FOR COHSULTATION PURPOSES TO ASSIST
EITHER CURRENT OF FORMER EMPLOYEES. PROSPECTIVE INTERVIEWYEES -
SHOULD BE TQLD THAT, IF TgEY DESIRE ASSISTANCE OF THIS NATURE
DURING AN INTERVIEM, THEY #AY CONTACT EITHER PERSONALLY (IF
INTERVIEY IS IN yapSHINGTON, D. C.) OR BY COLLECT CALL, THE
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF THE INTELLIGENCE DIVISION, MR. W. é.
WANNALL, OR, I& HIS ABSENCE, SECTION CHIEF W. O. CREGAR.

THIS CHANGE Iil PROCEDURE SHOULD WOT BE CONSTRUED AS
LESSENING THE ASSISTANCE WE ARE FURNISHING TO CURRENT AND
FORMER ENPLOYEES. |
. FOR YOUR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, I Aﬁ WORKING WITH THE
DEPARTMENT IN EXPLORING AVENUES TO ARRANGE LEGAL REPRESENTATION,

- WHEN NECESSARY, FOR CURRENT AND FORMER EMPLOYEES yITHOUT
EXPENSE TO- THEM. YOU wILL BE KEPT ADVISED OF DEVELOPMENTS
IN THIS REGARD.

END ‘

RFP FBi 8U

Lﬂﬂ 54065 DocId:32989503 Page 14 °




FD350 (Rev, 7-16-63}

¢

(Mount Clipping in Space Below)

HW 24965 DocId:32%8%503

" Prevent Megal “Surveillance

Contmumg disclosures by the Senate

Select Committee on Intelligence drama- |

tize to the American people how exces-
sive and illegal certain CIA and FBI sur-

veillance practices became -during the’

fading Cold War years.

Apparently the systematic opening of
foreign mail to and from Americans by
the CIA, as well as the FBI's burglary
break-ins or “black bag jobs,” had been
stopped quite a while ago — as they
certainly should have been.

But with Americans now well alerted
to this threat to their own liberties, there
can be no excuse for avoiding effective
new restraints to -correct past mistakes
and prevent a recurrence, of these
abuses,. .. - .

Earlier this year the Rockefeller CIA

panel disclosed the 20-year program of
mail openings, which it branded as
“unlawful” and raising ‘constitutional
questions under the Fourth Amendment”
barring unreasonable search and sei-
zure. But a Senate committee has now
added such details as Sen. Church’s dis-
covery in his own CIA files of a copy of a
letter he had sent from Russia to his
mother-in:law in Idaho in 1971

More 'disturbing "is the disclosure
that the FBI between 1942 and 1968 con-
ducted 238 break-in burglaries against 14
unnamed “domestic security targets,”
not to mention uncounted others against

4. Deosk 4
3. Besl 5
6. Desk 6

Page

cﬁ.-—nﬂ-——c

Clomereldratimstety

various other individuals and groups.
What this means is that the FBI, with-
out benefit of any court warrant as re-
quired under the Fourth Amendment,
broke into homes and offices and

_presumably rummaged through private

files, letters and other belongings. To put
it bluntly, the FBI in such cases, wheth- .
er with or without the support of higher
autority brazenly 1gn01ed the B111 of
Rights.

We realize, of course, ‘that attltudes
and conditions have changed..The break-
ins began in wartime, That they persist-
ed long afterwards, however, documents

- the inadequacies of legal restraints, and

the dangers of the irresponsible attitude
of “go do it, but don’t tell me about it.”

More important than assessing blame
or hooting at ironies is the imperative of
preventing similar perils in the future.
The country needs better laws, more
effective accountability of these agencies
to elected officials and a much greater
alertness on their part to the dangers
posed by surveillance excesses to Ameri-
can liberties.

The U. S. must have first-rate intelli-
gence capability at home and abroad. It
needs a strong and effective FBI and CIA
in the national interest. But it must de-
vise strict guidelines that confine this

" capability within lawful and constltutxon-

al boundaries.

/é@?f ﬂ/ :
CQS;Z7Z/5%VQZFBQ§/v’9h~§

e e —d

1/ ?K “
~( [ ~R/€3 -,

62~ 7.9LJ‘—+ wo

{Indicate page, name of
newspaper, city and state.)
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BUFFALO EVENING NEWS
Buffalo, New York
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1 - 80-1876
1 - 80-2122

9/29/75
City

Date:

Edition:
Author: .
editor: Millard C. Browne

Tile: SENATE SELECT
COMMITTE ON

Character: INTELLIGENCE
Classlﬁcutiog\w 66 2183 —

Submitting Office:

"Buffald—
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SAC (67-369-K) 11/12/75

SAC RICHARD D. ROGGE

HARY JO COOK

This is to record that at 4:30 P on
11/10/75 SAC was telephonically contacted by Supervisor
EDTARD P, GRIGALUS of the Intelligence Division indicating
that there is a possibility SA GARRY G. LASH may be
called to testify before the Select Committee to Study
Government Operations with respect to intellipence
activities and that he was ealling to verify that
SA LASH was the primary casc Agent who handled 'IARY JO
COOK. Mr. GRIGALUS stated that any further ianformation
that is developed, he will notify Buffalo.

(1.— 62-2665 (Senstudy, 75)
1 - SAC

5 1 - ABAC

I 1 - SA LASH

RDR:faf
(5)

SERIPLZED v TIED, | aseniense
AT
NV S AT
FBI—BUFFALO 7,
e

lH’W 54565 Docld:3238%503 Page 16
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SAC  (67-3G9-K) 11/13/75

LDUARD P, GRIGALUS
FBIHO, EXTLNSION 4591

NARY JO COOL

Rememo of SAC RICHARD D. ROGGEL, 11/12/75.

On 11/13/75 EDVARD P. GRIGALUS, IBIIQ,
Ext. 4591, telephonically advised as follows:

The U, S. Senate Seclect Committee to study
governnental operations with respect to intelligence
activities made the following request: "The following
documents and materinls relating to MARY JO COOX, in
cuctody of the Buffanlo, H. Y., Field Office or elsevhere:

a. all documents and materials reflecting I
contacts and rcports of contacts (and the substance
thercof) between MARY JO COOK and FBI SAs from 7/73 to
12774,

b. all documents and naterials reflecting // .
information supplicd by MARY JO COOX to FBI SAs (and

Burcau TField or Headquarters summarics thereof), including »
nll written reports prepared by HARY JO COOX from 7/73 Iy
to 12/74. [

¢. all documents and materials relating to n
any guidance, directions, instructions or suggestioas f
given to MNMARY JO COOX by TIBI SAs from 7/73 to 12/74.

d. all documents and materials relating to
Bureau and Field Office supervision of the handling of
LIARY JO CCOK by FBI SAs from 7/73 to 12/74.

Send above materigls by cover airtel
captioned VSENSTUDY 75, ATTH: INTD

#r. W. O. CREGAR." ] o é’

- . VO~ T

@D~ 62-2665 (SENSTUDY, 75) _ T
1 - SAC eee\mmuw,,,ymm.a'?_:—*:‘f"?‘ ;
1 — ASAC Pe ﬁmm&mm@ﬁxnuxfafwd~ =
1 - SA LASH L HICRNT

LPG/faf FEIBUFTALD

<L 7 F.

(5) . L

, P "

,t {0 % T
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Fasuting Slip

0-7 (Rev. 12-17-73)

TQ: SAC:

-~

P ‘i :
(Copies to Of.s Checked)

{7 Albany [ Houston {3 Oklahoma City E% lﬁgi?\ﬁT'
) Albuguerque [ ] Indianapolis Omaha ] Bem
] Alexandria [} Jackson [T Philadelphia ' ] Bonn
{1 Anchorage [} Jacksonville 1 Phoenix ] Brasilia
1 Atlanta ] Kansas City {1 Pittsburgh ] Buenos Aires
{T] Ballimore 1 Knoxville {1 Portland ] Caracas
{1 Bimningham [T} Las Vegas ] Richmond ] Hong Kong
[ Boston () Little Rock {] Sacramento ) London
{7 Buffalo [ Los Angeles St. Louis ) Madrid
] Butte {1 Louisville [] Salt Lake City ' [ Manila
{1 Charlotte (] Memphis (] San Anlonio ] Mexico City
_1 Chicago ) Miami ] San Diego [} Ottawa
{_j Cincinnati ] Milwaukee (1 San Francisco ' [] Paris
[ Cleveland ] Minneapolis ] San Juan ] Rome
C3 Columbia .} Mobile [] Savannah ] Singapore
] Dallas ] Newark ] Seaitle - [ Tel Aviv

Denver ] New Haven ] Springfield J Tokyo
] Detroit New Orleans ) Tampa
i1 E! Paso ] New York City [} Washington Field
{1 Honolulu {1 Norfolk ] Quantico

: ‘ 0 11/21/75
RE: SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE Date 21/
ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES
Retention [For appropriate

{]J For information T} optional {_J action " [3 Surep, by _—

7™ The enclosed is for your information. If used in' a fulure report, [—] conceal all
sources, [} paraphrase conients. {

[TJ Enclosed are corrected pages from report of SA
dated .

Remorks:
Enclosed for your information is a copy of
an article by Mr. William Safire entitled "Mr.
Church's Cover-Up" that appeared in the
November 20, 1975, issue of "The New York Times.'

' (L\{' S \5‘#'?5‘74

Ene. ( l)
Bufile
Urfile

HW 54565 DocId:32389503
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By William Safire

WASHEINGON, Nov. 19—O0n Oct. 10,
1963, the then-Attorney General of the
United States put his personal signa-
ture on a document that launched and
legitimatized one of the most horren-
dous abuses of Federal police power in
this century.

In Senator ¥Frank Church’s subcom-
mittee hearing room this week, the
authorized wiretapping and subse-
quent unauthorized bugging and at-
tempted blackmailing of Martin Luther
King Jr. is being gingerly examined,
with the “investigation” conducted in
such a way as not to unduly em-
- barrass officials of the Kennedy or

Johnson Administrations.

With great care, the commitiee has
focused on the F.B.I. Yesterday, when?
the committee counsel first set forth

- the resuli of shuffling through press
clips, it seemed as if no Justice De-
partment had existed in 1962; today,
an F.B.I. witness pointed out that it
was Robert Kennedy who authorized
the wiretap of Dr. King, and that “the

President of the United States and the

Attorney General specifically discussed

their concern of Communist influence

with Dr. King.”

But the Church committee showed
no zest for getting further to the Ken-
nedy root of this precedent to Water-
gate eavesdropping. If Senator Church
were willing to let the chips fall where
they may, he would call some knowl-

. cdgeable witnesses into the glare of
the camera lights and ask them some
queslions that have gone unasked for

- thirteen years.

For example, he could call Nicholas

. Katzenbach, Attoiney General Ken-

nedy’s deputy and successor, and ask
what he knows of the Kennedy de-
cision to wiretap Dr. King. Who at

Justice concurred in the recommenda-

tion? How does the F.B.I know the 4

President was consulted or informed?

After Mr. Katzenbach assumed of-’
fice, and the wiretapplng continued,
he was told by angry newsmen that
tne F.B.I. was leaking scurrilous in-
formation about Dr, King. Why did he
wait for four months, and for a thou-
sand telephonic interceptions, to dise
continue the officially approved tap?

Of course, this sort of testimony
would ercde Senator Church’s political
base, That is why e do not see foi-
mer Assistant F.B.L dircetor Cartha
(Deke) Deloach, Lyadon  Johnson's
personal contact with the F.B.L in the
witness chaiv, What éid  President
Johnson know about the character-
assaszination plot and when did he
know 1?2 What conversations toog
place between Mr. Deioach and Pres:-
dent Johnson on the tapping of Dr.
Hing, or aboul the use of the F.B.L in
#ay oather intrusions into the lives of
2'itical figares?

|

' Mr. Church’sgCover-Up

“Iie commiltee is not asking embar-
rassing questions even when answers
are readily avaifable. A couple of
weeks ago, at an open hearing, an
FBI man inadvertently started to
blurt out an episode aboul newsmen
who were weritapping in 1962 wit

. the apparent knowledge of Attorney

General Kennedy. The too-willing wit; -
ness was promptly shooshed into si
lence, and told that such informatior
would be developed only in executive
session. Nobody raised an eyebrow.

That pattern of containment by the
Church committee is vividly shown by
the handling of the buggings at the
1964 Republican and Democratic con-

ESSAY

ventions which were ordered by Lyn-
doa Johnson, Such invasions of politi- .
cal headquarters were worse than the
crime committed at Watergate, since
they involved the use of the 'FRB.L,
but the Chirch investigators seem to
be determinetl not to probe too deeply.

If F.B.I. documents say that reports
were made to specific Johnson aides,
why are those men not given the
same opportunity to publicly tell their
story so avidly given the next Presi-
dent’s men? If Lyndor Johnson com-
mitted this impeachable high crime of
using the F.B.IL to spy on political',
opponents, who can be brought for-
ward to tell us all about it? ,

But that would cause embarrass-
ment to Democrats, and Senator
Church wants to embarrass profes-
sional employees of investigatory
agencies only. A new sense of Con- -
gressional decorum exists, far from
the sense of outrage expressed in the
Senate Watergate committee’s hear-
ing room. When it is revealed that the
management of NBC News gave press
credentials to L.B.J.’s spies at the 1964
convention, everybody blushes demure-f’
ly—and mobody demands to know
which network executive made what.
decision under what pressure.

I have been haranguing patieni”
readers for years about the double
standard applied to Democratic and
Republican political crimes, ard had
hoped the day would come when the
hardball precedents set by the Ken-
nedy and Johnson man would be iawd
before the public in damning detail.

Obviously, Democrat Frank Church
s not the man to do it. His jowl-
shaking indignation is ail too selec-
tive; the trail of high-level responsi-
bility for the crimes committed against
Dr. King and others is evidentiy going
to be allowed o cosi.

Pitv, You'd think tkac afier ail the
nation bas been througn ia the past
few years, our political leaders would
have learned that the ope thinp thal
brings vou dowan i& the act of cover-
ing up. il
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UNITED STATES SENATE
SELECT COMMITTEE ON
INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES

ANDREW POSTAL SA LASH, what is your present employment?

SA LASH Special Agent of the FBI

POSTAL Where are you assigned?

LASH Buffalo, New York

POSTAL Vere you assigned there during the Summer
of 19737

LASH Yes

POSTAL Did you specialize in any type of
investigations?

LASH Yes, Internal Security investigations

POSTAL ‘ Did you have occasion to recruit

Mary Jo Cook as an informant in an
organlzatlon known as Vietnam Veterans
Against the War (VVAW) (Characterization
of which is contained in appendix heveto)?

LASH Yes

POSTAL Would you state why the Buffalo Chapter
of the VVAW was being investigated
by the FBI?

LASH I do not feel that I can answer this
questlon within the scope of the current
interview.

POSTAL Who was your supervisor at the time
you handled Mary Jo Cook?

LASH Francis Jenkins

POSTAL Who was your SAC at the time?

LASH Richard Ash

POSTAL Would you deséribe for us the methods

of vecruiting Mary Jo Cook.

LASH Upon discovering thdat Mary Jo Cook had
attended some meetings of the Buffalo
Chapter of the VVAW, I interviewed her
conecerning her attendance and indicated
to her that I wished her to become an
informant for the FBI.

- HW 54%65 DocId:32%9838503 Page 21 - D
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Specifically, what instructions did you
give her?

I told her to become a member of the
Buffalo Chapter of the VVAW in order
that she mlght gather information
eoncern;ng violent or radical activities
engaged in by the organization.

Vhat upec1f1c area was lMiss Cook assigned
to work in?

Initially she became a member of the
women's group of the VVAI.

Was this group of the VVAV engaged in
any speecific type of activity at the time?

I believe at this point in Jtime they
were trying to develop various
programs they could implement in the future.

Did you tell her she was to obtaln
background 1nformatlon concerning
individuals in the group?

I told her to obtain information concerning
members of the VVAW.

What do you mean by "a member?®

The VVAW did not have membership cards

as such, however, I considered a

person who attends meetings of the Chapter
or gives financial or other support to be
a member of ‘the organization.

What type of background information did
she obtain?

She obtained physical desorlptlons and
other types of background information
such as residences or employment which
would allow me to differentiate between
that individual and other individuals
in the Buffalo area.
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UNITED STATES SENATE
SELECT COMMITTEE ON
INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES

POSTAL Did you have her provide any other
information concerning individuals
in the organization?

LASH I asked her to identify those individuals
who had a capability of engaglng in
radical or violent activities.

JEFF KAYDEN What is the difference between violent
and radical activities?

LASH Radical activities that are not violent
are those which are illegal or infringe
upon the vights of other citizens.

POSTAL Did you have another Agent present with
you when you recruited Hary Jo Cook?

LASH Yes, I did.

POSTAL For what reason?

LASH It is a FBI regulatlon that two Agents

be present during initial interviews
with female informants.

POSTAL Did this Agent become a handling Agent
of Mary Jo Cook?

LASH No, he did not. He was merely present
during the initial interview.

POSTAL When did you Ffirst contact Mary Jo Cook?

LASH June, 1973

POSTAL Did Mary Jo Cook attend meetings of the

VVAW with her boyfriend, whose name we
shall not mention?

LASH I believe she did.
POSTAL Dld she and her boyfriend ever give
joint veports?
LASH I ¢an not discuss that matter within
the scope of this inquiry.
-l -
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Miss Cook stated that the objectives of
the VVAW were as follows:

To end the war in Viet Nam, to obtain
better veteran's benefits, to upgrade
bad conduct discharges, to obtain
drug treatment for veterans. Is this
correct?

I believe they embraced those objectives
but they also had others.

Vhat were the other objectives?

As she described them, the destruction of
U. S. imperialism and the replacement of
our form of govermment with a socialist
government, probably modeled after the
government of Red China.

Did the VVAW ever engage in violent
activities?

Yes.
Could you cite some examples?

The first meeting she attended, for
example, concerned the planning of a
disruption of a U. S, Harlne Corps

Armed Forces Day dlsplay in Buffalo. On
other occasions actions weve planned
which were illegal and disruptive.

Can_you give any examples of violent
activities by individual members?

I recall on one occasion several members

in this organization told Miss Cook

that they felt the actions of an individual

who was arrested for a bombing on the

University of Mlchlgan campus, which resulted in
death, were justified for political purposes.

Do you know of any violent act1v1t1es
that VVAY members actually engaged in

since the foregoing could possibly be
rhetoric?

On several occasions members of the

-5 -
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. VVAY have physically assualted members of other

subversive groups in the Buffalo area.

Miss Cook has indicated that you told
her that you were interested in attempts
by other groups to take over the VVAU.
Did this ever happen?

Accordlng to Information provided by
Miss Cook, the Revolutlonary Union
(Characterlzatlon of which is contained
in appendix hereto) was attempting to
take over the VVAW. I was interested
in this.

Vhat is the Revolutionary Union?

The Revolutionary Union is a Maoist
subversive group.

Was the Revolutionary Union attempting
to take over the Buffalo Chapter?

According to Miss Cook, they were trying
to take over chapters in several areas

of the country and she said that they were
taking over the Hew York City chapter,
however, I cannot recall specific attempts
to take over the Buffalo chapter while

I was handling Miss Cook.

Did the Revolutionary Union ever take
ovér the VVAW?

I cannot answer that within the scope
of this inguiry.

Did you consider the VVAW to be a
subversive organization?

Yes
Do you know anything about "Cointelpro®?

I cannot answer that within the scope
of this inguivry.

-6 -
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Did you ever use information provided
by Mary Jo Cook in any co;ntelpro~type
activities such as getting members of
VVAW fired from their jobs or telling
the parents of members?

o I did not.

Did you ever take any actions against
Hary Jo Cook or her family?

No I did not.

Did you ever engage in any disruptive
or neutrallzlng action against the
organization?

I engaged in no disruptive activities,
however, if I leavrned that the organization
was planning something illegal I would

alert the local authorities and sufficient
police officers would appear at the scene to
prevent trouble. I feel this neutralized any
planned illegality by the VVAW.

Did Miss Cook ever provide you with
mailing licts of the organization?

HMiss Cook provided me with any number of
lists, whether they were described as
mailing lists or membership listsy I
cannot recall.

Did she ever provide you with any
contribution lists of the organization?

Not that I can recall.

bid you ever tell her that you were
interested in determlnlng if the
organlzatlon was receiving funds from
foreign sSources.

I ecannot specifieally recall telling
her that.

Would you be 1nterested in knowing

if the VVAW was receiving funds from
foreign sources?

-7 -
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E LASH Yes I would.

POSTAL Did you ever find out that the VVAW

| was getting funds from foreign sources?
LASH No.

é POSTAL What did you do with the names that

| were contained on these lists?

LASH I would review the lists to determine
if there was anything significant
contained in them and a great deal of
them I would do nothing with and merely
return the lists to Miss Cook. She
provided me with a lot of material that
I had no interest in.

POSTAL Did she ever provide you with a
LASH Not that I can recall
POSTAL Did she ever give you any information

concerning VVAW defense strategies?

LASH I believe she gave me material such
as reprints of articles from "Psychology
Today? and from a magazine called,
"Counter Spy" and other information of

|
i
:
!
t defense pamphlet?
f
i
|
t that nature.

POSTAL Did she tell you that she was working
with the Attica Defense Committee?

LASH Yes

POSTAL What is the Attica Defense Committee?

LASH It is an umbrella-type organization

in which individuals who are interested
in defending Attica prisoners as well
as individuals seeking their own ends
have gotten together.

POSTAL Did Miss Cook ever indicate that the
VVAY was a conduit of mail between
‘the Attica Defense Committee and prisoners
in order to get letters in and out of
Jail?

LASH I don't vecall her saying that.

MW 54965 DocId:32%8%503 Page 27 -8 ~
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Did she ever talk about courtroon
tactics or witnessées to be used
by the Attica Defense Committee?

Not that I can recall

Did you ever give any information she
provided to the Attica prosecutors?

None whatsoever

Did you ever give any kind of information
regarding the Attica Defense Committee
to others outside the FBI?

I would pass on information concerning
demonstrations, rallies, etc. to the
local authorities.

Did she ever talk about demonstrations
in the courtroom itself?

Not that I can recall.

Did she ever provide logistical
type information concerning Attica
demonstrations?

Yes, on one occasion she was even
a "parade marshal” at a demonstration.

Was there ever any violence at Attica
Defense Committee Demonstrations?

On one occa31on another group which was
marching in a demonstration planned

‘to march out of the parade and trash

the Chase Manhattan Bank in Buffalo
provoking the police. This information
was brought to the attention of the police
and it did not occur. And as I recall,

I also told Mary dJdo Cook about this

plan and might have prevented it from
happening.

Are any of the individuals who are actually
connected with the defense of the Attica
prisoners known to be violence-prone
individuals?

-9 -
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I cannot answer that within the scope
of this inquiry

What was the method of her providing
you with reports?

She would provide me with information
either in ,person or by telephone, which
I would dictate to a stenographer, have
reduced to writing and have her sign.

Did these reports contain background
information regarding individuals?

Yes
Vhat type of background information?

The same type I described before, physical
data, place of employment; residence, etec.

Did she give you follow-up data on this
background information?

Yes. If a person changed his residence
or employment she would tell me.

Did she make conclusions in her reports?

She reported information factually,
however,; I believe she did make conclusions
regarding the propens;ty for violence

for individuals in the organization.

Miss Cook indicated that after a while
shée began to give you reports whevein

several meetings would be reported in

one report if these meetings concerned
a central theme. Is this true?

As best I can recall, Miss Cook gave me
reports on each 1nd1v1dual meeting she
attended.

Did you ever indicate to Miss Cook that
you had specific questions for her from
Washington?

I cannot recall saying that.

- 10 -
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POSTAL She stated that on occasion you provided
her with a list of questions which she
said came from Washington and sometimes
she did not understand the questions.

LASH On oceasion I would ask her questions
about the organization. I never gave
her any list of questions that I said
came from.Uashlngton’ On several
occasions I told her, in response to
her questlons, that the information she
provmded was sometimes sent to Washington
since it pertained to VVAW nationally.

I pointed out that this should calm

her fears that the FBI might be

getting information from informants who
are not telling the true story about

the VVAW. I also pointed out to her
that her information being accurate
would in fact offset any mis-information
that might come from another informant.

POSTAL Did Miss Cook ever provide out of town
reports?
LASH . Yes. Miss Cook traveled to other cities

and provided reports on activities in
these cities.

POSTAL Was she provided with the names of Agents
and telephone numbers in these other cities.

LASH Yes she was.

POSTAL Was this so she could report to these

other Agents?

LASH No. She was given the number for
emergcncy purposes only, to be utilized
if shc found out something that required
immediate attention or if she suffered
some personal emergency such as an
automobile accident, etc.

POSTAL During her trips to other cities and
attendance at conventions, did she
obtain any documents for the FBI?

LASH Yes.

- 11 -
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POSTAL What was the nature of these documents?
LASH Any number of documents and handouts were

provided to the attendees at conventions.

Some of these were pamphlets describing

VVAY act1V1t1es, copies of VVAW newspapers,
flyers concerning demonstrations and activities
in other VVAW chapters, etc.

POSTAL tthat was the method of payment for Miss Cook's
services?

LASH Miss Cook was paid on a COD basis for
information provided.

POSTAL Was she paid a salary?

LASH No

POSTAL What determined the amount that she was

paid monthly?

LASH She was pald on a monthly basis COD for
1nformat10n,prov1ded. Inasmuch as she
provided a good deal of information every
month, she was usually pald the maximum
amount permitted by FBI Headquarters,
therefore monthly payments often totaled
similar amounts.

POSTAL Wlas she instructed to pay income tax?

LASH She was advised to treat all money
she received from the Bureau as income
and to pay appropriate taxes.

POSTAL Was she given any instructions on how
to report her income from the FBI?

LASH I cannot recall giving her any specific
instructions, however, if I had I would
have instructed her to report it as
miscellaneous income or income from
self-employment, something of that nature.

POSTAL VWere these Instructlons to conceal the
fact that she was recelving money from
confidential FBI funds?

- 12 -
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No. This would have been to conceal
the fact that she was an FBI informant.

Did you get Mary Jo Cook a job?
I aided her in finding employment.
tThat were the circumstances?

Miss Cook indicated that she was being
criticized by members of her group

for being a "lumpen proletariat™ (PH)
for not being gainfully employed.

This is a Marxist term for anyone
being supported by their parents

or Welfare, etc. She indicated that
it would be necessary for her to find
a job and I contacted a social
acquaintance of mine who is employed
by a Buffalo area bank, who advised that
‘the bank is always looking for tellers.
I advised Miss Cook to go to the bank.
She did and she got a job as a teller,

Did Mary Jo Cook feel she was an
Agent Provacateur?

No. On the contrary, I feel if anything

she was a non-provacateur since I

instructed her to act in such a way as to
prevent any violent or illegal act ‘that might
be discussed in her presence. I +think she
understood this and acted in this way.

Why did Mary Jo Cook act as an informant?

Mary Jo Cook was an actual member of the
VVAW as well as being an informant for the
FBI. She reconciled this in her mind

by feeling that she was providing

the FBI with information that was objective
and true about the organization, as well as
preventing violent individuals from taking
over the group.

What percentage of the group did you feel
was violence prone?

I do not think I can answer that.
- 13 -
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You cannot give some approximation?

According to Miss Cook there were
individuals who were not interested at all
in violence, as well as individuals who were
interested in taking up the gun and
fighting in the streets as a defensive
measure assuming that a violent revolution
would be started by the establishment.

There were also individuals who were
interested in initiating violence themselves
to bring about their political goals.

What percentage of the group each of

these factions represented, I cannot say.

Could wyou 1ndlcate the number of
violent act1v1t1es that the VVAW was
involved in during the period you
handled Mary Jo Cook?

I cannot recall.
Was it 2 or 25%
Between 2 and 25.

Mary Jo Cook 1nd1eated that the VVAVW members
were the most lovlng and good people she
has ever met. Did she ever indicate ‘that
you you?

Yes.

If she indicated that these people
were so loving and good, how did
you feel that they could engage in
acts of violence.

I do not mean to be facetious, but

I have read that the "Charles Manson
family"” in California claim to love
each other and are very interested

in ecology and other good things.

But I believe they certalnly Seem

to be capable of engaging in violence,

- 14 -
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POSTAL Miss Cook indicates that she felt
there were other informants in the
group. Did you ever discuss other
infoqpants with her?

LASH On one occasion an individual came to Buffalo
from another part of New York state
who was suspected of being an informant.
The group wanted to take action against him,
however Mary Jo Cook told them they
should take no action, but rather should
check with VVAW members in his home area to
determine if he was an informant.
I believe at the time it was necessary
for me to ask her about this situation
immediately after it happened and she
therefore suspected we had other
informants in the organization.

POSTAL Did you indicate +o her that if she
were to quit you would put other informants
in the organization who would possibly
not be as truthful about the VVAW
as she was?

LASH Yes. I believe I did indicate this to her,
POSTAL Why did she quit?
LASH Because she indicated that she was hav1ng

nightmares and suffering actual physical
affllctlons due to her fears of being
discovered as an informant.

POSTAL She has indicated that she has had
long political discussions with you
where you dlsavreed with her on
political issues. Is this correct?

LASH Yes, this is corrvect.
POSTAL What prompted these discussions?
LASH She indicated on many occasions that

as a member of the VVAW she was only
hearing political perspective from the
far left. She asked that I present
her with an alternative pepvspective
which I attempted to do. I attempted
to point out that there are two sides

- 15 -
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to every question. For example,

I recall on one occasion she was told
by the VVAW that Bethlehem Steel in

the Buffalo area had permitted a worker
to die rather than shut down a blast
furnace after a worker had fallen

down into the furnace area. I checked
on ‘this and told her that the true story
was that the worker had had a fatal heart
attack before falling into the dangerous
area and that immediately after his fall
everything was shut down for his rescue.

Did she indicate to you that she was
espec;ally concerned about the atrocities
at Attica Prison?

Yes, she did.

Did you ever indicate to her that you
talked to someone who had been there
and said there were no atrocities?

I indicated to her that I had talked
to a physician who had been there
after the rebellion had been put down
who had told me that the individuals
he treated had been 1n3ured during the
period the prison was in the hands of
the rebellious inmates and not during
the suppression of the riot.

Did she ever discuss political parties
with you?

The only thing I can recall is her telling
me that at some time in the future the
VVAW will be a grassroots socialist party
in the United States

Did she mention an individual named
Martin Solestry (PH)?

Do you mean Martin Sostre?
Who is he?

He is a prlson inmate I believe in
Auburn Prison.

- 16 -
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POSTAL Is there a Martin Sostre Defence Committee?

LASH I believe so.

POSTAL Did she ever give you any information
about the Martin Sostre Defense Committee?

LASH Mo

POSTAL When she wanted to quit did you try to

keep her as an informant?

LASH On several occasions I convinced
her that she should remain an informant
but at the time of our last contact I
felt that she had truly made up her mlnd
and I made no further attempt to convince
her to remain an informant.

POSTAL Pid it bother you that she was reporting
to you on the political activities of these
individuals?

Is it Bureau pollcy that informants report
on political activity?

LASH I don't feel that I can answer either of
these questions within the scope of the
inquiry.

- 17 -
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APPENDTX

VIETNAM VETERANS AGAINST THE WAR/
WINTER SOLDILER ORGANIZATION

The Vietnam Veterans Against .the War, formed in
1967 by Vietnam veterans to protest United States involve=-
ment in the war in Southeast Asia (changed name to Vietnam
Veterans Against the War/Winter Soldier Organization (VVAW/
WS0) in 1973 to include non-veterans as members), has spon~
sored numerous anti~government demonstrations, some resulting
in violence. The VVAW/WSO National Office (NO) and some key
chapters are infiltrated and influenced by the militant Revolu=-
tionary Union (RU) organization, and VVAW/WSO leaders have told
members that VVAW/WSC is a revolutionary organization, not 'just
another group of war wveterans.' . The current Marxist-Leninjiste~
Maoist oriented NO, which promotes education of the membership
in Marxist-Leninist=Maoist doctrine and directs the organizatiocn
into political growth aleng the same lines, has at VVAW/WSO
National Steering Committee Meetings (NSCM), in 1974, portrayed
VVAW/WSO as a mass anti-imperialist crgenizatiocn and a vanguard
of the revolution eventually crxeated by the masses,

VVAW/WSO leaders voted at the December, 1674 NSCM to
align VVAW/WSO with the RU, which erganization follows a strict
Maocist line designed to bring about violent revolution in the
United States. ) A
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APPENDIX
REVOLUTIONARY UNION

"1 . The Revolutionarv Union \“U,t founded in eak_y

1968 in the San Francisco Bay area, is a militant semi~
cover* Marxist-leninist revolutionary organlédtlcn
jdeologically oriented towards the People Republic of
China and the teachings of Chairman MAO Tso ~-tung. Its
objectives as set forth in its theoretical Dubllﬂatlon,
"The Red Papers,' and "in its monthly newspaper, 'Revelution,”
are the development of a united front against imperialism,
the fostering of revolutiomary working class unity and
leadership in struggle, and the formation of a communist
party based on Marxism~Lefrinism-MAO Tse-tung thought, leading
to the overthrow of the United States Government by force
and violence. lembers of the RU have been identified as
collecting weapons while engaging in firearms and guerrilla
warfare tralnlng As of July, 1974, RU national headquartﬂrs
was located in Maywood, IllanLS.
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TO: DIRECTOR, FBI (62-116335)
FROM:  SAC, BUFFALQ ((62-2665)>,
SENSTUDY 75 ’

Enclosed is an original and 8 copies of a LHM
captioned, "U,S. Senate Select Committee on Intelligence
Activities (8SC)."

The enclosed LHM concerns interview of SA GARRY 4.
LASH by SSC staff members on 11/20/75.

Arrangement of areas of inquiry in enclosed LHM
is topical rather than chronological.
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EXCERPTS OF REMARKS MADE BY

ASSISTANT TO THE DIRECTOR --

DEPUTY ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR JAMES B. ADAMS

TESTIFYING BEFORE THE

SENATE SELECT COMMITTEE

PERTAINING TO THE XU KLUX KLAN,

GARY ROWE, FORMER FBI INFORMANT, AND

PREVIOUS ATTEMPTS OF THE FBI

TO PREVENT VIOLENCE

DECEMBER 2, 1975
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QUESTION:

MR.
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ADAMS:

-

.«..You do use informants and do instruct them to
spread dissention among certain groups that they are
informing on, do you not?

We did when we had the COINTEL programs which were
discontinued in 1971, and I think the Klan is probably one
of the best examples of a situation where the law was
ineffective at the time. We heard the term, State's Rights
used much more than we hear today. We saw with the
Little Rock situation the President of the United States
sending in the troops pointing out the necessity to use
local law enforcement. We must have local law enforcement
use the troops only as a last resort. When you have a
situation like this where you do try to preserve the
respective roles in law enforcement, you have historical
problems.

With the Klan coming along, we had situations where
the FBI and the Federal Government was almost powerless
to act. We had local law enforcement officers in some
areas participating in Klan violence. The incidents

mentioned by Mr. Rowe--everyone of those he saw them from the
lowest level--the informant. He didn't see what action
was taken with that information as he pointed out during
his testimony. Our files show that this information was
reported to the police departments in every instance.

We also know that in certain instances the infor-

mation upon being received was not being acted upon. We

also disseminated simultaneously through letterhead




QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

memorandum to the Department of Justice the problem.

And here we were--the FBI--in a position where we had no
authority in the absence of an instruction from the
Department of Justice to make an arrest. Section 241

and 242 don't cover it because you don't have evidence

of a conspiracy. It ultimately resulted in a situation
where the Department called in U. S. Marshals who do have
authority similar to loc;} law enforcement officials.

So historically, in those days, we were just as
frustrated as anyone else was, that when we got information
from someone like Mr. Rowe--good information, reliable
information~-and it was passed on to those who had the
responsibility to do something about it, it was not always
acted upon as he indicated.

' In none of these cases, then, there was adequate
evidence of conspiracy to give you jurisdiction to act.

The Departmental rules at that time, and still do,
require Departmental approval where you have a conspiracy.
Under 241, it takes two or more persons acting together.
You can have a mob scene and you can have blacks and whites
belting each other, but unless you can show that those that
initiated the action acted in concert, in a conspiracy, you
have no violation.

Congress recognized this and it wasn't until 1968
that they came along and added Section 245 to the Civil

Rights Statute which added punitive measures against an
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QUESTION:

MR ADAMS:
QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

individual. There didn't havé:to be a conspiracy. This
was a problem that the whole country was grappling with--
the President of the United States, Attorneys General--we
were in a situation where we had rank lawlessness taking
place. As you know from the memorandum we sent you that
we sent to the Attorney General the accomplishments we were
able to obtain in preventing violence and in neutralizing
the Klan and that was one of the reasons.

oe+.A local town meeting on a controversial social
issue might result in disruption. It might be by hecklers
rather than by those holding the meeting. Does this
mean that the Bureau should investigate all groups
organizing or participating in such meetings because
they may result in violent government disruption?

No sir, and we don'‘t....

Isn't that how you justify spying on almost every
aspect of the peace movement?

No sir. When we monitor demonstrations, we monitor

demonstrations where we have an indication that the
demonstration itself is sponsored by a group that we have
an investigative interest in, a valid investigative
interest in, or where members of one of these groups'are
participating where there is a potential that they might
change the peaceful nature of the demonstration.

This is our closest question of trying to draw
guidelines to avoid getting into-an-area of infringing

on the lst Amendment right, yet at the same time, being




.
v
' ) . . ‘

aware of groups such as we have had in greater numbers
in the past than we do at the present time. We have had
periods where the demonstrations have been rather severe
and the courts have said that the FBI has the right,
and indeed the duty, to keep itself informed with respect
to the possible commission of crime. It is not obliged
to wear blinders until it may be too late for prevention.
Now that's a good statement if applied in a clear-cut
case,

Our problem is where we have a demonstration and
we have to make a judgment call as to whether it is one
that clearly fits the criteria of enabling us to monitor
the activities. That's where I think most of our disagree-
ments fall.

QUESTION: In the Rowe Case, in the Rowe testimony that we just
heard, what was the rationale again for not intervening when
violence was known about. I know we have asked this several
times~-I'm still having trouble understanding what the
rationale, Mr. Wannall, was in not intervening in the Rowe
situation when violence was known.

MR. WANNALL: Senator Schweiker, Mr. Adams did address himself to
that and if you have no objections, I'll ask that he be
the one to answer the question.

MR. ADAMS: The problem we had at the time, and it is the problem
today, we are an investigative agency; we do not have

police powers even like the U. S. Marshals do. The Marshals
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since about 1795 I guess, or some period like that, had
authorities that almost border on what a sheriff has. We
are the investigative agency of the Department of Justice,
and during these times the Department of Justice had us
nmaintain the role of an investigative agency.

We were to report on activities. We furnished the
information to the local police who had an obligation to
act. We furnished it to the Department of Justice in those
areas where the local police did not act. It resulted
finally in the Attorney General sending 500 U. S. Marshals
down to guarantee the safety of people who were trying to
march in protest of their civil rights.

This was an extraordinary measure because it came at
a time of Civil Rights versus Federal Rights and yet there
was a breakdown in law enforcement in certain areas of the
country. This doesn't mean to indict all law enforcement
agencies in the South at the time either, because many of
them did act upon the information that was furnished to
them. But we have no authority to make an arrest on the
spot because we would not have had evidence that was a
conspiracy available. We could do absolutely nothing in
that regard. In Little Rock the decision was made, for
instance, that if any arrests need to be made, the Army
should make them. And next to the Army, the U. S. Marshals
should make them--not the FBI, even though we developed

the violations. We have over the years as you know at the
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Time there were many questions raised. Why doesn't the
FBI stop this? Why don't you do something about it? Well,
we took the other route and effectively destroyed the Klan
as far as committing acts of violence and, of course, we
exceeded statutory guidelines in that area.

QUESTION: What would be wrong, just following up on youxr poin?
there, Mr. Adams, with setting up a program since it is
obvious to me that a lot of our informers are going to
have preknowledge of violence of using U. S. Marshals on
some kind of long-raﬁge basis to prevent violence?

MR. ADAMS: We do. We have them in Boston in connection with
the busing incident. We are investigating the violations
under the Civil Rights Act, but the Marshals are in -
Boston. They are in Louisville, I believe, at the same
time and this is the approach that the Federal Government
finally recognized.

QUESTION: On an immediate and fairly contemporary basis that
kind of help can be sought instantly as opposed to waiting
till it gets to a Boston state. I realize a departure from
the past and not saying it isn't, but it seems to me we need
a bétter remedy than we have.

MR ADAMS: Well, fortunately we are at a time where conditions have
subsided in the country even from the 60's and the 70's, or
50's and 60's. We report to the Department of Justice on
potential trouble spots around the country as we learn of them

so that the Department will be aware of them. The planning

1 -6
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QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:

QUESTION:

MR. ADAMS:
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for Boston, for instance, took place a year in advance, with
state officials, city officials, the Department of Justice

and the FBI sitting down together saying "How are we going to
protect the situation in Boston"? I think we have learned a
lot from the days back in the early 60's. But, the Government
had no mechanics which protécted people at that time.

Next I would like to ask, back in 1965, I guess during
the height of the effort to destroy the Klans as you put it
a few moments ago, I believe the FBI has released figures that
we had something like 2,000 informers of some kind or another
infiltrating the Klan out of roughly 10,000 estimated member-
ship.

That's right.

I believe these are FBI figures or estimates. ' That would
mean that 1 out of every 5 members of the Klan at that point
was an informant paid by the Government and I believe the
figure goes on to indicate that 70 percent of the new members
in the Klan that year were FBI informants. Isn't that an
awful overwhelming quantity of people to put in an effort such
as that? I'm not criticizing that we shouldn't have informants
in the Klan and know what is going on to revert violence but it
just seems to me that the tail is sort of wagging the dog. For
example today we supposedly have only 1594 total informants,
both domestic informants and potential informants. Yet, here
we have 2,000 in just the Klan alone.

Well, this number of 2,000 did include all racial matters

and informants at that particular time and I think the figures




-
‘ ) ‘ . .

we tried to reconstruct as to the actual number of Klan
informants in relaton to Klan members was around 6 percent, I
think after we had read some of the testimony on it. Isn't that
right, Bill? Now the problem we had on the Klan is the Klan
had a group called the Action Group. This was the group if you
remember from Mr. Rowe's teétimony that he was left out of in
the beginning. He attended the open meetings and heard all the
hoorahs and this type of information but he never knew what was
going on because each one had an Action Group that went out and
considered themselves in the missionary field. Theirs was the
violence. In order to penetrate those you have to direct as
many informants as you possibly can against it. Bear in mind
that I think the newspapers, the President, Congress, everyone,
was concerned about the murder of the three civil rights
workers, the Lemul Penn case, the Violet Liuzzo case, the
bombings of the church in Birmingham. We were faced with one
tremendous problem at that time.

QUESTION: I acknowledge that.

MR. ADAMS: Our only approach was through informants. Through the
use of informants we solved these cases. The ones that were
solved. There were some of the bombing cases we never solved.
They're extremely difficult, but, these informants as we told
the Attorney General and as we told the President, we moved
informants like Mr. Rowe up to the top leadership. He was the
bodyguard to the head man. He was in a position where he

could see that this could continue forever unless we could
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create enough disruption that these members will realize that
if T go out and murder three civil rights, even though the
Sheriff and other law enforcement officers are in on it, if
that were the case, and in some of that was the case, that I
will be caught, and that's what we did, and that's why violence
stopped because the Klan was insecure and just-like you say

20 percent, they thought 50 percent of their members ultimately
were Klan members, and they didn't dare engage in these acts of
violence because they knew they couldn't control the conspiracy
any longer.

QUESTION: I just have one quick question. Is it correct that in
1971 we were using around 6500 informers for a black ghetto
situation?

MR ADAMS: I'm not sure if that's the year. We did have a year
where we had a number like that of around 6000 and that was
the time when the cities were being burned. Detroit, Washington,
areas like this, we wereée given a mandate to know what the
situation is, where is violence going to break out next. They
weren't informants like an individual that is penetrating an
organization. They were listening posts in the community that
would help tell us that we have another group here that is
getting ready to start another fire fight or something.

QUESTION: ... Without going into that subject further of course we
have had considerable evidence this morning where no attempt
was made to prevent crime when you had information that it

was going to occur. I am sure there were instances where
you have.
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MR. ADAMS: We disseminated every single item which he reported to us.
QUESTION: To a police department which you knew was an accomplice to

the crime.

MR. ADAMS: Not necessarily knew.
QUESTION: Your informant told you that, hadn't he?
MR. ADAMS: The informant is on one level. We have other informants

and we have other information.

QUESTION: You were aware that he had worked with certain members of
the Birmingham Police in order...

MR. ADAMS: That's right. He furnished many other instances also.

QUESTION: So you really weren't doing a whole lot to prevent that
incident by telling the people who were already a part of it.

MR. ADAMS: We were doing everything we could lawfully do at the
time and finally the situation was corrected when the Department
agreeing that we had no further jurisdiction, sent the U.S.
Marshals down to perform certain law enforcement functions.

QUESTION: ...This brings up the point as to what kind of control
you can exercise over this kind of informant and to this
kind of organization and to what extent an effort is made to
prevent these informants from engaging in the kind of thing
that you were supposedly trying to prevent.

MR. ADAMS: A good example of this was Mr. Rowe who became active in
an Action Group and we told him to get out or we were no longer
using him as an informant in spite of the information he had
furnished in the past. We have cases, Senator where we have had

QUESTION: But you also told him to participate in violent activities
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MR. ADAMS: We did not tell him to participate in violent activities.
QUESTION: That's what he said.
MR. ADAMS: I know that's what he says, but that's what lawsuits

are all about is that there are two sides to issues and our
Agent handlers have advised us, and I believe have advised your
staff members, that at no time did they advise him to engage
in violence.

QUESTION: Just to do what was necessary to get the information.

MR. ADAMS: I do not think they made any such statement to him
along that line either and we have informants who have gotten
involved in the violation of a law and we have immediately
converted their status from an informant to the subject and
have prosecuted I would say off hand, I can think of around
20 informants that we have prosecuted for violating the laws
once it came to our attention and even to show you oﬁr policy
of disseminating information on violence in this case during
the review of the matter the Agents have told me that they
found one case where an Agent had been working 24 hours a
day and he was a little late in disseminating the information
to the police department. No violence occurred but it showed
up in a file review and he was censured for his delay in
properly notifying local authorities. So we not only
have a policy, I feel that we do follow reasonable safeguards
in order to carry it out, including periodic review of all

informant files.

 QUESTION: Mr. Rowe's statement is substantiated to some extent with

an acknowledgment by the Agent in Charge that if he were going
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to be a Klansman and he happened to be with someone and they
decided to do something, he couldn't be an angei. These are
words of the Agent. And be a good informant. He wouldn't
take the lead but the implication is that he would have

to go along or would have to be involved if he was going

to maintain his liagbility as a —---

MR. ADAMS: There is no question that an informant at times will
have to be present during demonstrations, riots, fistfights
that take place but I believe his statement was to the
effect that, and I was sitting in the back of the room and I do
not recall it exactly, but that some of them were beat with
chains and I did.not hear whether he said he beat someone with
a chain or not but I rather doubt that he did, because it is
one thing being present, it is another thing taking -an

active part in a criminal action.

QUESTION: It's true. He was close enought to get his throat cut
apparently.
QUESTION: How does the collection of information about an

individual's personal life, social,.sex life and becoming
involved in that sex life or social life is a requirement for
law enforcement or crime prevention.

MR. ADAMS: Our Agent handlers have advised us on Mr. Rowe that
they gave him no such instruction, they had no such knowledge
concerning it and I can't see where it would be of any

value whatsoever.

-12-
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QUESTION: You don't know of any such case where these instructions
were given to an Agent or an informant?

MR. ADAMS: To get involved in sexual activity? No Sir.

-]13=
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ON_INTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES, DECEBER 18, ‘1975
_ON INTELL. £ ,

N

4 COPY OF THE STATEMENT I DELIVERED BEFORE THE SENATE
SELECT COMMITTEE ON IﬁTELLIGENCE ACTIVITIES TODAY HAS BEEN
SENT ALL OFFICES. FOR YOUR INFORMATION, THERE FOLLOWS A
SYNOPSIZED ACCOUNT OF THE [MAJOR AREAS OF THE CO&MITTEE'S
QUESTIONS 10 ME, TOGETHER WITH MY RESPONSES:

- (1) REGARDING FBI INFORNANTS,.QUESTIONS WERE ASKED
WHETHER COURT APPROVAL SHOULD BE REQUIRED FOR FBI USE OF
INFORMANTS IN INVESTIGATIONS OF ORGANIZATIONS (ilY RESPOWNSE
WAS THAT THE CONTROLS WHICH EXIST TODAY OVER USE OF INFORIJANTS
ARE SATISFACTORY)j; HOW CAN FBI KEEP LNFORMANTS OPERATING
WITHIN PROPER LIMITS SO THEY DO NOT INVADE RIGHTS OF OTHER
PERSONS (MY RESPONSE WAS' THAT RELIANCE MUST BE PLACED ON THE

INDIVIDUAL AGENTS HANDLING INFORMANTS AND THOSE SUPERVISING

THE AGEWTS' WORK, THAT INFORIJANTS WHO VIOLATE THE LAW CAN BE /, /
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PAGE TWO
PROSECUTED -- AS CAN ANY AGENT WHO COUNSELS AN INFORMANT™TO
COMMIT VIOLATIONS); AND DID FORMER KLAN INFORMANT GARY ROVE
TESTIFY ACCURATELY WHEN HE TOLD THE COMMITTEE ON DECEMBER 2
THAT HE INFORMED FBI OF PLANNED ACTS OF VIOLENCE BUT FBI
DID NOT ACT TO PREVENT THEM (Y RESPONSE WAS THAT ROWE'S
TESTIMONY WAS NOT ACCURATE).

(2) IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS REGARDING IMPROPER
CONDUCT BY FBI EWPLOYEES, I STATED THAT ALLEGED VIOLATIONS OF
LAY BY FBI PERSONNEL SHOULD BE INVESTIGATED BY THE FBI OR
OTHER APPROPRIATE AGENCY; THAT THE INSPECTION DIVISION HAS
CONDUCTED INQUIRIES REGARDING ALLEGATIONS OF HISCONDUCT ;
THAT AN OFFICE OF PROFESSIONAL RESPONSIBILITY HAS JUST
BEEN ESTABLISHED IN THE JUSTICE DEPARTMENT, AND WE WILL ADVISE
THAT OFFICE OF OUR MAJOR INVESTIGATIONS OF DEPARTHENTAL PERSONNEL,
INCLUDING FBI EMPLOYEES, FOR ALLEGED VIOLATIONS OF LAW, REGULATIONS,
OR STANDARDS OF CONDUCT3 THAT I WOULD RESERVE COMMENT
REGARDING POSSIBLE CREATION OF A NATIONAL INSPECTOR GENERAL
TO CONSIDER MATTERS OF MISCONDUCT BY EWPLOYEES OF ANY FEDERAL
AGENCY . '
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(3) 1IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS CONCERNING HARASSHENT OF
MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR., I STATED THAT THE PERSONS WHO ISSUED
THE ORDERS WHICH RESULTED IN SUCH HARASSHENT SHOULD FACE THE
RESPONSIBILITY FOR IT, RATHER THAN THOSE UNDER THEM WHO CARRIED
OUT SUCH ORDERS IN GOOD FAITH; THAT THE FBI STILL HAS RECORDINGS
RESULTING FROM ELECTRONIC SURVEILLANCES -OF KING3; THAT WE RETAIN
RECORDINGS FOR TEN YEARS BUT WE ALSO HAVE AGREED TO A REQUEST
FROM THE SENATE NOT TO DESTROY INFORMATION IN OUR FILES WHILE
CONGRESSIONAL INQUIRIES ARE BEING CONDUCTED; THAT I HAVE NOT
REVIEWED THE KING TAPES; THAT IF THE COMMITTEE REQUESTED TO
REVIEY THE KING TAPES, THE REQUEST WOULD BE REFERRED'TO THE
ATTORNEY GENERAL. |

(4) IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS REGARDING WHETHER IT WOULD
BE ADVANTAGEQUS TO SEPARATE THE FBI CRIMINAL INVESTIGATIVE
RESPONSIBILITIES AND OUR INTELLIGENCE FUNCTIONS, I STATED
THAT WE HAVE FOUND THE TWO AREAS TO BE COMPATIBLE, AND I
FEEL THE FBI IS DOING A SPLENDID JOB IN BOTH AREAS.

(5) 1IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS CONCERNING THE ADEQUACY
OF CONTROLS ON REQUESTS FRO# THE WHITE HOUSE AND FROM OTHER
GOVERNMENT AGENCIES FOR FBI INVESTIGATIONS OR FOR INFORMATION
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PAGE FOUR _
FROM OUR FILES, I STATED THAT WHEN SUCH REQUESTS ARE MADE
ORALLY, THEY SHOULD BE CONFIRMED IN WRITING; THAT WE WOULD
WELCOME ANY LEGISLATIVE GUIDELINES THE CONGRESS FEELS WOULD
PROTECT THE FBI FROM THE POSSIBILITY OF PARTISAN MISUSE.

A FULL TRANSCRIPT OF THE QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS WILL BE
FURNISHED TO EACH OFFICE AS SOON AS IT IS AVAILABLE.

ALL LEGATS ADVISED SEPARATELY.
END
Dl B FBI BUFFALO FOR TW0'AND CLEAR
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Senator Tower.. The next witnesses to appear before the

Committee are | JFK Act 6 (4) ], Assistant to the Director-

Deputy Associate Director, Investigation, responsible for all
investigative operations; Mr. W.~Raymond Wannall, Assistant
Director, Infélligence Division, responsible for internal
security and foreign éounterintelligence'investigations; Mr.
John A. Mintz, Assisﬁant.Director, Legal Counsel Division;
Joseph G. Deegan, Section Chief, extremist investigations;

Mr. Robert L. Schackelford, Section Chief, subversive
investigations; Mr. Homer A. Newman; Jr., Assistant to Section
Chief, sﬁpervises extremist informants; Mr. Edward P. G%igalu-,
Unit Chief, supervises subversive informants; Joseph G. ¥Faliwy, |
Assistant Sectiop Chief, Civil Rights Section, Gener-i Inv. «il-
éative Division.

Gentlemen, will you all rise and be sworn.
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. Do you solemnly swear the testimony you are about to give
before this Committee is the truth, the whole truth, and nothing
but the truth, so help you God?
Mr. Adams. I do.
Mr. Wannall. I do. - .
Mr., Mintz. I do.
Mr. Deegan. I do.

Mr, Schackelford. I do.

Mr. Newman. I do.

Mr. Grigalus. I do.

Mr. Kelley. I do.

Senator Tower., It is intended that.Mr. Wannall will be

the principal witness, and we will call on others as questioning

might reguire, and I would direct each of you when you do

respond, to identify yourselves, please, for the record.

I think that we will spend just a few more minutes to alloy

the members of the Committee to return from the floor.
(A brief recess was taken.)
Senator Tower. The Committee will come to order.
Mr. Wannall, according to data, informants provide'83
percent of your intelligence information.

Now, will you provide the Committee with some information

3 . - £ . £~ -
en the criteria for the selection of informants?
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TESTIMONY OF W. RAYMOND WANNALL, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR,
INTELLIGENCE DIVISION, FEDERAL BUREAU O INVESTIGATION -
ACCOMPANIED BY: JAMES B. ADAMS, ASSISTANT TO THE
DIRECTOR-~-DEPUTY ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR (INVESTIGATION) ;

- JOHN A. MINTZ,. ASSISTANT DIRECTOR, LEGAL COUNSEL
DIVISION; JOSEPH G. DEEGAN, SECTION CHIEf; ROBERT L.
SCHACKELFORD, SECTION CHIEF; HOMER A. NEWMAN, JR.,
ASSISTANT TO SECTION CHIEF; EDWARD P. GRIGALUS, UNIT
CHIEF; AND JOSEPH G. KELLEY, ASSISTANT SECTION CHIEF,
CIVIL RIGHTS SECTION, GENERAL INVESTIGATiVE DIVISION
Mr. Wannall. Mr. Chairman, that is not FBI data that you

have quoted. That was prepared by the General Accounting

Office,.

Senator Tower. That is GAO.

Mr. Wannall. Based on a gampling of about 93 cases.

Senator Tower. Would that appear to be a fairly accurate
figure.

Mr. Wannall. I have not seen any survey which the FBI
itself has conducted that would confirm that, but I think that

we do get the principal portion of our information from live

sources.

Senator Tower. It would be a relatively high percent -

then?

Mr. Wannall. I would say yes. And your ques!’

criteria?
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(ﬂ\ 3 1 Senator Tower. What criteria do you use in the selection
L (=
3 ) of informants?
< .
§ 3 Mr. Wannall. Well, the criteria vary with the needs. 1In
£

4 our cases relating to extremist matters, surely in,ordgr to get
5 an informant who can meld into a éroup which is engaged in a
6 criminal type activity, you're going to have a different set
o of_criteria. If you'ré talking about our internal security
8’ matters, I think we set rather high standards. We do require
9 that a preliminary inquiry be conducted which would consist
10 principally of checks of our.headquarters indices, our field
11 office indices, checks with other informants who are operating

19 in the same area, and in various established sources such as

local police departménts.

WARD & PAUL

13
14 Following this, if it appears that the person is the type
15 who has credibility, can be depended upon to be reliable, we
16 would interview the individua; in order to make a determination
17 as to whether or not he wili be w%lling tq assist the FBI
18 in discharging its responsibilities in. that. field.
g 19 Following that, assuming that the.answef is pos}tive, we
g 50 would conduct a rather in depth investigation for the purpose
g 01 of. further attempting to establish credibility andxreliability.
é 22 Senator. Tower. .How. does the. Bureau. distinguish between
g o the. use of informants‘for law enforcement as opposed to
(~} é 04 intelligence. collection?
) o5 Is the guidance different, or is it the same, or what?
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Mr. Wannall. Well, Mr. Adams can probably best addréss
the use of informants on criminal matters since he is over
the operational division on that.

Mr. Adams. You do have somewhat of a difference in the facJ
that a criminal informant in a law enforcement‘function, you
are trying to develop evidencé which will be admissible in
court for prosécution, whereas with intelligence, the informant
alone, your pﬁrpose could eithexr be prosecution oxr it could be
just for purposes of pure intelligence.

The difficulty in both is retaining the confidentiality
of the individual and protecting’the individual, and trying to,
through usé of the informant, obtain evidence which could be
used independently of the festimony of the informant so that
he‘can continue operating as a criminal inférmant.

Senator Tower. Are these informants ever authorized to
function as provocateurs?

Mr. Adams., No, sir, they're not. We have strict regula-
tions against -using informants as provocateurs. This gets
into that delicate area of éntrapment which has been adéressed

by the courts on many occasions and has been concluded by the

courts that providing an individual has a willingness to engage

in an activity, the government has the fight to provide him the|

opportunity. This does not mean, of course, that mistakes don't
occur in this area, but we take whatever steps we can to

avoid this, Even the law has recognized that informants can
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engage in criminal activity, and the courts have held that,

especially the Supreme Court in the Newark County Case, that-

the very difficulty of penetrating an ongoinngperation, tha£

an informant himself can engage in criminal activity, but

because there is lacking this ‘criminal intent to violate a

law, we stay aw;y from that, Our regulations fall short of thaf
If we have a situation where we felt that an informant

has to become involved in some activity in order to protect

or conceal his use as an informant, we go right.to the United -

States Attorney or to the Attorney General to try to make sure

.we are not stepping out of bounds insofar as the use of our

informants. ’

Senator Tower. Bu# you do use these informants and d&
instruct them to spread dissension among certain grbups that
they are informing on, do you not?

Mr. Adams. We did when we had the COINTELPRO program$,

which were discontinued in 1971, and I think the Klan is probably

one of the best examples of a situation where the'law was-

in effegtrat the time. We heard the term States Rights used
much more then than we hear it today. We saw in the Little
Rock situation the President of the United States, in sending
in the troops, pointing out the necessity to use local law
enforcement. We must have local iaw enforcemenﬂ to use the
troops only as a last resort.

And then you have a situation like this where you do try
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to preserve the respective roles in law enforcement. You have
historical problems with the Klan ;oming along. We had
situations where the FBI and the Federal Government was almost
powerless to act. We had local law enforcement officers in
rsome areas participating in Klan violence.

The instances mentioned by Mr. Rowe, every one of those,
he saw them from the lowest level of the informant. He didn't
see what action was taken with that informaﬁion, as he pointéd
out in his testimony. Our files show that thié information was
reported to the police departments in every instance. We
also knew that in certain instances the information, upon being
rgceived, was not being acted upon. We glso disseminated
simultanéously through letterhead.memoranda to the Department
of Justice the problem, and hepe, here we were, the FBI, in a
position where we had no authority in the absence of instruction
from the Department of Justice, to make an arrest.

Sections 241 and 242 don't cover it because you don't have
evidence of a conspiracy, and it ultimately resulted in
a situaﬁion where the Department called in United States
Marshals who do have authority similar to local law enforcement
officials.

So, historically, in those days, we were just as frus-

someone like Mr. Rowe, good information, reliable information,

and it was passed on to those who had the fesponsibility to

32589503 FPage 66
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do something about it, it was not always écted upon, as he
indicated. .

Senator Tower. None of these cases, then, there was
adeguate evidence of conspiracy to give you jurisdictioh‘to
act? :

Mr. Adams. The Departmental rulés at that time, and stili
require Departmental approval where you have a conspiracy;
Under 241, it takes two or more persons acting together. Yoﬁ
can have a mob scene, and you can have blacks and whites
belting eaqh othe;, but unless you can show tﬁat those that
initiated the action acted in concert in a conspiracy, you have|
no violation.

Congress recognized this, and-it wasn't until 1968
that they came along and added Section 245 to the civil rights
statate, which added punitive measures against an individual
that didn't have to be a conspiracy. But this was a problem
that the whole country was grappling with: the Président of
the United States, Attorney General. We were in a situatioﬁ
where we had rank lawlessness taking place, as you know from
a memo?andum we sent you that we sent to the Attorney General.
The accomplishme#ts we were able to obtain in preventing
violence, and in neutralizing the Klan ~-- and that was one
of the reasons.

- ‘Senator Towef. What was the Bureau's purpose in con-

tinuing or urging the continued surveillance of the Vietnam
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Veterans Against the War?

Was there a legitimate law enforcement purpose, or was éhe
intent to bélter politic;l expression?

Mr. Adams. We had information on the Vietnam Veterans
Against the War that indicated that there were -subversive
groups involved. They were going to North Vietnam and meeting
with the Commun?st forces. They were going to Paris, éttending
meetings paid for and sponsored by the Communist Party, the
International Communist Party. We feel that we.had a very valid
basis to direct our attention to the VVAW.

It started out, of course, with Gus Hall in 1967, who was
head of the Communist Party, USA, and the comments he made,
and what it fin%lly boiled down to was a situation where it
split off into the Revolutionary Union, which was a Maost
group, and the hard-line Communist group, and at that point
factiénalism.developed in many of the chapters, and they closed‘
those chapters because there was no longer any intent to follow
the national organization.

But we had a valid basis for investigating it,.and we
investigated chapters to determine if there was affiliation
and subservience to the national office.

Senator Tower. Mr.’Hart?

Senator Hart of Michigan. But in the process of chasing
after the Veteran; Against the War, you got a.lot of information

that clearly has no rciationship to any Federal :criminal

32589503 Page 68
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statute.

Mr., Adams. I agree, Senator.

Senator Hart of Michigan. Why don't you try to shut that
stuff off by simply telling the -agent, or your informant?

Mr, Adams. Here isrthe'problem that 'you have with that.
When'youfre looking at an organization, do you reéort only the
violent statements made by the group or do you also show that
you may have one or two violent individuals, but you have
some of these church groups that were mentidngd, and others,
that the whole intent of the group is not in violation of the
statutes. You have to report the good, the favorable along
with the unfavorable, and this is a problem. We wind ﬁp with
inforﬁation in our filés. We are accused of being vacuum
cleaners, and you are a vacuum cleaner. If you want to know the
real purpose of an organization, do you only report the
violent statements made and the fact that it is by a Sﬁall
minority, or do you also -show the broad base of the organizatio;
and what it .really is?

And within that is where we have to have the guidelines

we recognize that we do wind up with too much information in
our files.
Senator Hart of Michigan., But in that vacuuming process,

you are feeding into Departmental files the names of people

who are, who have been engaged in basic First Amendment
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exercises, and this is what hangs some of us up.

Mr. Adams. It hangs me up. But in the same files I
imagine every one of you has been interviewed by the FBI, eithenx
asking you about the qualifications of some other Senator
being considered for a Presidential appointment, being inter-
viewed concerning some friend-who is applying for a job.

Were you embarrassed to have that in the files of the
FBI?

Now, someone can say, as reported at our ;ast session, that
this is an indication, the mere fact that we have a ﬂame in our
files has an.onerous impression, a chilling effect. I agree.
It can have, if someone wants to distort what we have in our
files, but if they recognize that we interviewed you because
of considering a man for the Supreme Court of the United

States, and that isn't distorted or improperly used, I don't

‘Senator Hart.of Michigan. But if.I am Reverend. Smith
and. the vacuum cleaner. picked up the fact.that.I.was.helping
the veterans,.Vietnam Veterans Against. the War, and two years
later a name check. is.'asked. on Reverend Smith and.ail«your
file shows. is that he was. associated. two years ago. with a group
that was sufficient enough, held sufficient doubtful. patriotism
to justify turning loose a lot of your energy in pursuit on

them =--

Mr. Adams. This is a problem.
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Senator Hart of Michigan. This is what should require
us to rethink this whole business. ‘

Mr. Adams. Absolutely.

And this is what I hope the guidelines commiktees as well-,
as the Congressional input are going to address themselves to.

Senator Hart of Michigan. We've talked about a wide range
of groups which the Bureau can and has had informant penetration
and report on. Your manual, the Bureau manual's'definition
of when an extremist or security investigation -may be under-
taken refers to groups whose activity either involves V;olation
of certain specified laws, or which may result in the violation
of such law, and when such:an investigation is opened, then
informahts may be used.

Anothexr guideline says that domestic iﬁtelligence
investigations now must be predicated on criminal violations.
The agent need only cite a statute suggestiﬁg an investigation

relevant to a potential violation. Even now, with an improved,

- upgraded effort to avoid some of these problems, we are back

again in a world of possible violations or activities which
may result in illegal acts.
Now, any constitutionally protected exercise of the

right to demonstrate, to assemble, to protest, to petition,

Q
O
o3
Q
[0]
}-l
<
fu
o
}—l
~
:1
(€]
wa
"
0
[ %]
th

ult in viclence cor disrupticn o
town meeting, when a controversial social issue might result

in disruption., It might be by hecklers rather than those holdin
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1 the meeting.

2 Does this mean that the Bureau should investigate all

Phone (Area 202) 544-6000

3 groups organizing or participating in such a meeting because

4 'théx may result in violence, disruption?

5 Mr. Adams. No, sir.

6 Senator Hart of Michigan. Isn't that how you justify

i spying on almost every aspeét of the peace ﬁovemeht?

8 Mr. Adams. No, éir. When we monitor demonstrations,.we .

9 monitor demonstrations where we have an indication that the
10 || demonstration itself is sponsored by a group that we have an
11 | investigative interest in, a valid investigative interest in,

12 || or where members of one of these groups are participating where

WARD & PAUL

13 there is a‘potential that they might change the peaceful

14 nature of the demonstration.

15 But this is our closest question of trying to draw

16 guidelines to avoid getting into an area of infringing on the

17 First Aﬁendment rights of people, yet at the same time being
- 18 || aware of groups such as we have had in greater numbers in the
19 past than we do at the present time, But wé have had periods
20 where the demonstrations have been rather severe, agd the

21 courts have said that the FBI has 'a right, and indeed a duty,

2o || to keep itself informed with respect to the possible commission

23 of crime. It is not obliged to wear blinders until it may be

&

24 too late for prevention.

" 410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

o5 And that's a good statement if applied in a clearcut
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case., Our problem is where we have a demonstration and we have
to make a judgment call as to whether it is one that clearly
fits the criteria of enabling us to moniter the activities, and

that's wﬁeré'; think most of:our'disQQreéments:fall;
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Scnator Hart of lichigan. Let's assume that the rule
for opening an investigation on a group is narrowly drawn. The
Bureau manual states thaﬁ'informants investigating a subversive
organization should not only report on what that group is
doing but should look at and réport on activities in which’
the group is participating.

| There is- a Section 87B3 dealing with reporting on

connections with other groups. That section says that the
field office shall -"determine and report on any significant
connection or cooperation with nonfsubversive groups."” Any
significan£ connection or cooperation with non-subversive
groups.

Now let's look at this in practice. In the spring of
1969 there was a rather heated national debate over the

installation of the anti-ballistic missile system. Some of us

remember that. An FBI informant and two‘FBIAconfidential

sources reported on the plan's participants and activities

of the Washinéton Aréa Citizens Coalition Aéainst the ABﬁ,
particularly in open public dechate in'a high’school auditorium,
which included Speakeré from the Defense Department for the
ABM gpd a scientist aﬁd defense analyst against the ABM.

1

The informants reported on the planning for the meeting,
the distribution of materials to churches and schoels,

participation by local clergy, plans to scecek resolution on ti-

ABM from ncarby town councils., There was also informat+ -  wn
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plans for a subsequent town meeting in Washington with the
names of local political leaders who would attend.

Now the information, the informant information came as
part of an investigation of an allegedly subversive group
participating in that coalitién. Yet the information dealt

with all aspects and all participants. The reporfs on the

plans for the meeting and on the meeting itself were disseminatdd

to the State Department, to military intelligence, and to the
White louse,

llow do we get into all of that?

Mr. Adams. Well —-

Senator Hart of Michigan. Or if you were to rerun it,

‘would you do it again?

Mr, Adams. Well, not in 1975, compared to what 1969
was. The problem we had at the time was where we had an
informant who had reported that this group, {his meeting was

going to take place and it was going to be the Daily World,

’

which was the east coast communist newspaper that made comments

about it. They formed an organizational meeting. We took
a quick look at it. The case apparently was opened in May .28,
1969 and closed June 5 saying tliere was no problem with this
organization.

Now the problem we get into is if we take 'a quick lock
and get out, fine. We've had cases, though, where we have

stayed in too long. When you're dealing with security *: 1s
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Soviet espionage where they can put one person in this country

and they supported him with total resources of the Soviet

Union, false identification, all the money he needs, communi-

cations networks, satellite assistance, and everything, and
you're working with a paucity of information.
The same problem exists to a certain extent in domestic

security. You don't have a lot of black and white situations.

S0 someone reports something to you which you feel, you take

a quick look at and there's nothing to it, and I think that's

what they did.

Senator Hart of Michigan. You said that was '69. Let
me briﬁg you up to date, c¢loser.to current, a current place
on the calendar.

This one is the fall of last year, 1975. President
Ford announced his new program with respec£ to amnesty, as
he described it, for draft resistors. Followiné thét there .
were several national conferences involving all the groups
and individuals interested in unconditional amnesty.

Néw parenthetically, while unconditional amnesty is
not against -~ while dncopditional'amnesty is not yet the law,
we agreed that adveocating it is not against the:léw either.

Mr. Adams. That's right.

Scnator llart of Michigan. Some of the sponsors wure
umbrella organizatiéns involving about 50 diverse rroups ©oniand

the country. FBI informants provided .advance ij.- -« .¥+'ic i1

~
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plans for the meeting and apparently atfehded and reported on
the conference. The Bureau's own reports described the
participants ag,having represented diverse:perspectives on
kthe issue of amnesty, including civil liberties and human
riéhts groups, G.Il rights'spbkesmen, parents of men killed
in Vietnam, wives of ex-patriates in Canada, experts on draft
counselling, religious groups interested in peace issues,
delegates from student organizations, and aides of louse and
_Senate nembers, drafting legislation on amnesty.

The informant apparently was aétending in his role as
a member of a group under investigation as allegedly subversive
and it described the tqpics of the workshop.

Ironically, the Bureau office report before them noted
that in view of the location of the conference at a theological
seminary, the FBI would use restrain? and limit its-coverage._
to informant reports. |

Now this isn't five or ten years ago. This is last
fall. 2And this is’'a conference of people who have the point
of view tﬁat I share, that the socner we have uﬁconditional
aﬁnesty, the better for the soul of the country.

Now what reason is it for a vacuum cleaner approach on
-a thing like that? Don't these instances illustrate how broad
infermant intelligence really is,rthat wouid cause these groups
in that setting having contact withlr other groups, all and

everybody is drawn into the vacuum and many names go into the
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Bureau f£iles.
Is this what we want? -

Mr. Adams. I'll let Mr. Wannall address himself to this.

"He is particular knowledgeable as to this operation.

Mr. Wannall. Senator Hdrt, that was a case thAt was
opened on November 14 and closed November 20, and the informatig
which caused us to be interested in it were really.two particulJ
items. One was that a member ©of the steéring committee {here

was a three man steering committee, and oné of those members

of the national conference was in fact a national officer

‘of the VVAW in whom we had suggested before we did. have a

legitimate investigative interest.

Senator Hart of Michigan. Well, I would almost say so whpf

at that point.

Mr, Wannall. The second report we had was that the
VVAW would‘actively participate in an atpempt to pack the
conference to take it over. And the third report we had --

Sénator Hart of Michigan. And incidentally, all of the
information that your Buffalo informant had éiven you with
respect to the goals and aims of the VVAW gave You ; list of
goals which were completely within Constitutionally protected
ohjectives. The?e wasn't a single item out of that VVAW that

jeopardizes the .security of this country at all.

n

L X

'3

Mr. Wannall. Well, of -course, we did not rely entirely

on the Buffalo informant, but even there we did recej"

Doold: 32989503 Pags 78




.

L) «

gsh 6

Phone (Area 202) 544-6000
=

10
11
12

13

WARD & PAUL

14
15
16
17
18
;9
20
21
22
23

N

24

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25

. , . ' 1919

from that informant information which I considered to be

significant.

The Buffalo chapter of the VVAW was the regional office .

covering New York and northern New Jersey. It was one of the
five most active VVAW chapters’ in thg cogntry apd at a
national conference, or at the regional conference, this
informant reported information back to us that an attendee

ag the conference announced that he had run guns into Cuba
prior to the Castro take-over. IHe himéelf said that he during
the Cuban crisis had been under 24 hour suveiilance. There
was also discussion at the conference of subjugating the

VVAW to the revolutionary union. There were some individuals
in the chapter or the regional conference who were not in

agreement with us, but Mr. Adams has addressed himself to the

. interest of the revolutionary union.

So all of the information that we had on the VVAW did
not come from that source but even that particular source did
give us information whiéh we considered to be of some
significance in our appraisal of the need for continuing the
investigation of that particular chapter of the VVAW;

Senator Hart of Michigan. But does it give you the
right or does it create the need to go to a conference, even
if it is a conference that might‘be taken over by the VVAW
when the subject matter is how and by what means shall we

seek to achieve unconditional amnesty? What threat?
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Mr., Wannall. Our interest, of course, was the VVAW

influence on a particular meeting, if you cver happened to be
holding a meeting, or whatever subject it was.

Senator lart of Michigan. What if it was a meeting to

.seek to make nmoreé effective the food stamp system in this

counfry? _

.Mf;:Wannall. Well, of course -there had beeg some
organizations.

Senator llart of Michigan. Would thce same logic follow?

Mr. Wannall. I think that if we found that if the
Communist Party USA was going-to take over the meeting and
use it as a froné éor its own purposes, there would be a logdgic
in doing-that; You have a whole séope here and it's é matter
of wﬁere ybp:do and where yqu‘don‘t, and hopefully, as we've
said before, we will have-some_guidance, not only from this
committece but from the guidelines that are béing developed.
But within the rationale of what we're doing today, 1 was
explaining to you our interest not in going to this thing and
not gathering everything there was about it.

In fact, only one individual attended and reported to us,
and that was the person who had, who was not developed for
this reason; an informant who had been reporting on othex
matters for some period of time.

And as soon as we got the renort of the ;utrcwe ¢ vhae

meeting and the fact that in the period of some ~ti- e e
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discontinued any furthef'interest.

Senator Hart of Michigan. Well, my time has expired
but even this brief exchange, I think, indicates that if we
really want to control the dangers to our society of using
informants to gathér domestic political intelligence, we have
to restrict sharply domestic intélligeﬁce investigations, And
that gets us into what I would like to raise with you when

my turn comes around again, and that's the use of warrants,

obliging the Bureau to obtain a warrxant before 'a full-fledged

informant can be directed by the Bureau against a group or

individuals.

I know you haQe §5jections,to that and I would like to
review that with you.

Senator Mondale, pursue that question.

Senator Hart of Michigan. I am talking now about an
obligation to obtain a warrant before you turn @oqse_a full-
fledged informant. I'm not talking about tipsters that run
into yoﬁ or you run into, or who walk in as information sources
The Bureau has raised some objections in this memorandum to the

Committee. The Bureau argues that such a warrant requiremént

. might be unconstitutional because it would violate the First

Amendment rights of FBI informants to communicate with theirx

government,

Now that's a concern for First Amendmént righté'that

ought to - hearten all the civil libertarians.

MW 5435365 DocId:32%83503 Page 81




Phone (Area 202) 544-6000

10

11

12

13

WARD & PAUL

14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

25

HW 54965 DocId:

@ , ® 1922

But why would that vary, why would a warrant requirement
raise a serious ;onstitutional questién?

Mr. Adams. Well, for one thing it's the practicability
of it or the impacticability of‘getting a warrant which:
ordinarily involves probable cause to show that a crime has
been or is about to be commiited.

In-the intelligence field Qe are not dealing necessarily
with an imminent criminal action. We're dealing with activitied
such as with the'Socialist Workers Party, which we have
discussed before, where they say éub;icly'we're‘not,to engage
in any violent activity today, but we gﬁarantee you we still
subséribe to the tenets of communism and that when the time
is ripe, we're going to rise up and help overthrow the United
States.,

Well, now, you can't show probable cause if they're about
to do it because they're telling you they 're noi going to do it
and you know they're not going to do it at this:particular
moment.

It's just the mixture somewhat of trying to mix in a
criminal procedure with an intelligence gathering function, and
we can't find any practical way of doing it. We have a particulay
organization. We may have an informant that not only belongs
to the Commun;st Party, but belongs to several other organizatiop:
and as part of his function hefmay be sent éut by thé éommunist

Party to try to infiltrate one of these clean organizations.
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that organization, but yet we should be able to rgceive informa-

"surveillance, and could do it with respect to informants.

— o Lowd

We don't have probable cause for him to target against

tion from him that he as a Communist Party member, even
though in an informant status, is going to that organization
and don't worry about it. We're making no headway on it.
It's just from our standpoint the possibility of informants,
the Supreme Court has held.that informants per se do not
violate the Firét, Fouréh, or Fifth Amendments. They have
recognized the necessityithat the government has to have
individuals who will assist them in carrying oﬁt their
governmental duties.

 Senator IHart of'Michigan.'-I'm not sure I've heard anything
yet in response to the constitutional question, the very
practical question that you éddressed.

Quickly, you are right th;t the court has said that the
use of the informant per se islnot a violation of constitutiona%
rights of the subject under investigation. But Congress
can prescribe some safeguards, some rules and some standards,

just as we have with respect to your use of electronic

That's quite different from saying that the warrant
procedure itself would be pnconstitutional.
But with respect to the fact that you couldn't show

probable cause, and therefore; you couldn't get a warrant,

therefore you oppose the proposal to require ydu.to get a

MW 54565 Docld:3235%503 Page 83
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(,\ ‘_g warrant. It seems to beg the guestion.
\g 2 Assuming that you gay thaé sinée we use informants and
- g ? investigate groups whichtmay‘only engage in lawful activities
4 but which might engage in activities ‘that can result in
o violence o£ illegal acts, and you can't use.the warrant, but
6 Congress could say that the use of informants is subject to
4 such abuse and poses such a threat to légitimate activity,
8 including the willingness of'people to assemble and discuss
o the anti—ballis?ic missilénsystem; and we don't want you to
10 use them unless you ha&e indication of criminal activity or
4 11 unless you present your request to a magistrate in the same.
5 .
E 12 fashion as you are required to do with respect to, in most
5 o} ' B
(?S E 13 cases, to wiretap.
End Tape 614 This is an option availablg to Coﬁgfess.
ﬁegin Tapelp Senator Tower. Senator Schweiker. ,
16 Senator Schweiker. Thank you very much.
17 Mr. Wannall, what's the difference befween a potential
. 18 security informant and a security informant? |
§ 19 Mr. Wannall, I mentioned earlier, Senator'Sghweiker,
g 20 Il that in dcvelopiné an informant we do a preliminary check on
g 2l hiﬁ before talking with him and then we do a further in-depth
§ ‘22 background check.
§ 3 A potential security informant is someone who is under
(ﬂﬁ é 24 || consideration before-he.is approved by‘headquaréeré for use as’
25 |l an informant. He is someone who is under curreét consideration.
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: & 1 |l on some occasions that person will have been develodped to a
[=] . .
g .
g 2 point where he is in fact furnishing information and we are
g 3 engaged in cheéking upon his reliability.
4 . In some instances he may be paid-for informétion furnished
5 but it has not gotten to the point yet where we have satisfied
6 ourselves that he meets all of our criteria. When he does,
7 the field must submit its recommendations to headquarters, and
8 headquarters will pass upon whether that individual is an
9 approved FBI informant.
10 Senator Schweiker. So it's really the first step of
11 || being an informant, I guess.
o
2
g”} N 12 Mr. Wannall. It is a preliminary step, one of .the
y &
la]
E 13 | preliminary steps.

14 Senator Schweiker. In the Rowe case, in :the Rowe

156 {| testimony that we just heard, what was the rationale again
16 | for not intervening When-ﬁiolencg was known?

17 I know we asked you several times but I'm still having
18 || trouble uhderstanding what the rationale, Mr. Wannall, was
19 in not‘iniervening in the Rowe situation when violence was
20 || known. |

21 " Mr. Wannall. Senator Schyeiker, Mr. Adams did address

22 || himself to that. If you have no objection, I'll ask him to

23 || answer that.

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

24 Senator Schweiker. All right.

25 Mr. Adams. The problem we had at the time, and it's the
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problem today, we are an investigative agency. We do not
have police powers like the United Sfates marshalls do.
.About 1795, I guess; or sbme period like that, marshalls have
had the authority that‘almost bordefs.on what a sheriff.has.
We are the inveéestigative agency of the Dep;rtment of Justicé
and during fhese times the Department of Justice had us maintaiﬂ:
£he role of an investigative agency. We were to'feport“on
" activities to furnish the information to-the‘local police,:
wﬁb.had an obligatibn to. act. We furnished it to the Depa?tmeny
of Justice. |

In those areas where thé local police did not act, it
;esulted finally in the Attorney General sending 500 United
Stateﬁ marshalls down to guarantee the safety of people who
were try;ng to march in protest of their civil rights.

This was an extraordinary measure because it came at a
time of civil righs versus federal rights, and yet there was
_a breakdown in law enforcement in certain areas of the country.

This doesn't mean to indict all law enforcement agencies
.in itself at the time either because many of them did ac£
upon the information that was furnished to them. But we
have no authorit§ to make an arrest on the spot because we
would not have had evidence that thére was a.conspiracy
available. We can do absolutely nothing in that regard.

In Little Rock, the decision was made, for instance, that

if any arrests need to be made, the Army should make theh and

| W5 DocId:32
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next to the Army, the United States marshalls should make them,
not the FBI, even though we developed the violationms.
And over the years, as'you know, at the time there were many

questions raised. Why doesn't the FBI stop this? Why don't

' you do something about it?

Well, we took the other route and effectively destroyed
the Klan as far as committing acts of violence, and of course
we exceeded statutory guidelines in that area.

Senator Schweiker. What would be wrong, just following
up your point there, Mr'. .Adams, with setting up a program
sincé it's obvious to me that a lot of informers are going to
have pre-knowledge of.violence of using U.S. marshalls on some
kind of a léng-range basis to prevent violence? |

Mr., Adams. We do. We have them in Boston in connection
with the busing incident. We are investigating the violations
under the'Civil'Riéhts Act. But the marshalls are in Boston,
they are iﬁ Louisville, I believe at the.same time, and this
is the approach; that the Féderal government finally recognizéd,
was the solution to the problem where you had to have added
Federal import.

Senator Séhweiker. But instcad of waiting until it
gets to a Boston state, which is vaiously a pretty advanced
conffontation, shouldn't we have somiﬁﬁere a coordinated prog;aﬁ
that when you go up the ladﬂér of ccrand in the FBI, that

on an immediate'and fairly contemporzry basis, that kind of

2989503 Page 87 .
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help can be sought instantly as opposed to waiting until it
gets to a Boston.state?

I realize it's a departture from the past. I'm not
saying it isn't. But it Seéms.to ﬁe we need a better remedy
than we have.

Mr. Adams. We}l, fogtuﬂatélf,"we’re at a time where
conditions have subsidé&d in the country; even from the '60s
and the '70s and periods -- or '50s and 'éOs. We report to the
Department of Justice on potential trbublequts around the
country as we learh of them' so that the Department will be
aware of them. The planning foproston, for instance, took
place a year in advance with state officials, city officials,
the Department of Justice and the FBI sitting down together
saying, héw are we going to protect the situation in Boston?

I think we've learned a lot from the days back in éhe
early '60s. But the government ﬁad no mechanics which protected
people at that time..

Senator Schweiker., I'd like to go, if I may, to the
Robert Hardy case. I know he is not a witness but he
was a witness before the llouse. But since this affects my
state,-I'd like to ask Mr. Wannall. Mr. Hardy, of course, was
the FBI informer who ultiﬁately led and planned and organized

a raid on the Camden draft hoard. An' according to Mr. Hardy's
G}"; .

testimony before our Committee, he sz.:i that in advance of the

raid someone in the Department had even acknowledged the fact
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that they had all the information they needed to clamp down

on the conspiracy and could arrest people at that point in time,

and yet no arrests were mnade.

Why, Mr. Wannall, was this true?

Mr., Wannall., Well, I can answer that based only oq:the
material that I have reviewed, Senator Schweiker. It was not
a case handled in my divisibh but I think I can answer your
guestion.

There was, in féct, a representative of the Department
of Justice on the spot éounselling and advising coﬁtinuously
as that case progressed as to what ;point the_ar;est shou;d be
made and we were being guided by'those to our mentors, the
ones who are responsible for making decisigns of that sort..

So I. think that Mr. Hardy's statément to the effect that
there was someone in the Department there is perfectly true.

Senator Schweiker. That responsibility rests with who
under your procedures?

Mr. Wannall. We invest}gate decisions on making arrests,
when tﬁey should be made, and decisions with regard to
prgsecutiops are made either by the United'States attorneys
or By Federals in the Department,

Mﬁ, Adams., At this time tha£ particular case did have
a departmental attorney on the scene & :ause there are questions
of conspiracy. Conspiracy is a toughk ~iolation to prove and

sometimes a question of do you-have the added value of catching

HW 54865 Docld:
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someone in the commission of ?he crime as further proof,
rather than relying on one informant and some circumétantial
evidence to prove the violation.

Senator Scﬁweike;. Well,. in this case, though, they
even had a dry run. * They could hgve arrested them on the
dry run.

That's getting pretty close to conspiracy, it seems to
me. They had a dry run and they could héve arrestedithem on
the dr¥ run,

I'd like to know why they didn't arrest them on the dry
run. Who waé this Department ongustice official who made
that decision?

Mr. Adams. Guy‘Goodwin was the Dcpartment official.

Senator Schweiker. Next I'd like to ask back in 1965,
during the height of the effort to destroy the Klan, as you
put it a few moments ago, I believe the FBI has released
figures that we had.something like 2(000 informers of some
kind or another infiltrating the Klan out of roughly 10,000
estimated membership.

I believe these are either FBI figureg or estimates.
That would mean that one out of every five members of theAKlan
at that point was an informant paid by the government.

And I believe the figure goes onﬁ;o indicate that 70
percent of the new menbers of'the Kla;-that year were FBI

informants. '
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"to put in an effort such as that? I'm not criticizing that

" you shouldn't have informants in the Klan and know what's

.racial matters, informants at that particﬁlak time, and I

-mind that I think the newspaéers, the President and Congress and

HW 54565 DocId:3258%503 Page 91
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Isn't this an awfuiiy overwhelminé quantity of people

going on for violence, but itrseems to me that this is the
tail—Wagging.the:dog.r

For example, todayfwe supposedly have only }594Tt6§§;ﬁa'.vw'
infarmaﬁés for,thh domestic,inﬁprméktéand.éoteﬂfial inforﬁggt;f’
an&‘fhét hefe:we héd'Z;ObO'juSt in the Klan alone. B

Mr. Adams. Well, this number 2,000 did include all

think the figures we tried to reconstruct as to the actual
number of Klan informants in relation to Klan members was aroundl
6 percent, I think, after we had réad some of the- testimony.
Now the problem we had on the Klan is the Klan had a
group called the Action Group. This was the group that you
remember from Mr. Rowe's testimony, that he was left af-
ter the meeting. He attended the open meetings énd heard
all of the hurrahs and this type of thing from information,
but hg never knew what was going on because each one had an
adtioh group that went out and considered themselves in the
missionary field.
Theirs was the violence.
In order to penetrate those, it takes, you have to direct

as many informants as you possibly can against it, Bear in
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everyone is concerned about the murder of the civil rights
workers, the Linidé Kent zase, the Viola Liuzzo case, the
bombings of the church in Birmingham. We were faced with one
tremendous probiem at that time.

Senator Schweiker. ; acknowledée that.

Mr. Adanms. bur only approach was through informants
and through the use of informgnts we solved these cases, the
ones that were sqlved. Some of the bombing cases we have
never solved. They are extremely difficult.’

These informants, as we told the Attorney General, and
as we told the President, that we had moved informants like
Mr. Rowe up to the top leadership. He was the bédyguard £o the
head man. He wgs.in a position where he could forewarn us
of violence, could help us on cases that had transpired, and
yet we knew and conceived that this could contipue forever
unless we can create enéugh disruption that thege members will
realize that if I go out and murder three civil r;ghtg workers,
even though the sheriff and other law enforcement officers are
in on it, if that were the case and with some of them it was
the case, that I would be caught. And that's what we did and
that's whyAviolence stopped, was becausc the Klan was insecure
and just like you say, 20 percent, they thought 50 percent of
their members ultimately were Klan members and they didn't
dare engage in these actsiof violence because they knew they

-couldn't control the conspiracy any longer.

DooId:3
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Senator Schweiker. My.time is expired. I just have
one quick question..

Is it correct tha£ in 1971 we're using around 6500
informers for black ghetto situaéions?

Mr. Adams, I'm not sure if that's'the yvear. We did
‘have one yeaxr where we had a number like that which probably
had been around 6000, and tﬁat was the time when the cities-
were being burned, Detfoit,.Wéshington, areas like this. - We
were given a mandate to know what the situation is, where is
violence going to break out, what next?

They weren't informants like an individual penetrating
an organization. They were listening posts in the community
that would help tell us that we have a groﬁp here that}s gettiﬁg
readf to start another fire-fight or something.

Senator Tower. At this point, there_are.three more
Senators remaining for questioning. If we can try to gét
everything in-in the first round, we will not have a.second
round and I think we can -finish around 1:00, and we can.go
on and terminéte the proceediﬂgs.

lHowever, If ényone feecls that they have another question
that they want to return to, we can come back here by 2:00.

Senator Mondale? »

Segator Mondale. Mr. Adams, it seems to me that the
record is nowlfairly clear that when the FBI operates in the

G%éf%ggég%d%rlggﬁ}ggest1gat1ng; it may be the best professional
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agency of this country.

in 1924,

its law enforcement functions and bhecame an arbiter and

get involved in pbliticai ideas.

2589503 Page 34

organization of its kind-in the world. And when the FBI acts
;n the field of political ideas, it has bﬁngled its job, it
has interfered with the civil ligerties, and finally, in the
last month or two, through its public disclosures, heapgd
shame upon itself and really led toward an undermining of

the crucial public confidence in an essential- law enforcement

In a real sense, history has repeated itself because it

was precisely that problem that led to the creation of the FBI
In World War I, the Bureau of Investigation strayed from

protector of political ideas. .And through the interference
of civil liberties and Palmer Raids and the rést, the public
became so offénded that later through Mr. Justi;e Stone and -
Mx ., Hoover, the FBI.was created. And the first statement

by Mr. Stone was that never again will this Justice Department

And'yet here we are again looking at a recorq where with
Martin Luther King, with anti-war resistors, with -- we even
had testimony this morning of mge;ings wifh the Council of
Churches., Secretly we are investigating this vague, ill-defined,
impossible to define idea of investigating dangerous ideas.

It seems to Se the basis of the.strategy that people

can't protecf themselves, that you somehow need.to use the

1934 -
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tools of law enforcement to protect people from subversive

‘or dangerous. ideas, which I find strange and quite profoundly

at odds with the philosophy of American government.

‘I started.in politics years ago and the first thing we
ﬁad to do was to get the communists out of our parts and out .
of the union. Ve did a very fine job. As far as I know, and

I'm beginning to wonder, but as far as I know, we had no help

from the FBI or the CIA, We just rammed them out of the meeting

on the grounds that they weren't Democrats and‘they wereﬁ't
good union leaders when:we didn't want anything to do'with them|
And yet, we see time and time again that we'ré going .to
pfotect the blacks from Martin Lﬁther King because he}s
dangerous, that we've going to protect véterans from whatever
it is, and we're going to protect the Council of Churches
from the véterans, and so on, and it just geté 30 gummy'énd
confused and ill;defined and dangerous, that don't you agree
wiéh me that we have to control this, to restrain it, so that
precisely what is expected of the FBi is known by you, by the
public, and thatgypu can justify your actions when we ask
you?

Mr. Adams. I agree with that, Senator, and I would like
to point out that when.the Attorgey General made his statement
Mr. Hoover subhscribes to it, we fgllcved that policy for abou
ten yvears untii the President of the ﬁ&."ited States said that

we should investigate the Nazi Party.
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I for one feel that we should investigate the Nazi Party.
i feel that our investigation of the HNazi Party‘resulted iﬁ
the fact that in World ﬁar II, as contrasted with World War I,
ﬁhere‘wagn't:one éingle inéidehtrof'foreigﬁ directed sabotage
which took place in .the United States.

Senator Mondale. And under the criminal law you could

"have investigated these issues of sabotage.

Isn't sabotage a crime? -

Mr. Adams. Sabotagé is a crime.

Senator Mondale. Couid you have investigated that?

Mr. Adams. After it happened.

Senator uondale. You see, every time we get'invoived
in political ideas, you defend yourself on the basis of’
érimes that could have bheen committed. It's very interesting.

In my oﬁinion, you have to stand here if you're going to
continue whétAyou're now doing and as I underst;nd it, you
still insist that you aid the right thing with the Vietnam
Veterans Against éhe War, and investigating the Council of
Churchés, and this can still go 6n; This can stiil~go on under
your interpretation of your present powers, what you try to
justify on the gréunds of your law enforcement activitics
ip terms of criminal matters.

Mr. Adams. The law does :not say we have to wait until
we have been murdered before we éan --

Senator Mondale. Absolutely, but that's the field of

$2989503 Pages 56
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(—\ § law again. You're.trying to defend apples with oranges. That.'s
N . . .
8 2 Lo ’
< the law. You can do that.
g - ’ . .
3 . . .
§ Mr. Adams. That's right, but how do you find out which
4 of the 20,000 Bund members might have been a saboteur. You
don't have probable cause to investigate anyone, but you can
6 direct an intelligence operation against the German-American
7 Bund, the same thing we did after Congress said --
?i Senator Mondale. Couldn't you get a warrant for that?
9 Why did you object to 'going to court for authority for that? -
10 Mr, Adams. Because we don't have probable cause to
B 1l go against an individual and the law doesn't provide for
d
2 ‘
{”§ 3 12 probable cause to investigate an organization.
S o . -
4
$ 13 There were activities which did take place, like one time
14 they outlined the Communist Party --
15

J Senator Mondale. What I don't understand is why it

16 wouldn't be better for the FBI for us to define authority

17 that you could use iﬁ the kind of Bonn situation where under
. 18 || court auéhority you Ean investigate where there is probable
3 : . :
.§. 19 | cause or reasénable cause to suspect sabotage and the rest.
g <0 Wouldn't that make a lot more sense than just making theée
§ 2l | decisions on your own?
% 22 Mr. Adams., We have expressed cumplete concurrence in
(”\ § 23 |l that. we feel that wc';e going to gcstineat to death in the_
| § 24 Il next 100 years, you're damned if you ‘o, and damned if you

) .

25,-don't if we don't have a delineation of our responsibility
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in this area. But I won't agree with you, Senator, that we
'have_bungled the intelligence operations in the United States.
I agree with you that we have made some mistakes. Mr, Kelley
has set a pattern of being as forthright as any Director of the
FBI in acknowledging mistakes that. had been made, but I think
that as you said, and I believe Senator Tower said, and
Senator Church, that we have to watch tﬁese hearings because
of the necessity that we'must_concentrate on these areas of
abuse. We must not lose sight of the
overall law enforcement and intelligence community, and I
still feel that this is the freest councry in the world.
I've travelled much, as I'm sure you have, and I know we have
made some mistakes, but I feel that the people in the United
States are less chilled by the mistakes we ha&e made thaﬂ they
are by the fact that there are 20,000 murders a year in the
United States and they can't walk out of their &ouses at night
and feel safe. |

" Senator Mondale. That's correct, and isn't that an
argument then, Mr., Adams, for.strengthening our powers to go
after those who commit crimes rather than strengthening or.

continuing a policy which we now see undermines 'the public

confidence you need to do your -job.

Mr, Adams. Absolutely. The mistakes we have made are
what have brought on this embarrassment to us.

I'm not blaming the Committee. I'm saying we made some
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mistakes and in doing so this is what has hurt the FBI. But
at the same time I don't feel that a balanced picture comes
out, as you have §aid yourselves, becéuse of the necessity
of zercing in oﬁ abuSes:

I think that ﬁe have done one tremendogs job. I think
the‘accémplishments'in the Klan was the finest hour of the
FBI and yet, Ifm.sure in dealing with the Klan that we made

.some mistakes. But I just don't agree with bungling.’
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Senator Mondale. I don't want to argue over terms, but
I think I sense an agreement thgt the FBI has gotten into trouble
over it in the political idea trouble, and that thét's where we
need to have new legal standards.

Mr. Adams. Xeé, i agree with that.

Senator Tower. Senator Huddleston.

Senator Huddleston. Thank you, Mr. Chairmag.

Mr. Adams, thgse two instgnces we have studied at- some
length seems to have been an .inclinatiOn on the part of
the Bureau to establisﬁ.a notion about an individual or a group
which seems to be very hard ta ever change or dislodge. In
the case of Dr. King, where the supposition was that he was
being influenced by Communist individuals, extensive investi-
gation was made, surveillance, reports came back indicating that
this in fact was untrue, and directions continued to go out
to intensify the investigation. There never seemed to be a
willingness on the part of the Bureau to accept its own facts.

Ms. Cook testified this morniné that something similar
to that happened with the Vietnam Veterans Against the War, thaf
every piece of information that she supplied to thé Bureau
seemed to indicate that the Bureau was. not correct in its
assumption that this organization planned to commit violence,
or that it was being manipulated,-and vet you seemed to insist
that this investigation go on, and tfﬁs information was used.

against the individuals.

A}
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3
~ § 1 Now, are there in;tances where the‘Bdreau‘has admitted that
§ 2 its first assumptions were wrong and they have changed their
E 5 ~ course? .
4 Mr. Adams: .We have admitted that. We have also shown
5 from one ofrthe cases that éénator Hart brought up, that after
6 five days we closgd the case. We were told something by an
7 individual that there was é concern of an adverse influence
8 in it, and we looked into it. On the Martin Luther King
9 | situation there was no testimony to thg effect that we just
10 dragged on and on, or admitted that we dragged oﬁ and on and
11 on, ad infinitum. The wiretaps on Mdrtin Luther King were
J - i
% 12 all approved by the Attorney General. Microphones on Martin
’-\ g 13 Luther King were approved by another Attorney General. This
14 wasn't the FBI, and the reason they were approved was that
"15 there was.a basis to continue the investigation up to a'point.
) 16 What I testified to was that we were improper in discreditfir
17 Dr. King, but it's just like --
18 Senator Huddleston. The Commi£tee has before it memorandﬂ
o
é 19 written by high officials of the Bureau indicating that the
3] .
. g 20 information they were receiving from the field, from these
§ 21 surveillance methods, did not confirm what their supposition
g  R2 was.
g 23 Mr. Adams. That memorandum Qas »ot on Dr. King. That
(5\ g 24 was on another'ipdividual that I thii% somehow got mixed up-
‘25 in the discussion,one.where the iszu¢ was can we make people
W1‘\a\




oo T &

smn 3 ‘.' . 1‘.

1 || prove they aren't a Communist before we will agree not to

2 investigate them.,

Phone (Area 202} 544-6000

3 But the young lady.appearing this morning making the

4 comment that she never knew of anything she told us that

5 she considers herself a true member of the VVAW-WSO inasmuch

6 as she“feels in general agreement of the principles of it, and
7 agreed to cooperate with the FBi in providing inform%tion regard-
8 ing the organizatio£ to aid in preventing'violent individuals

9 from associating themselves with the VVAW-WSO. She is most

10 || concerned about efforts.by the Revolutionary Union to take over
11 || the VVAW-WSO, and she is working actively to prevent this..
12 I think that we have a basis for investigating the VVAW-

13 || WSO in certain areas today. In other areas we have stopped

WARD & PAULL

14 the investigation. They don't agree with these principles

15 laia down by the --

16 Senator Huddleston. That report was the basis of your

17 || continuing to pay informants and continuing to utilize that

18 || information against members who cert;inly had not been involved

19| in violence, and apparently to get them fired from their job

20 oxr whatever?

21 Mr. Adams. It all gets back to the fact that even in the

29 criminal law field, you have to detect crime, and you have to

o3 || prevent crime, and you can't wait unt:l something happens. . The
S :

24 || Attorney General has clearly'spoken i- that area, and even our

410 First Street, S.E., Washington, D.C. 20003

o5 || statutory jurisdiction provides that we don't --
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Senator Huddleston. L Well, of course we've had considerabld
evidence this morning where no attempt was made to prevent
crime, when you had iﬁformation that it was going to occur.

But I'm_ sure therg are instances where you have.

Mr. Adams. We dissgmiﬁated every single item which he
reported to us.

Senator Huddleséon; To a police department which you
knew was an accomplice té'thezcrime. |

Mr. Adams. Not necessarily.

Senator Huddleston. Your informant had told you thét,
hadn't he?

Mr. Adams. Well, the informant is on one level. We have
" other informants, and we have other information.

Senator Huddleston. Yes, but you were aﬁare that he
had worked with certain members of the Birmingh?m policé“in
orxder ‘to --

Mr. Adamg. Yes. He furnished many other instances also.

Senator Huddleston. So you weren't really doing a whole
lot to prevent that incident by telling the people who were
already part of it.

Mr. Adams. We were doing everything we could lawfully
do at the time, and finally the situation was corrected, so tha£
when.the Department, agreeing @hat‘we had no further:jpris-
diction, could sent the United States Marshal down to perform:

certain law enforcement functions. .

2289503 Page 103
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Senator Huddleston. Now, the Commi£tee has received
documents which indicated that in one situatioﬁ the fBI assisted
an informant who had been established in a white hate group
to eséablish a rival white hate groué, and that the Bureau paid
his expenses in setting;up this rival organization.

Now, does_;his not put the Bureau in a position of.beipg
responsible for what ac;ipné the rival white hate group might
have undertaken? B

Mr. Adams. I'd like to see if one of the other gentlemen
knows that specific case, becaﬁse I don't thiﬁk we set up a
specific group. . . B

This is Joe Deegan.

Mr. Deegan. Senatcr, it's my understanding that the
informant we're talking about decided to break off from the
group he was with. He was with the Macon Klan group of =
the United Klans of America, and he decided:to break off. This
was in compliance with our regulations. His breaking off,
we did not pay him to set up the organization. He did it
on his own. . We paid him for the information he furn;shed
us concerning the operation. We did not sponsor thé‘organiza-
tion:

Senator Huddlestéh. Concerning the new organization that
he set up, he continued to advise you of the activities of that
organization? e

Mr. Deegan.. He continued to advi:: us of that organization

HW 545365 DocId:32589503 Page 104 *
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and other organizations. He would advise us of planned
iactivities.
Senator Huddleston. The new organization that he formeéd,

did it operate in a very similar manner to the previous one?

18

Mr. Deegan. No, it did'not, -and it did not last that
long. .

Senator Huddleston. " There's also evidence of an FBI
informant in thg Black Panther Party who h;d a position of -
responsibility within the Party with the knowledge of his
'FBI contact of supplying members with weapons and instructing
them in how to use those weapons. Presumablyithis was in the
knoWledge of the Bureau, and he later became -~ came in contact
with the group that was contracting for murder, and he partici-
pgted in this group with the knowledge of the FBI agent,.and
this group did in fact stalk a viétim who was later killéd.with
the weapon supplied by this individual,,présumabiyrall in the
knowledgé of the FBI, ;

How does this square with your enforcement and crimg
prevention responsibilities.

Mr. Deegan. . Senator, I'm not familiar with that particularn
paseix It does not square with our policy in all respects, and
I would have to look at that particular case you're talking

about to give you an answer.

particular case, but it brings up the point as to what kind of

i

Senator Huddleston. I don't have the documentation on that

t
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" we would no longer use him as an informant, in spite of the
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control you exercised over this kind of informant in this kind
of an. organization and tq‘what'extent an effort is made to
prevent theseiinférmants from engaging in the kind of thing
that you are supposedly trying to prevent. |

Mr. Adams. A good example of this was Mr. Rowe, who became

informaéion he had furnished in the past.

We have had cases, Senator, where we have had --

Senator Huddleston. But you also told him to participaté
in violent ;ctivities.

Mr. Adams. We did not tell him to participate in violent
activities.

Senator Huddleston. That's what he said..

Mr. Adams. I know that's what he said. But.that's what
lawsuits are. all abgut, is that there. are. two sides to the
issue, and our agents. handling. this have. advised.us, and I
be;ieve haGe advised.four.staff, that at no time did they
advise him to engage.in violence.

Senator.HudQleston. Just to do what was. necessary to
get the information, I believe maybe might have been his
instructions.

Mr, Adams. I don't think they made any such statement
to him ‘along that line, and we have informants,-qe have

informants who have gotten involved in the violation of the lawj
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1 and we have immediately converted their status from an informant

Phone (Area 202) 544-6000

2 to the subject, and have prosecuted I would say, offhand, I

can think of around 20 iﬁformants that we have prosecuted for-

4 || 'violating the laws, once it -came to our attention, and even

5 to show you our policy of disseminating information on violence
6 in -this case, during the review of the matter, the agents told
n me éhat they found one case where their agent had been working
8 24 hours a day, and hé wasng little late in diéseminating the

9 ’information to the police department. No violence.occurred,.

10 (| but it shéwed up in a file review, and he was censured for

11 || his delay in properly notifying local authorities.

o

f”\g 12 So we not only have a policy, I feel that we do follow

e
E 13 | reasonable safeguards.in order to carry it out, including periodic
g ‘

14 review of all informant. files.

Senator Huddleston. Well, Mr. Rowe's statement is

. 15
16 substantiated to somelextent with the acknowledgeheﬁt by the
17 agent in charge that if you're going to be a Klansman and you
) _ .
l 18 happen to be with someone and they decide to.do something, that
: g 19 | he could;'t be an angel. These were the words of the agent,
§ .20 and be a good informant. .He wouldn't take the lead, but the
S
% 21 implication is that he would have to go along and would have
§ 29 to be involved if he was going to maintain his credibility.
; (ﬂ\g 23 Mr. Adams.. There's no quesfion but that an informant at
} é 24 times.will'have to be- present. during demonstrations, riots,
i 3 . .
25 fistfights that take place, but I believe his statement was

i HW 54565 DocIfl:32359503 Page 107
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to the effect that -- and I-was'sittipg in the back.of the
room and I don"t recall it exactly, but some of them were
beat with <chains, and I-didn't hear whether he said he beat
sémeone with a chain or not, but I rathe; doubt that he did
because it's one thing béing present( and it's another thing

taking an active part in criminal actions.

Senator Huddleston. He was close enough to get his

" throat cut..

How doés the gathering of information --

Senator Tower. Senator Mathias is here, and I think that
we probably should recess a few minutes.

Could we have Senator Mathias' questions and then should
we convene this afternoon?

Senator Huddleston. I'm finisﬁed. I just had one more '
question.

SenatorATower. Go ahead.

Senator Huddleston, I wgnted to ask how the selectioﬁ of
information ebout an individual's persénal life, .social, sex
life apd~becoﬁing involved in that sex life or socia% life
is a requirement for law enforcement or crime prevention.

Mr, Adams. Our agent handlers have advised us on Mr.
Rowe; that-tﬁey gave him no such instruction, they had no

such knowledge ‘concerning it, and I can'z see where it would

i

" be.of any value whatsoever.

Senator Huddleston. You aren't awore of any case where
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these instructions. were given to an agent or an informant?

Mr. Adams. To get involved in sexual activity? No, sir.-

Senator Huddleston. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Senator Tower. Senator Mathias.

" Senator Mathias. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I would like to come back very briefly to the Fourth
Amendment considerations in connection with the use of informants
and in posing these questions we're not thinking of the one
time volunteer who walks in to an FBI office and says I have
a story I want to tell you and that's the only time that you
may see him. I'm thinking of the kind of situations in which
rthere is a more extended relationship which could be of varying
" degrees. It might be in one case that the same individual
will have some usefulness in a number of situations. But when
the FBI orders a regular agent to engage in:a search, the first

. ) ]

test is a judicial warrant, and what I would like;to explore
with you is the difference between a one time search which
requires a warrant, and which you get when you make that
search, and a continuous search which uses an inforﬁant, or
the case of a continuous search which uses a regular undercover
agent, someone who is totally under your control, and is in a
slightly different category than an informant.

- Mr. Adams. Wel}, we get thgre into the fact that Fhe
Supreme Court has still held that the use of informants does

not invade any of these constitutionally protected areas, .and

i: 32589503 Page 109
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if a person wants to tell an informant something thét isn't
protected by the Supreme Court.

An actual search for legal evidence, that is a protected
item, but information and the use of informants have been
consistently held as not posing any constitutional problems.

Senator Mathias., I would agree, if you're talkiné about
thg feilow who walks in off the -street, as I said earlier,
but is it true that under exisﬁing proced;fes informants are
given background checks?

Mr. Adams. Yes, sir.

Senator Mathias. And they are subject to a testing period.

Mr. Adams. That's right, to verify_ahd make sure they
are providing to us reliable information.

Senator Mathias. And'during‘the period that the relation-
ship continﬁes,-they are rather closely controlled by the
handling agents.

"Mr. Adams. That's true.

Senator Mathias. So in effect they can come in a very
Qractical way agents themselves to the FBI.:

Mr. Adams. They can do nothing --

Senator.Mathias. Certainly agents in the common law ﬁse
of the word.

Mr. Adams. That'g right, they can do nothing, and we
- instruct our agents that an informant can do noth;nd that the

aéent himself cannot do, and if the agent can work himself into

W 54965 Dool

d: 32989503 Page 110
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an organization in an undercover capacity, he can sit there and
glean all the information that he wants, and that is not in the
Constitution as a protected area. But we do have this problem.

Senator Mathias. But if a regular agent who is a member .
of the FBI attempted to enter‘these premises, he would require
a warr;nt?

Mr. Adams. No,fsir, if a regular -- it depends on the
ﬁurpose ﬁor which he is entering. If a regular agent by
concealing his identity, by'-~ was admitted as.a member of the‘

Communi.st Party, he can attend Communist Party meetings, and he

can enter the premises, he can enter the building, and there's

no constitutionally invaded area there.
Senator Mathias. And so you feel that anyone who has
a léss formal relationship witﬁ the Bureau éhan.a.regular
agent, who can undertake a continuous surveillanc? operation
as an undefcover.agent.or as an informant.-- ;
Mr., Adams. As lbng as he commits no illegal acts.
Senator Mathias. Let me ask you.why you. feel that it is

impractical to.require.a warrant since,.as I understand it,

headquarters must approve the use of an informant. Is that

degree of formal action required?
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Mr, Adams., The main difficulty is the particularity
which has to be shown in obtaining a search warrant. You
have to go after particular evidence. You have to specify
what you're going after, ané an informant operates in an
area that you just cannot specify. He doesn't know what's
rgoing to be discussed at.that meeting. It may be a plot to
blow up the Capitol agéin or it may be a plot to blow up the
State Department building. . |

Sénator Mathias. If it were a criminal ;nvestigation,
you would have lit£le'difficulty with probable cause, wouldn't
you? | |

Mr. Adams. We would have difficulty in a warrant to
use someone as.an informant in that area because the same
difficulty of particularity'exists. We can't specify.

Senatoxr Mééhiés. (I understand the probleﬁ because it's
véry similar to ;ne that we_discussed earlier in connection
say wiretaps on é national security problem.

Mr. Adams. That's it, and therg we face the problem of
where the Soviet, an individual identified as a Soviet spy
iﬁ a friendly country and they tell us he's been a Soviet spy
there and‘now he's coming to the United States, and if wé can't
show ﬁndér a probable cause warrant, if we couldn't show that
he was actually engaging in espionage in the United States,
we couldn't get a wiretap under.the probable cause réquirements

which have been discussed, If the good fairy didn't drop the
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"(‘\E‘ 1 evidence in our hands that this individual is here conducting
§ 2 espionage, we again would fall short of this, and that's
) g 5 || why we're still groping with it.

4 Senatof Mathias. When you say fall short, you really,

5 you would be. falling short of éhe requirements-éf the Fourth

6 Amendment. |

V4 Mr. Adams.- That's right, except for the”faét that the

8 -President; under this Constitutional powérs, to protect #his

9 nation and make sure that i£ sufvives first, first of ail

10 || national survival, and thesé are the areas that not only ithe

11 President but the Attorney General are-concerned in and we're
12 || all hoping that somehow we can reach a legislative middle

13 ground in here.

WARD & PAUL,

14 ~ Senator Mathias. Which we discussed iﬁ the other n;tiona;
15 || security area as to curtailling a warrant to that particular
16 || need.

17 Mr. Adams. And if ybu could get away from probable
18 || cause and éet some degrece of reasonable cause and get some

19 || method of sealing indefinitely your interest, say, in an

20 || ongoing espionage case and can work out thosé.difficuléies,
21 || we may get their yeﬁ.

29 Senator Mathias. And you don't despair of finding that
23 || middle ground? |

24 Mr. Adams. I don't because I think that today there's

- 410 First Street, S.E., Washington, 0.C. 20003 ~

25 || more of an open mind between Congress and the Executive Branch
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énd the FBI and everyone concerning the need to get these
areas resalved.
Senator Mathias; Apd you believe that the Department,
if wé could come toéether, would support, would agree to that
kind of a warrant requirement if we could agree on the languages
Mr, Adams. If we can work out problems and the Attorney
General is personally inﬁerested in that also.
" senator Mathias: Do you think that this agreement might
extend to some of those other aréas that we talked about?
Mr. Adams. I think that that would be a much greater
difficulty in an area of domestic intelligencé informant who

reports on many different operations and different types of

activities that might come up rather than say in a Soviet

more degree of specificity to deal with.

.Senator Mathias. I suggest that we arrange to get
together and try out some drafts with each other, but in the
meantime, of course, therg'sranéther alternative and that
would betthe use of wiretap procedure by which the Attorney
General must approve a wiretap before it is placed, "and the
same general process could be used for informants, since
you come‘to headquarters any way.

Mr. Adams. That could be an alte g:tive. I think it
would be a very burdensome alternative -4 I think at some

-point after we attack the major abuses, or what are considered

]




Q
n
=2
=

D)

Phone {Area 202) 544-6000
P .

AV

i

10

11

12

13

WARD & PAUL

14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22.

23

410 First Street, S.E., Wasnl;wg!on, 0.C. 20003

24

o : ‘ 11955

major abuses of Congress and get over this hurdle, I think
we're still going to have to recognize that ﬂeads of agencie§
have to accept the respoﬁsibility for managing that agency
and we can't just keep pushing.évery operational problemrup
to the top because there just éren't enough héurs in the- day.

Senator Mathias., But the reason that parallel suggests.
itself is of course the fact that. the wiretgp deals generayly‘
with one level of information in one segse of gathering
information. You hear what vou hear from the tap.

Mr, Adams. But you're dealing in.a much smaller number
also.

Senator Mathias. Smaller number, but that's all .the
more reason. When an informant goes in, he has all of'his
spnses. He's gathering all of the informatién a human being
can acquire from a situation énd has access to more information
than the a&erage‘wiretap. |

And it would seem to me that for that reasén a .parallel
process hight bhe usefui'and in order,

.Mr: Adams. Mr. Mintz,poinﬁed out one other main
distinction. £o me wﬁich I had overlooked from our prior
discussions, whiéh is the fact that with an informant he is
rmore.in.thc position of being a coﬁcéntral monitor in that one
of the two parties to the conversation agrees,‘such as like
concentral monitoring of telephones and microphonqs and

anything else versus the wirctap itself where the individual

. NW 54965 Doc
L
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,(~\§ 1 whose telephone is being tapped is not aware and-there is,
g ‘ 2 and neiéher of the two parties talking had agreed that their
< : .
E i 3 conversation could be moni tored.
% 4 Senator Mathias. I find that one difficult to accept.
5 If I'm the third party overhearing a conversation that is taking
6 place in a room where I am, and my true character isn'£ perceived
7 by the two people who are télking,lin effect they haven't .
8 consented to my overhearing my conversation. Then thgy consent
9 if they believe that I am their friend or theif} a pértisan
10 || of theirs. |
11 But if they knew in fact that I was an informant for
(hé '12 ‘someone else, they wouldn't be consenting.
& .-
g 13 Mr. Adams. Well, that's like I believersénator“nart
z
14 || raised earlier, that the courts thus far have made this
f 15 || distinction with no difficulty, but that doesn't mean that
i 16 ||. there may not be some legislative compromise which might be
§ 17 addressed.
18 Senator Mathias. Well, I particularly appreciate youf
g 19 attitude in beiné wiliing to work on these probiems because
§ o0 || I think that's the most important thing that can evolve from
5 )
% 21 these hearings; so that we can actually look at the Fourth
3
zg 2o || Amendment as the standard thét we. have t= achieve. But the
(:g oz || way we get there is obviously going to  ® a lot easier if we
g 24 || can work toward them together.
q . S
25 I'just have onc final question, c. Chairman, and that
MW _54965 . DgpId:32989503 Page 116 ‘, .
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8 . deals with whether we shouldn't impose a standard of probable
g 2 - : — :
% cause that a crime has been committed as a means of controlling
s 3| :
5 ~the use of informants and the kind of information that they
4 . .
collect.
5 ‘ . .
Do you feel that'this would be too restrictive?
6
Mr. Adams. Yes, sir, I do.
7 ' ) .
When I look at informants and I see that each year
8 ) .
informants provide us, locate 5000 dahgerous fugitives, they
9 : ,
provide subjects in 2000 more cases, they recover $86 million
10
in stolen property and contraband, and that's irrespective
11
d || of what we give the lccal law enforcement and other Federal
s . “ ~
' : agencies, which is almost a comparable figure, we have almost
& 13 ' o ‘
3 rcecached a point in the criminal law where we don't have much
14 : '
left. And in the intelligence field we still, I think when
15 .
we carve all of the problems away, we still have to make sure
16 '
that we have the means to gather information which will permit
17 ) '
us to be aware of the identity of individuals and organizations
18 B . ) :
o that are acting to overthrow the government of the United
(=] . .
] 19 ' :
S States. And I think we still have some areas to look hard
[a]
g 20
2 at as we have discussed, but I think informants are here to.
i 22 - |
§ stay. They are absolutely essential to law enforcement,
u . :
; 22-
2 Everyone uses informants. The press has informants, Congress
\& 23 _ :
r.\g has informants, you have individuals in your community that
F .
S 24 : : :
N you rely on, not for ulterior purposes, but to let you know
25 ‘
what's the fecl of the people, am I serving them properly,
HW 54965 Doclld:32989503 Page 117
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am I carrying out this?

It's hete to say. It's been heré throughout history
and there will always be informants. And the thing we want to
avoid is abuses. like érbvocateurs, criminal activities}’and

to ensure that we have safeguards that will prevent that.

"But we do need informants.

Senator Tower. Senator ﬂart, do you'have any further
questions?

Senator llart of Michigan. Yes. I ask unanimous request
perhaps with a view éo giving balance to the record, the
groups that we have discussed this morning_into which the
Bureau has put informants, in popular laﬂguage, our.liberal
groups -- I would ask unanimous consent that .be printed in
the recorq, the summary of the opening oﬁ,tﬂe headquarters
file by the Bureau of Dr. Carl McIntyre Qhen he announced
that he was organizing a gfoup to counter the American Civil
Liberties Union and other "liberal and communist groups,"
is not a left only pre-occupation.

Senator Tower. Without objection, so ordered.'

* (The materiai referred to follows:)
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3 1
( \§ Senator Tower. Any more questions?
(23
: 2 Then the Committee will have an Executive Session this .
;
3

° afternoon in Room 3110 in the Dirksen Building at 3:00, and
4 I hope everyone will be in attendance. -

5 . Tomorrow morning we Qill'hear from Courtney Evans,

6 Cartha DeLoach. Tomorrow afternoon, former Attorneys General
r 7 Ramséy Clark and Edward Katzenbach.

8 . The Committee, the hearings are recessed until 10:00

a.,m, tomorrow morning.

10 " (Whereupon, at 1:10 o'clock p.m,, the hearing in the
11 above mentioned matter was concluded, to reconvene on Wednesday

12 pecember 3rd, 1975, at 10:00 co'clock a.m.)
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I welcome the interest which this Committee
has shown in the FBI and most particularly in our
operations in the intelligence and internal security
fields.

I share your high regard for the rights
guaranteed by the Constitution and laws of the United
States. Throughout my 35-year career in law enforcement
you will find the same insistence, as has been expressed
by this Committee, upon programs of law enforcement that -
are themselves fully consistent with law.

I also have strongly supported the concept of
legislative oversight. In fact, at the time my appointment
as Director of the FBI was being considered by the Senate
Judiciary Committee two and one-half years ago, I told
the members of that Comﬁittee of my firm belief in
Congressional oversight.

This Committee has completed the most
exhaustive study of our intelligence and security

operations that has ever been undertaken by anyone
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outside the FBI other than the present Attorney General.
At the outset, we pledged our fullest cooperation and
promised to be as candid and forthright as possible in
responding to your questions and complying with your
requests. |

I believe we have lived up to those promiées.

The members and staff of this Committee have
had unprecedented access to FBI information.

You have talked to the personnel who conduct
security-type investigations and who are personally involved
in every facet of our day-to-day intelligence operations.

You have attended numerous briefings by FBI
officials who have sought to familiarize the Committee
and its staff with all major areas of our activities
and operations in the national security and intelligence
fields.

In brief, you have had a firsthand examination of
these matters that is unmatched at any time in the history
of the Congress.

As this Committee has stated, these hearings
have, of necessity, focused largely on certain errors
and abuses. I credit this.Committee for its forthright
recognition that the hearings do not give a full or

balanced account of the FBI's record of performance.
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It is, perhaps, in the nafure of such hearings
to focus on abuses to the exclusion of positive accomplishments
of the organization.

The Counterintelligence Programs which have
received the lion's shafe of public attention and critical
comment constituted an infinitesimal portion of our.over-
all work.

A Justice Department Committee which was formed
last year to conduct a thorough study of the FBI's
Counterintelligence Programs has reported that in the
five basic ones it found 3,247 Counterintelligence proposals
were submitted to FBI Headquarters from 1956 to 1971. Of this
total, 2,370 -- less than three~fourths -~ were approved.

I repeat, the vast majority of those 3,247
proposals were being devised, considered, and many were
rejected, in an era when the FBI was handling an average
of 700,000 investigative matters per year.

Nonetheless, the criticism which has been
expressed regarding the Counterintelligence Programs
is most legitimate and understandable.

The question might well be asked what I had
in mind when I stated last &ear that for the FBI to have
done less than it did under the circumstances then existing
would have been an abdication of its responsibilities

to the American people.




What I said then -- in 1974 -~ and what I ‘believe
today, is that the FBI employees involved in these programs
did what they felt was expected of them by the President,
the Attorney General, the Congress, and the people of
the United States.

Bomb explosions rocked public and private'
offices and buildings; rioters led by revolutionary
extremists laid siege to military, industrial, and
educational facilities; and killings, maimings, and
other atrocities accompanied such acts of violence
from New England to California.

The victims of these acts were human beings -=-
men, women, and children. As is the case in time of peril --
whether real or perceived =-- they looked to their Government,
their elected and appointed leadership, aqd to the FBI and
other law enforcement agencies to protect their lives, their
property, and their rights.

There were many calls for action from Members
of Congress and others, but few guidelines were furnished.
The FBI and other law enforcement agencies were besieged
Ey demands...impatient demands...for immediate action.

FBI employees reéognized the danger; felt

they had a responsibility to respond; and, in good faith,
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initiated actions designed to counter conspiratorial-
efforts of self-proclaimed revolutionary groups, and
to neutralize violent activities.

In the development and execution of these programs,
mistakes of judgment admittedly were made.

Our concern over whatever abuses occurred
in the Counterintelligence Programs -- and there were
some substantial ones ~- should not obscure the underlying
purpose of those programs.

We must recognize that situations have occurred
in the past and will arise in the future where the
Government may well be expected to depart from its
traditional role ~-- in the FBI's case, as an investi-
gative and intelligence~gathering agency =-- and take
affirmative steps which are needed to meet an imminent
threat to human life or property.

In short, if we learn a murder or bombing is to
be carried out NOW, can we truly meet our responsibilities
by-investigating only after the crime has occurred, or
should we have the ability to prevent? I refer to those
instances where there is a strong sense of urgency because
of an imminent threat to huﬁan life.

Where there exists the potential to penetrate

and disrupt, the Congress must consider the question of
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whether or not such preventive action should be available
to the FBI.

These matters are currently being addressed
by a task force in the Justice Department, including the
FBI, and I am confident that Departmental guidelines and
controls can be developed in cooperation with pertinent
Committees of Congress to insure that such measures are
used in an entirely responsible manner.

Probably the most important question here
today is what assurances can I give that the errors
and abuses which arose under the Counterintelligence
Programs will not occur again?

First, let me assure the Committee that some
very substantial changes have been made in key areas of the
FBI's methods of operations ‘since I took the oath of
office as Director on July 9, 1973.

Today we place a high premium on openness --
openness both within and without the service.

I have instituted a program of open, frank
discussion in the decision-making process which
insures that no future program or major policy decision
will ever be adopted without a full and critical review

of its propriety.
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Participatory management has become a fact
in the FBI.

I have made it known throughout our Headquarters
and Field Divisions that I welcome all employees, regardless
of position or degree of experience, to contribute their
thoughts and suggestions, and to voice whatever criéicisms
or reservations they may have concerning any area of our
operations.

The ultimate decisions in the Bureau are mine,
and I take full responsibility for them. My goal is to
achieve maximum critical analysis among our personnel without
in any manner weakening or undermining our basic command
structure.

The results of this program have been most
beneficial...to me personally...to the FBI's disciplined
performance...and to the morale of our employees.

In addition, since some of the mistakes of the
past were occasioned by direct orders from higher authorities
outside the FBI, we have welcomed Attorney General Edward
Levi's guidance, counsel, and his continuous availability --
in his own words ~- "as a 'lightning rod' to deflect improper
requests." |

Within days after taking office, Attorney General

Levi instructed that I immediately report to him any




requests or practices which, in my judgment, were improper
or which, considering the context of the request, I believed
presented the appearance of impropriety.

I am pleased to report to this Committee as I
have to the Attorney General that during my nearly two
and one-half years as Director under two Presidents and
three Attorneys General, no one has approached me or
made overtures -- directly or otherwise -- to use the
FBI for partisan political or other improper purposes.

I can assure you that I would not for a moment
consider honoring any such request.

I can assure you, too, in my administration of
the FBI I routinely bring to the attention of the Attorney
General and the Deputy Attorney General major policy questions,
including those which arise in my continuing review of our
operations and practices. These are discussed openly and
candidly in order that the Attorney General can exercise
his responsibilities over the FBI.

I am convinced that the basic structure of the
FBI today is sound. But it would be a mistake to think
that integrity can be assured only through institutional
means.

Integrity is a human quality. It depends upon
the character of the person who occupies the office of

Director and every member of the FBI under him.
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I am proud of the 19,000 men and women with
whom it is my honor to serve today. Their dedication,
their professionalism, their standards, and the self-
discipline which they personally demand of themselves
and expect of their associates are the Nation's ultimate
assurance of proper and responsible conduct at all times
by the FBI.

The Congress and the members of this Committee
in particular have gained a great insight into the problems
confronting the FBI in the security and intelligence fields --
problems which all too often we have been left to resolve
without sufficient guidance from the Executive Branch or
the Congress itself.

As in all human endeavors, errors of judgment
have been made. But no one who is looking for the cause
of our failures should confine his search solely to the
FBI, or even to the Executive Branch.

The Congress itself has long possessed the
mechanism for FBI oversight; yet, seldom has it been
exercised.

An initial step was taken in the Senate in
1973 when the Committee on the Judiciary established

a Subcommittee on FBI Oversight. Hearings had been
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commenced, and we were fully committed to maximum
participation'with the members of that Subcommittee.

I laud their efforts. However, those efforts
are of very recent origin in terms of the FBI's history.

One of the greatest benefits of the study
this Committee has made is the expert knowledge you have
gained of the complex problems confronting the FBI. But
I respectfully submit that those benefits are wasted if
they do not lead to the next step -~ a step that I believe
is absolutely essential -~ a legislative charter, expressing
Congressional determination of intelligence jurisdiction for
the FBI.

Action to resolve the problems confronting us
in the security and intelligence fields is urgently needed;
and it must be undertaken in a forthright manner. Neither
the Congress nor the public can afford to look the other
way, leaving it to the FBI to do what must be done, as
top often has occurred in the past.

This means too that Congress must assume a
continuing role, not in the initial decision-making
process but in the review of our performance.

I would caution against a too-ready reliance
upon the Courts to do our tough thinking for us. Some
proposals that have been advanced during these hearings

would extend the role of the Courts into the early stages
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of the investigative process and, thereby, would take
over what historically have been Executive Branch decisions.

I frankly feel that such a trend, if unchecked,
would seriously undermine the independence of the Judiciary
and cast them in a role not contemplated by the authors
of our Constitution. Judicial review cannot be a
substitute for Congressional ovérsight or Executive
decision.

The FBI urgently needs a clear and workable
determination of our jurisdiction in the intelligence
field, a jurisdictional statement that the Congress finds
to be fesponsive to both the will and the needs of the
American people.

Senators, first and foremost, I am a police
officer -- a career police officer. 1In my police experience,
the most frustrating of all problems that I have discovered
facing law enforcement in this country -- Federal, state, or
local ~~ is when demands are made of them to perform
their traditional role as protector of life and property
without clear and understandable legal bases to do so.

I recognize that the formulation of such a
legislative charter will be a most precise and demanding

task.

- 11 -
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It must be sufficiently flexible that it
does not stifle FBI effectiveness in combating the
growing incidence of crime and violence across the
United States. That charter must clearly address the
demonstrated problems of the past; yet, it must amply
recognize the fact that times change and so also do
the nature and thrust of our criminal and subversive
challenges.

The fact that the Department of Justice has
commenced the formulation of operational guidelines
governing our intelligence activities does not in any
manner diminish the need for legislation. The responsibility

for conferring jurisdiction resides with the Congress.

In this regard, I am troubled by some proposals
which question the need for intelligence gathering, suggesting
that information needed for the prevention of violence can
be acquired in the normal course of criminal investigations.

As a practical matter, the line between intelligence
work and regular criminal investigations is often difficult
to describe. What begins as an intelligence investigation
may well end in arrest and prosecution of the subject. But

there are some fundamental differences between these

- 12 -
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investigations that should be recognized -- differences
in scope, in objective and in the time of initiation. In
the usual criminal case, a crime has occurred and it
remains only for the Government to identify the perpetrator
and to collect sufficient evidence for prosecution. . Since
the investigation normally follows the elements of the
crime, the scope of the inquiry is limited and fairly
well defined.

By contrast, intelligence work involves
the gathering of information, not necessarily evidence.
The purpose may well be not to prosecute, but rather
to thwa?t crime or to insure that the Government has
enough information to meet any future crisis or emergency.
The ingquiry is necessarily broad because it must tell
us not only the nature of the threat, but also whether
the threat is imminent, the persons involved, and the
means by which the threat will be carried out. The ability
of the Government to prevent criminal acts is dependent
on our anticipation of those unlawful acts. Anticipation,
in turn, is dependent on advance information -- that
is intelligence.

Certainly, reasonable people can differ on
these issues. Given the opportunity, I am confident
that the continuing need for intelligence work can be

documented to the full satisfaction of the Congress. We
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recognize that what is at stake here is not the interests
of the FBI, but rather the interests of every citizen
of this country. We recognize also that the resolution
of these matters will demand extensive and thoughtful
deliberation by the Congress. To this end, I pledge the
complete cooperation of the Bureau with this Committee
or its successor in this important task.

In any event, you have my unqualified assurance
as Director that we will carry out both the letter and

the spirit of such legislation as the Congress may enact.

- 14 -
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SAC (66-1698) 12/10/75
SA GARRY G. LASH

FILMS

Inasmich as video tapes have been sent to Buffalo
of the dedication of the J. Edgar Hoover Building at Washington,
D.C. and the testimony of Assistant to the Director JAMES
ADAMS before the Senate Intelligence Committee, SA VINCENT
PLUMPTON, JR. contacted CHARLES BOLLMANN, Training Division,
to determine when a video tape machine would be provided
Buffalo by the Burecau. BOLLMAN stated that the earliest
would be late Januwary, 1976.

_ SA PLUMPTON is currently attempting to determine
where such a machine may be obtained locally in order to
showv these films to interested personnel.

(D - 62-2665 (SENSTUDY)
GGL smmw
(2)
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SAC (67-369-K) 11/19/75
SAC RICHARD D. ROGGE

MARY JO COOK

Re SAC memo 11/12/75 and memo of EDVARD P.
GRIGALUS, 11/13/75.

This is to record that at 2:01 A on 11/19/75
Supv. PAUL V. DALY, Legnl Counsel Division, FBIIQ, instructed
that SA GARRY G. LASH should report to Room 3658 at FBIHQ
on Thursday, 11/20/75 for bricfinc prior to interview by
the Legal Counsel of Senstudy.

SA LASH was advised while SAC still oan the
telephone with Mr. DALY and he stated he would obtain
suitable transportation to be in Washington, D.C., on the
morning of 11/20/75.

The above is for record purposes.

L - 62-2065 (SENSTUDY, 75)
1 -~ SAC

1 - ABAC

1 - SA LASH
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Transmit in Via airtel
(Type in plaintext or code) @mcedence)

To: SAC, Albany 12/12/75
(Date)

/jp Director, FBI
1cBUREAU-WIDE INFORMATION PROGRAM, 75-29

TERRORIST STATISTICS

Considerable interest in terrorist statistics was
shown by attendees at the Security Seminar of the Former
Special Agents meeting in Houston, Texas, on 11/7/75, addressed
by Assistant Director W. Raymond Wannall.

In the event you are contacted in regard to such
statistics, they are available on page 6, paragraphs 2 and 5,
of my "Statement on Terrorism," before the Subcommittee on
Internal Security, Senate Committee on Judiciary, November 19,
1975. Information in this statement, previously furnished all
offices, is now public source data.

In addition, further statistical data on terrorism
will be available in January, 1976, in the year-end review of
the FBI Domestic Terrorist Digest and the FBI Police Bulletin.

(Do not type BEYOND THIS MARGIN.)

(This line for LEFT MARGIN.)

2 - All Field Offices
1 - Each Legat

ELMIRA R e (Do not type below this Line.)
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FBI Reveals -
‘Death Threat |
To Politicians

Assoctated Press

WASHINGTON, Dec. 30 —
The FBI disclosed Monday that
a right-wing group has threat-
ened to assassinate. several
prominent politicians, including
the chairmen of congressionial
committees investigating the
CIA and an announced presi-
-dential candidate, . o~——stms

The FBI is investigating the
threat but there have been-no .
arrests, [

An FBI spokesman said the
group, which calls itself Veter-
ans Against Communist
Sympathizers, threatened. to
kill the chairmen of both Sén-
ate and House Intelligence
Committees, Sen., Frank.

Church (D., Ida.)’) and Rep.

j i .y N.' Ly ) . 1

In addition, the group has
threatened F re.d Harris, a
candidate for the Democratic’
presidential nomination, and’

Rep. Ron Dellums (D., Calil.), .
& member of the House Intelli-:

gence Committee, the FBI

spokesman said.

He added that the threat was.-
aimed also at Tim Butz, head
of a Washington-based organ-.
ization which has been publicly
blamed for blowing the cover
of CIA agent Richard Welch,
who was slain last week in.

Greece, Oreianbtrm?

The threat came in a note
delivered to a Houston televi-
sion station by “‘an unidentified
individual’” Dec. 26, according
to the spokesman. He said the
note did not specify why the - -
five were singled out for assas-
sination except to charge that
they wer e “Commumst
sympathxzers '

A spokesman for Sen, Church
said: “We are, aware of the
threat.”’

- Cmesmilenbngall.

- AsAC L
//;“Jb’ /2

—‘dl‘n*_-m'- ——

(Innlcute page, name of
newspaper, city and state.)
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TO: SAC:

[_] Albany

(3 Albuquertue
! Alexandria
{Z] Anchoroge
.1 Atlanta

®

3

] Houstlon

] Indianapolis
.l Jd(,lxson

(-1 Jecksonville

{7} Kansas City

(Copies to Oftices Checked)

3 Oklahoma City
3 Oiraha

{_] Philadelphia
] Phoenix

[T Pittsburgh

L) Bem
] Bonn

[ 1 Brasilia
[} Buenos Aires

{_] Ballimore [‘_'j Knoxville Portland ] Caracas
{_) Binningham  [_] Las Vegas {1 Richmond [__} Hong Kong

,’ Boston {1 Little Rock ] Sacramento j London

j 3 Buffalo {1 Los aAngeles St. Louis T Madrid

§ (] Butle {_] Louisville {] Sait Lake City 1 Manila

) [} Charlotte ] Memphis ] San Antonio 1 Mexico City

1 ] Chicago {1 Miomi ] San Diego 1 Ottawa
{1 Cincinnati 1 Milwaukee {1 San Francisco —] Paris

! {1 Cleveland {1 Minncapolis 1 San Juan 7 Rome

‘ [Z] Columbia {1 Mobile 1 Savannah [ Singapore
] Dallas i) Newark () Seattle [ Tel Aviv
{1 Denver ] New Haven ] Springfield 7 Tokyo
[C] Detroit New Orleans Tompa .

\ (T} El Paso {C) New York City [_] Washington Field

{ 7] Honolulu ] Quantico

{3 Norfolk

Vsl Ll T e Vebimscn

o
H
o)

AR TR T

¥

For appwpriate

{7} action

Retention
[} For information 7 optional

[0 The enclosed'is for your information.
sources, [) paraphrase contents.

(] Enclosed are corrected pages from report of SA
dated .

{1 Surep, by
If used in a future report, ) conceal ail

T,
iR

PRI ALY

Remarks:

ReButel to all SACs and Legats, 12/10/75.
Enclosed for each Office and Legat is

one copy of the transcript of questions which

were asked Mr. Kelley during captioned appearance,

i along with Mr\;)QKelley S answers to those quebtlons.
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FBI Probing -
ﬁarms, Pike =
Death T hreats

WASHIN GTON (UPI)—The FBI said on Tuesday
it is investigating a threat to the lives of Democratic
presidential candidate Fred Harris, three nienibers
of Congress and a magazine editor in retaliation for
the murder of "CIA agent Richard Welch in_Gregce..

The members -of Congress
v}ere Sen. Frank Church, D-
THaho, and Reps. Otis Pike, D-
M.Y., and Ronald Dellums, D-

¢lif,. Church and Pike head .

congressional committees in-
vestigating activities of the
CIA. Dellums is a- member of
the Pike commiftee.

A thretaening letter from the
“Veterans Against Communist
Sympathizers” also named Har-
ris and Tim Butz, a coeditor
of the magazine ‘‘counterspy”

which last year identified Welsh -

as CIA station chief in Peru.
Welsch had been transferred to
Greece.” -
Letter in Houston b

Robert Franck, special agent
in charge of the FBI Houston
office, said the lefter was
delivered to Houston television
station KDOG-TV the day a.fter
Claristmas.

“It was a threat because of
Jthe disclosure of Welch’s iden-
ility which they said led to his

Page 141

illing,” Franck said. “It just
said it was a new ofganization
to step forth in America jand
was condemning to death all
Communists in America £or
their part in Mr. Welch’s death,
It was signed ‘God Bless-
America.’ * - ... . o”
Harris Upset s R ‘

Jim Hightower, a spokesmian
for Harris, said, “We're not
going to put Fred in aw
armored car, He has talked
about abolishing certain covert
intelligence actions. We'll press
right ahead with - out cam-

. paign.”

Hightower said 1{: was “up-
setting” that the FBI had not
informed Harris of the threat’
until his office enquired %abouf it
after hearing it menfioned on &

‘pews broadcast on Tuesday. A

;spokesman for Church said the

isenator’s office knew nothing.of -
the threaf until asked about it 1
by 2 reporter. e —> 3

(Indicate page, name of .
newspaper, city and state.) -
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{1 Bulie
{1 Charlotte
{”] Chicago
[ 71 Cincinnati
[} Cleveland
2] Columbia
[ Dallas
) ] Denver
‘1 [] Detreit
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[‘_Zj For information )

7 [] The enclosed is for your information. If us
scurces, [ paraphrase contents.

{73 Houston

1 Indianapolis

[ Jackson

C 1 Jacksonville

i) Kansas City

[J Knoxvilie

[ Las Vegas

] Little Rock

{_] Los Angeles

] Louisville

] Memphis

1 Miami

[ Milwaukee

] Minncapolis

{_] Mobile

) Newark

{_} New Haven

{_] New Orleans
New York City

[ Norfolk

RE: DIRECTOR'S APPEARANCE
BEFORE SENATE SELECT
ON INTELLIGENCE ACTIV
DECEMBER 10,

ey

Retenti

{7} Enclosed are corrected pages from reporl of SA

optional [} action

(Copies to Qffices Checked}

1 Oklahoma City
Omaha

1 Philadelphia

{3 Phoenix

] Pittsburgh

[} Porlland

1 Richmond

[ Sacramento

[} St. Louis

{CJ Salt Lake City

] San Antonio

L] San Diego

1 San Framcisco

] San Juan

] Savannah

{1 Seatlle

1 Springficld

] Tampa

{—j Washington Field

{7} Quantico

Daie

TO LEGAT:
1 Beirut

[} Bresilia

[} Buenos Aires
{3 Caracas

{3} Hong Kong
{—J London

1 Madrid

{1 Manila

[C3 Mexico City
] Ottawa

My Patia

{C1 Resne

7] Singapore
{1 Tel Aviv
] Tokyo

1/5/76

SO MMT LT
‘WLA.LL-LDJ- LA WM

Activities.

. Remorks: By routing slip dated 12/30/75 and
captioned as above, ali SACs and Legats were
furnished a copy of the transcript of Mr.
Kelley's 12/10/75 appearance before the
Senate Select Committee on Intelligence
Although the data contained in

. the transcript may be made available to news

Tedia representatives, used in answering

! guestions received from citizens, and other-

wise treated as being of a public-source nature,

the Transcript itselr should not be reproduced

{ “For. or aiven to, anyone outside the FBI.
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on °spy Reform

some of which Williresidiy
secret, 'may follow shortly,.

Nétw York Times Ncws Serulca

WASHINGTON——-The Senate Select Com&"ﬂ:—é’

 os=Sxtetligence and . the Ford adminisration have'

, agreed to'work out joint legislative proposals for e
. form of the United - States mtelhgence community,
| | Senate and White House officials said-Saturday. -

The unique plan” to. write
'Tegislation satisfactary to. both
_thé Senate and: President. Ford
wemerged during -a -seiies of
“iprivate anéetings ‘between” ‘Sen.
» Frank-Church, committee: chair-
yman; D-Idaho, ‘Sen. John Tower,
vice ‘chairman, D~Tex, theu'

“House officials- in December

reportedly das Ford's approval

H

e

*key staff aidés..and, senjor ‘White.
;-and, early January. The plan.

It was one of, the . an-
2aas® - M &

nounceraents at a ‘foplevel
White House: meéting on Saturd
day on. intelligence. ‘The closed-
doof session, attended' by the |
prmcipals of the affected .agen-
cies, is the first time that the
. vast options for reform, and re-
organization of intelhgence in
this. country ‘were " gathéred in -
one briefing for “the “fop’ Ievel .
‘ofﬁc\\als and the Presxdent

‘Qrders May Fnlfow ‘

A .series. “of exi twe orders,

senloi whlte House ofhcials
said. .

Joint. sessmns between ex-
ecutive branch’ offieials and
-congressional committees
prepare leglslatxon are unique
in major proposals and have:
beea used mainly to deal only

to:

- with techiical details of legis-
+ lation in the past.

The House Select Committee
on Intelligence refused to. agreé ;
to the joint'sessions; scheduled
next month, A. ‘Searl Field;

* gtaff dxreetor, saxd the Housa

committee wanted to ‘prepare. .

‘it QWL DX OD.O: als, in:,
dependently;. uncoloTedy by "1~

{Indicate pai;e, name of
newspaper, city and state.)
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. fluences. of the’execufive
"brafchs?

Aaron Do nner, commiftee
tcounsel said the chairman,

‘ Rep. Otis G. Pike, DN.Y.; told

o

White House officials ‘There
was no way, ‘never;” that his
co;mmttee would want ‘fo enter
into- suchian agréement,

Somie staff solirces on ‘both

. Sides of :Congress wére wary

. said, “these meetings will just
-give the mte]hgence com, /munity

gbout the joint sessions.

“If you start off with sirong.

Tecommendations,” one | aide

and ‘fhe ‘White. House &/ chance
‘tor water them. down fo.
-nothing.”” ’ ’

However, Church saxd “We
&asarve for the c mrittee the,

N
L N

.

“Tright’ fo Dropnge refotingeven

ac——'—:r_l
though ‘fhe White House may
take a different view.” Sel}mr
‘White House officials ‘said the
Ford  admifistration alsa
“peserved” its rights to dis

“agree with."some: 0f the :com-

4

mittee’s Ieglslatwe proposals.
The ‘feformers complain that
offgcials of the CIA, Defensg
Intelhgence Agency, Federal
‘Bureau, .6f Investigation; Na-
tional - Security Agency and
-others have seen the last year
as” ;nerely a “damage contiol
exer&se” and ‘have not -faced,
the reality ‘that Ford and’ Con~
gress plan‘to. make- permanent,
iundamental changes in' their
operatlon-:—n—-—-s

Z N L. . 7.

Sen. Frank Church
oo o MetS

har

v
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T J uges tee or committees WOUTGTOMALS
S o L . membership and staff" every:
Overhaul ofc. fFomar ™ = &
N Vel' au 0 ;& | ~=The executive branch
) s as .o ! wouldberequired to-inform the
S Pol l CleS L2 oversight group: of all covert,
‘ ’ py LI =4 4 ~1 S actg‘viges, ,bg_llt-dng legalf'c?f%:tl (Indicate page, name of
R T S 3 ¥y activities- could be: stopped: by’ newspaper, city and state.)
' WASHINGTON, Jan, 15 — iii Senate and House or by
Sen, Frank Chur’clt (ﬁ; Idaﬂ) “pofter of e purse SLIiE: o) 10
STl DRAnR LIUICI Ath, M34J <Because the FBT has beén;
' Wednesday -unveiled: planss for¥ gf)pqi:q;i}?g only undgi Qireﬁtivég - :
. a major overhaul of national from the executive branch and;
" The chairman of the Senats, Coner esg’ 8 new law W%ll :be% . Buf'f alo; New York
Intelligence Investigating Comg 7%%’9%36:: 3331 ﬁ%ut cear{y:_ ' '
‘hiftee, said that befora- B PLpowersandduties, . -+
cominittee -goes ‘out of exists, 1§ 0ther comments before .a.
ence. Feb. 29 it-will récommiend/Droghkfast session, with reports:
reforms:along these lingsz™ erif_&sse‘; glh“r‘ l; _— ff -
* ~=Covert operations designed _ T;>8ld tne release of lsts of .
to a}ssasinate fdreign‘fjba%rgﬁigﬁ% eargegtgse :&wigé ‘?czl;xotge?ngg j o
would be prphibited by law.ea JOTIRET 45 'is “**contempt- .
“There would be - £1pt iDI" and must be: probibited; —
‘prohibltion on U, §. .govertPYE¥
operations being used fo Help: “{Fraised Secretary of State}
overthrow any  fresly-sigeter ety Kissinger for rapproch.:
Jforeign.government, — ., - tmept with China, detente with! - —_—
+ <The fact that the U5, ght< e, Soviet Dalon and Middle,
ernment has. legitimate SeEretd Loy, aorarons, but erifl.
which must be. kept: wauld e oo J50, 88 & [COmPIS e
recognized and penalties would, [ReTvenist” whase policies 1, —
‘be .prescribed for Zthe\!léél‘éag"ew@nam’ Chile and Angolai
of schsecrets, . emereagainst the best inferesty
R : - et the U.. S, S
. Rather than have §i:§ .oo,;-.ﬁﬁ 2 LS
'gressional commitjees -d:é-al
rwthith intelligence acﬁlvltie\s in§ pate:  1/15/76
the executive branch, as now,; . Edition:
;'.projvided by law; his ébmmjttegf . " Late City‘
will recommend that & national | Awho:  Complete
~¥vef§ig}t;ﬁ ix_ételligen];;e (ﬁomﬂmiﬁé : Editor:
tee in thé Senate . handle such’ - - . JD
matters exclusively in -thet Tie:  SENSTUDY 75
upper branch, A corresponding ;
committee could be-established,
in the House, but his committee .
'wopld not object to :ong joint: Character; T
-commiittee for both: House and-: . or o :
;@m, - e ; Classifications 62'2665—"’2;‘
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> __ Transmit in Via Adrtel
— e {Type in Bleirtext or codes (Precedencel
To: SAC, Albany 1/14/76
y,l( ) .. o (Dzte)
rom: Director, FBI PERSONAL ATTENWNTION

COST OF RESPONDING TO INQUIRIES FROM

OTHER AGENCIES, CONGRESSIONAL COMMITTEES

AND REQUZESTS UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION
AND PRIVACY ACTS (FOIPA)

As yvou are aware, the ¥BT is currently responding
to inquiries from various Congressional committees and agencies
such as the General Accounting Office. In addition, we are
having to devote ever larger amounts of resources to the
handling of requests under provisions of the FOIPA.

While much of the effort required to process these
matters is‘ expended at FBIHQ, the field offices are increas-
ingly being called on to give responses. From time to time
in the past, the cost of responding tc the inquiry of a
particular committee or agency has been monitored when this was
deemed appropriate.

Since it appears the high volume of incuiries will
continue for the foreseeable future, it is necessary to
provide for an efficient, standardized mechanisim of collecting
cost data and reporting the time spent servicing requests from
21l oversight groups which will be instituted immediately.

The time spent on FOIPA matters will also be reported through
this centralized system. As major inquiries from new groups
are received, the time spent servicing-'these requests should
also be 1eported.

(Do not type BEYOND THIS MAREGIN.)

(Thig line for LERT MARGIN.)

Under this system, each field office will submit
an appropriate communication monthly reporting the time spent

[ Q8]

- Each Field Office

(Do not type below this lire.}
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;Alrtel to Albany
Re: Cost- of Responding to Inqulrle% From . . .

responding to the requests of various groups and handling
FOIPA.matters. This information must be-received by the
fifteenth of the month following the month being reported on

and should be directed to the attention of the Budget and
Accounting Section.

For uniformity, the information should be reported in
the following sample format:

Office: Albany
Month: January, 1976

General Accounting Office
Agent Hours: 21
Clerical Hours: 11

Freedom of Information Act
Agent Hours: 61
Clerical Hours: 13

Privacy Act
. Agent Hours: 17
Clerical Hours: 7

Field offices are not expected to keep detailed
time records. Reliable estimates are acceptable and time
should be reported to the nearest whcle hour.

The groups and activities which are being-monitored
at the present time are as follows:

Senate Select Committee on Intelligence Activities
House Select Committee on Intelligence Activities
General Accounting Office

Freedom of Information Act

Privacy Act

Statistics should be reported on any oversight afforded
to the FBI and should not be restricted to ‘the committees and
agencies described above.

For accountability purposes a report should be submitted
by each field office each month, even if there is littie or
no time to be reported. The fi rst report is to be submitted by
February 15, 1976 for the month of January.

W 54965 DocId:32%8%503 Page 147
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Airtel to Albany .
Re: Cost of Responding to Inquiries From. . .

The adoption of this system will eliminate the
need to send numerous reports on individual groups or projects
each month. Also, the form of data collecticn will now be
uniform. The information obtained will be of value to FBI
management for planning and staffing requirements and will be
useful for budget justification purposes if it becomes
necessary to seek additional personnel to handle-this work.

Your cooperation is appreciated.
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) *Ford* administation
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vnuﬁﬂNGTON W zme

Ford achmmstratmn accused
the House Intelhgence “Com-
mttee of violating ifs oath by
\dl Sclosing top secret ”
-telhgence operations contaxned
in’the ‘committee’s-final report.
, THe reporf has ot beesn
refeased publicly. Press 'reports
-of ‘bpvert operahons covered 'in

“the” report amonnt to “the ob-
yibus* bursting. of the- dam bro-
.tectmg many of our secret

' ogerations -and' activities,” said .
"Céritral’ Intelhgence Dxreebor
' Willlam E. Colby.

'$Thé i committee se enls
nemther able to keep-secrets’ nor
- jtgh ‘agleement,” Colby said.

* A ranking ‘member of ; the .
‘Hobuser committee, Rep. Rohert
N “Giamo, - D-Conn., said ‘He™
it,-s:e 1‘f
1night have leaked the repart in
an effort to diseredit ‘Congreéss”

~~~~~~

therehy cut off mformatlon to
Congress in the futire,
Ts---—-—‘:acopy T
"Tlle New Vork fl‘lmes
.Ieported Monday that it had
‘gbtaired a copy of the stlll-,
,}secret House canimittée report.
| Some” ‘dther news -organizations,
y’have «carried ' stories based on
*%ortmns of the repoff, . |

{The - report  says US m-
telhgence~costs about $10. billion .
a year and says some coveif
ol ratlons sometimes have
been ‘ordered by presidents and
their staffs -over CIA- and State
‘Dept ~opposition:

Tt says t.h én-President
Rlcha1d M. Nxxon, for example,

‘directed the - CTA to -support

Kurdlsh rebels jn Iraq over ob-
jechons from -$he CIA, Secre~ -
s»(ary -of ‘State’ Henty A. Kis-
singer, and- the State Dépt.

“The House committee set to
work Monday on p roposed
recominendations. including ore

“fo abolish a major Pehtagon
')hfglhdence -agency and another

txs—c"éaw-a Jpérmanent House

“ereased Congre°810nal

_unlimited.

’

[ .......-\

Smret%-

In )S"y Data L@aks

mtelhdence cominitiee. :

Without expressing
criticism of Congiess, FBL
Dlrector ‘Clarence Kelley told a
Senate committee that in-
super-‘
vision jeould. ]eopardlze his
agency's. investigative ablhty

“The establishm -ent of*
acress of coh-
gressmeri to BBI secrets -could:’
seriously jeopardize:the flow of*
volunteer information, with s
the life blood of oup investigatives
organization,” Kelley said.

At the White .House, * Press-
Secretary Jon- Nessen said
President Gerald R. Ford has'
not seen the final report -and-

Néssen declined to comiment on.

it. J

But, he said “the ‘premature :

release-of the: plelmunary draft

"of thé committee report is in-
‘violation of the security agree-’

ment which the White House
understood it had. with fhp
committee for .the handling, of

P c]a;sﬂxed material.”.

)

Serious Questions. - .

“This unauthorized release

‘raises . serious -questions about:

" how -classified material can he

handled by Congress when the -

natipnal' seéurity is at’ stake ”_

Nessen said,

The h]up’cest attack came .

-from senior Republican Robert

'\‘I(:Clory of Hlinois as the House-

committee took up’a propqsed
permanent House comm1ttee “tor

operations.
1 must confess tha’c at this

" recomméndatiod to create "a

.oversée seciet intellig encg

pomt T am nof confident “a .

House commxttee could b

trusted with this information;” ;

MeClory said. . 1
Later VIcClory was joined by
several othér House members

_in’.accusing the .committee -of

violating - an agreemerit with,

P -

Foid - by mcludmg secret in-

formabion in its fq_._,_“_...,,mﬂ =nublic |

. Teport,

s

g
& R i
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‘Buries’
WASH]NGTI‘ON (UPI) - The
YHouse Intelhgence Commlttee
gave custody ‘of '2,000. copies of
its blocked report 16. the' Houge
-clerk on Friday and -said it ‘was.
up to him. to decidé What to do’
«with the document. e
The full House, in’ a vietory
for Presxdent Ford, "Thursday
night- voted :246 to- 124 to ‘Ban-
publication. of the 338-page. doc-
-ument -until the ‘White House:
“cer’nﬁed" ‘the removal.of’ c]ass«
1f1ed 1nformahon that‘could damt
age 1 S.._mtelligence actmtles
- An altérnative Was to ﬂag ‘ther
rcoples “with approprlate ‘secuiE
ity markings”. and dlstnbute
them' “only to. persons author-
ized to receivesuch. classiﬁed
‘mformatlon ” .
Rep, Otis Pike, DJN”Y chau-— f
;man of the Intelhgence Com-,
,rmttee, said after- the voter heq
' wwould not submit tI;e report to
+ censorship by ‘the White House
yand the:Cl4,.and the report,now
hvas “buried.? «:—!==a
i The birial vault selected on
‘Friday "was: the-office of House.
:Clerk Ted- Henshow. One ‘token
_printed. copy was delivered to»
: his custody and Z,GOQ fpore.cop-
ies of what was to have been a
10,000-copy press ruil by ‘the
Governiment Printing Office were,
locked under i supervision, -
The report wﬂl be in’a deep
“fréeze unfil -at least Monday,
- although' 1;000 copies. — parts
of which have™héen Teaked to
the-press-«— ate floahng'arc lind =
the White House, the CIA, ]‘BI !
'andrOuTer 2gencies. € e

f5ALCA

f
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“Hotise Panokes
Proposals Lzsted%

- “The reed mmendatlops .ap-

proved 'by the House: Intelligence
- Committee ™ Jon, Tuesday ,ir;a
cluded° .
: —Prohlbmon agamst the CIA.
from utmzmg the media.and re-
hglous and educ...tmnal institu-
tmns for covert activities.-

—A rule that judieial - War- :
. rants Iniist be issued on prob-
~.able cause ‘before an’ mformanh
oF any- other agent may infiltrate
any: domestxc group or assocla-
tlon' : Lo
ant on. I‘BI Chief .+ >~ .=

©=A stlpulatlon {pé FBI divec-

, for-can serve:no:longer thaii two:

pre51dent1al terims and that he.
{ be acconntable to the pl;emdent.‘;

.-only: through the attorney gen-
'eral
‘~<The mtelhgence arms of the
armed -services * he: pmhlblted»
. kfrom -enigaging in-covert action
* within the United States..
* =Classification: -of information ¢
“should be the subject o specific - 2
* legislation yhich, should include:
.a method.of regular declassifica- 4
'txon of seclet\and ,restmcted m-

* .
- N

[N

e
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T0 ALL SACs
FROM DIRECTOR
&ESTIMONY BEFORE HOUSE CIVIL RIGHTS AND CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS
SUBCOMMITTEE FEBRUARY 11, 1976.

THE ATTORNEY GENERAL AND I TESTIFIED BEFORE
CAPTIONED SUBCOMMITTEE TODAY CONCERNING LEGISLATIVE
POLICIES AND GUIDELIRES FOR THE FBI. COPIES OF THE
STATEMENTS PRESENTED TO THE COMMITTEE BY THE ATTORNEY
GENERAL AND ME ARE BEING MAILED TO ALL OFFICES TODAY. FOR

YOUR INFORMATION, THERE‘FOLLOWS A SYNOPSIZED ACCOUNT OF THE
MAJOR AREAS OF THE SUBCOMMITTEE'S QUESTIONS TO ME, TOGETQER
WITH MY RESPONSES: .

(1) IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS REGARDING THE
PREVENTIVE ACTION PROVISION IN THE ATTORNEY GENERAL'S
PRdPOSED GUIDELINES FOR THE FBI WHICH ARE CITED IN HIS
PREPARED STATEMENT, I STATED THAT THE PRIMARY MANDATE OF
LAY ENFORCEMENT IS PREVENTION; THAT WE CANNOT INVESTIGATE
SOLELY "AFTER THE FACT"j; THAT ACTION TO PREVENT LEGITIHATE
DISSENT UNDER OUR DEMOCRATIC FORM OF GOVERNMENT WOULD BE

INTOLERABLE THAT/PRIOR TO TAKING PREVENTIVE ACTION IN A
/sAc @ L=l S 047'

2. ASAE —M;~ ‘ SEARCZHED / INDEYE) ..
3. w06, ol SER mmm /F”_D -7
Lo Doen A 7 R
7 O ! t ‘._’_iq - JL;/.;’}
6. Desi Fil - THEALY /L/,/\)
LAST/ {
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PAGE TWO

DOMESTIC SECURITY CASE TODAY WE WOULD ASCERTAIN THE NATURE

AND EXTENT OF THE THREAT INVOLVED, CONSULT WITH THE DEPARTMENT,
AND REACH A WORKABLE SOLUTION AS TO ANY NECESSARY AND PROPER
ACTION TO BE TAKEN.

(2) REGARDING THE GUIDELINES, QUESTIONS VERE ASKED
CONCERNING MY INPUT (MY RESPONSE WAS THAT THE FBI HAS A
REPRESENTATIVE ON THE GUIDELINES COMMITTEE, AND I RECEIVE
REPORTS FROM TIME TO TIME CONCERNING THE THRUST OF THESE
GUIDELINES) AND WHETHER THE GUIDELINES IN PRESENT FORM ARE
T00 STRICT OR LOOSE (MY RESPONSE WAS THAT THE FBI IS NOT
UNCOMFORTABLE WITH THE GUIDELINES; THAT I CANNOT BROADLY
CATEGORIZE THEM AS STRICT OR LOOSE; THAT THEY ARE STILL
UNDER CONSIDERATION BUT AT THIS POINT ARE NOT TOO RESTRICTIVE).

(3) 1IN RESPONSE TO A QUESTION AS T0 WHETHER THE
DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE SUPERVISES THE FBI, I STATED THAT I
RECOGNIZE THAT IT DOES AND THAT I CAN STATE UNEQUIVOCALLY THAT |
I HAVE A VERY PLEASANT RELATIONSHIP WITH THE ATTORNEY GENERAL
AND THAT WE GET ALONG VERY WELL.

(THE ATTORNEY GENERAL AGREED AND POINTED OUT THAT
THE FBI HAS TO HAVE CONSIDERABLE AUTONOMY, THAT THE FBI
DIRECTOR"S RESPONSIBILITY IS GREAT, AND THAT THE ATTORNEY GENERAL

E: W 34965 DooId:32983503 Page 153




PAGE THREE
HAS GENERAL OVERSIGHT RESPONSIBILITY OVER THE BUREAU. HE NOTED
THAT THE ATTORNEY GENERAL "IS NOT RUNNING THE FBI" =-- GR HE
WOULD NOT HAVE TIME FOR ANYTHING ELSE -~ AND THAT THERE
IS "SOME DISTANCE"™ BETWEEN THE ATTORNEY GENERAL AND THE FBI
DIRECTOR.)

(4) IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS CONCERNING CONTINUED
OVERSIGHT OF THE FBI BY CONGRESSIONAL COMMITTEES, I STATED
THAT SINCE APRIL, 1975, THE FBI HAS DEVOTED 4500 AGENT DAYS
AND 2221 CLERICAL DAYS TO PROVIDE CONGRESS WITH THE INFORMATION
THAT' IT HAS REQUESTED; THAT SOME SOURCES AND INFORMANTS
HAVE BECOME UNWILLING IO URNISH US INFORMATION BECAUSE OF
THE WIDBESPREAD DISCLOSURE OF THE MATERIAL WE HAVE PROVIDED
CONGRESSIONAL COMMITTEES3; THAT THE FBI DOES NOT OBJECT TO
OVERSIGHT ; THAT WE ARE WILLING TO HAVE OVERSIGHT AND
GUIDELINES BUT THAT WE WANT TO DEVELOP SOME BALANCE SO
THAT WE MAY MAINTAIN OUR CAPABILITIES INTACT TO FULLY
DISCHARGE OUR RESPONSIBILITIES.

ALL LEGATS ADVISED SEPARATELY.
END '

ove B L
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THE ATTORNEY GENERAL AND I. TESTIFIED BEFORE
CAPTIONED SUBCOMMITTEE TODAY CONCERHING LEGISLATIVE
POLICIES AKD GUIDELINES FOR THE FBI. COPIES OF THE
STATEMEUTS PRESENTED TO/IHE COMMITIEE BY THE ATTORNEY
GEHERAL AND ME ARE BEING WMAILED TO .ALL OFFICES TODAY, FOR
YOUR INFORMATION, THERE FOLLOWS A SYNOPSIZED AGCOUNT OF THE

[IAJOR AREAS OF THE SUBCOMMITTEE'S QUESTIONS TO ME, TOGETHER

WITH (Y RESPONSES:

(1) IN RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS REGARDING THE
PREVENTIVE ACTION PROVISION IN THE ATTORNEY GENERAL'S
PROPOSED GUIDELINES FOR TﬁE FBI UHICH ARE CITED Ii HIS
PREPARED STATEWENT, I STA?ED THAT
LAY EUFORCEHENT IS PREVENTION;
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DOMESTIC SECURITY CASE TODAY UE WOULD ASCERTAIN THE NATURE

AUD EXTENT OF THE THREAT INVOLVED, CONSULT WITH THE DEPARTHENT,
AND REACH A WORKABLE SOLUTION AS TO AHY UECESSARY AND PROPER
ACTION TO BE TAKEHN,

(2) REGARDING THE GUIDELINES, QUESTIONS WERE ASKED
CONCERNING MY INPUT G4Y RESPONSE WAS THAT THE FBI HAS A
REPRESENTATIVE ON THE GUIDELINES COMMITTEE, AUD I RECEIVE
REPORTS FROM TIME TO TIUE CONGERNING THE THRUST OF THESE
GUIDELINES) AND WHETHER THE GUIDELINES It PRESENT FORH ARE
TOO STRICT OR LOOSE (MY RESPONSE WAS THAT THE FBI IS NOT
UNCOMFORTABLE WITH THE GUIDELINES; THAT I CANNOT BROADLY
CATEGORIZE THEN AS STRICT OR LOOSE; THAT TREY ARE STILL
UNDER COHSIDERATION BUT AT. THIS POINT ARE HOT TOO RESTRIGTIVE),

(3) 1N RESPONSE TO A QUESTION AS T0 WHETHER THE
DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE SUPERVISES THE FBL, 1 STATED THAT I
RECOGUIZE THAT IT DOES AND THAT I CAN STATE UNEQUIVOCALLY THAT
I HAVE A VERY PLEASANT RELATIONSHIP WITH THE ATTORNEY GENERAL
AND THAT WE GET ALONG VERY UELL.

(THE ATTORNEY GENERAL AGREED AliD POINTED OUT THAT
THE FBI HAS TO HAVE COUSIDERABLE AUTONOY, THAT THE FBI
DIRECTOR*S RESPONSIBILITY LS GREAT, AND THAT THE ATTORUEY GEUERAL




PAGE THREE
HAS GEWERAL OVERSIGHT RESPONSIBILITY OVER THE BUREAU, HE YOTED
THAT THE AT%ORNEY‘GENERAL IS HOT RUUNING THE FBI™ == OR HE
WOULD HOT HAVE TIME FOR ANYTHING ELSE -= AND THAT THERE
IS "SOME DISTANCE"™ BETWEEN THE ATTORNEY GENERAL AUD THE FBI
DIREGTOR,) '

(4) 1l RESPONSE TO QUESTIONS CONHCERNING CONTINUED

'OVERSIGHT OF THE FBI BY COHGRESSIONAL COMILTTEES, I STATED

THAT SINCE APRIL, 1975, THE FBL HAS DEVOTED 4500 AGENT DAYS
AUD 2221 CLERICAL DAYS TO PROVIDE CONGRESS WITH THE INFORHATION
THAT IT HAS REQUESTED; THAT SOME SOURCES AND INFORHANTS
HAVE BECOME UNWILLING TO FURNISH US INFORHATION BEGAUSE OF
THE WIDESPREAD DISCLOSURE OF THE MATERIAL WE HAVE PROVIDED
CONGRESSIONAL COMUITTEES; THAT THE FBI DOES NOT OBJECT TO
OVERSIGHIT; THAT UE ARE WILLING TO HAVE OVERSIGHT AND
GUIDELIHES BUT THAT VE WANT TO DEVELOP SOHE BALANCE S0
THAT VE MAY BAINTAIN OUR CAPABILITIES LNTACT TO FULLY
DISCHARGE OUR RESPONSIBILITIES. |

ALL LEGATS ADVISED SEPARATELY.
END
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by Speaker Carl Albert: (D

g

Hoy 'e 5py Unit Leaves
Unpubhshed Report on-

,{

E%{I‘

i Umted?Press Internationab
,é WASHINGTON Feb: 11 — The House, Intelhgenc
Commlttee"'has folded -its: tent; “Ieavmg behmd an
unpublls‘hed report onv“‘atroclous an d horrendous
things” done by the- CIA and FBI and a stack of recom?
mendatlons on hovg to prevent 111ega1 acuvmes and
buses«.‘ 2 - §

e o an fflelal of the

\L“These : rproceedmgs aire:, por ‘an o

closed;” ~:said _-Chairman *Otis; f‘;‘;"t} i rancht dt" degxde(

Pike (D.. N: Y.)'in ending* the at'could:be printe *

&) A !I‘he coinmittee’s: tecommen-:
mmxttee&worlg Tuesday . package. s epprove d

-He “gaye’ membena“ another Lby avote 0”,4

57 5 focyecd any sl miter, . Recommentatofs approved:

mc]uded
have on.a package of approved .- _pyshibition agamst ClAuse
recommendations--and. ‘said- it ¢ gfe: media and religious and,
all would be sent to }he full,

v educatwnal institutions. for oV
‘ Housefor actmn soon

e ert activities,
'ﬁ{_ﬁ MEMBER ,panel's

—A rule that judicial war-

rants raust bé issued: on prob-’

mandate expires at midnight,- able-cause before an informant,

leavmg only the Senate Intelli- .. any. -other agent’ inay nfil-
gence : Committee in business ™

anfit it .also runs out of time at

trate ‘any doxrxestlc group or: as-
the end of-the. mcnth

socxatxon‘
Both commxttees ‘have, pro- - —-A STIPULATION that the

‘posed --permanent House .and’ "FBL directér can séryeé-no long- .
Senate oversight panels. With . er than two ppresidentid} terms,

" the filing of the. House ‘Comriit: and that *he e -accountable to, -

tee’s recommendations; thé. the President only: through the:
~way was opened for a decnsmn attorney general,
. —The mtelhgence arms of
Okla.) on what to do with’ its the armed services be prohxb-‘
contt:oversxal 338—page report, jted from engaging in- covert'
the fruit of a ‘year's action within'the United States
.mvestxgatxons -Class1f1cat ion of mforma-
The:House voted Jan: 30 to. tion should be the sibject’ of-
ban pubhcatlon until President specific legislation w h.i:¢h
Ford had & .¢hance to- deléte should include a method. of
material he thought might regular declassification oft §e-
harm:intelligence activities. - -cret and restricted: mformatlon
Rep. Mike said the document ~ =The FBI's Infernal Secunty
:contains “atrocious and horren- Branch ‘be abolished and the
dous - thmgs" ‘which should. be .counterintelligefice branch be:
‘made pubhc and; “not - swept Tearganized, with its . mission’
under +the rug.” . limited to investigating and
- -countering thwe efforts of

AR ¥

 HE REFUSED-to submit it to: foreign-directed groups and .
‘censorshxp Instead he sent the ~individuals-against the U, S.

2000 printed copies ta the clerk - —The Justice - Department
of the House who locked them® cbuld: order investigations -of

Abuses by CIA, FBI - ?"‘

up pending furthér-action. - . the achivities of terrorist ﬁ:ﬁ FE 19 7F
“There were §uggestxons that group§ -only on susgxcxon, off . FFALO
Rep Albert mhight propose a specific vxolatlons of criminal} Fi 4
“committee; including himself -law and not -on the general} , W
and Democratic and Republi- grounds oj; “Subverswee[ ] g
e%éas ta go over the re: activities.” "’ o Y | )
R R A SRR g L7 WALt <3 T SRR A 1T e IRy by O RRRRRRE
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Guidclines Oppb’sgd e s
o SiGeommittee-
Herman Badillo, D-N.Y.,

FBT Chie
A nounced at the hearing h;a is
" fili Hous luti ing
CAINSE | @O i 3t rton g
FBI guideiines on grounds they
siiﬁ Curbs

are not tough enough.
He condemmned the guidelines
“as so broad as to give license

WASHINGTON (® —

Director Clarence Kelley said activity the FBIL has carried on
on Wednesday that too much up unfil now without the benefit
restrictive legislation over the of guidelines.”

agency's domestic intelligence - “During the past months,” he
activities may hamper its “said, “we have been shecked by
ability to investigate terrorist ithe revelations surrounding
_groups in the future. . Cointelpro operations against

Kelley, in testimony to a Martin Luther-King. If {the new
"House judiciary subcommitiee, guidelines are ever promulgated,
said he endorses FRI .guidelines - exacily the same kind of ac-
proposed by the Justice Dept., 'tivities could be given the
but added that restrictions isanction of vespectability.”
should not go too far. ! Cointelpro was a domestic

“t<vaft™ o emphasize that- mte]hgence program op\.ratmc'
these domestic inielligence in-
vestigations are not undertaken
for the pwrpose of collecting in-
formation on those who hold:
‘unpopular or coniroversial
political views,” Xelley said.
“Their focus is on .conduet, *not
ideas — conduct {hat involves
or is likely to involve a viola- *
lion of federal law.” -

The proposed FBI gmdelmes
prohibit the commission or in- -
stigation by the FBI of criminal i
acts: the dissemination of in-,
formation for the purpose of :
holding an individual or group
up.to scorn, ridicule, or dis-
grace; the dissemination of in-
formation  anonymously or
under false identity; and the‘
dneivenart of vmlex?ee-ﬂ-n—a :

the F'BI disrupted and harassed,

aSl.O e, j M

-

.

Page 159

member Rep..
an--

FBI to exactly the same kinds of.

groups of rjght and left per-

xRt o P

in the 1950s and 1960s in whith |
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Don t hamstrlng

L AR ST

WASHINGTON (AP) — ‘Too- much
‘restrictive legislation over the FBI's
domestic intelligence activities. may
hamper its ability to, investigata ter.
‘rorist groups in the future, FBT
Director Clarence Kelley said
yesterday. .

Kelley, in testimony to a House
judiciary subcommittee, said he
endorses FBI guidelines proposed by
the Justice Department, but -added
that~'restnctlons shouldn’t go too far.

‘I, want ‘to emphasxze that thesé
(domestlc intelligence) investigations
are not .undeitaken for the purpose of
collectmg information on thoses who..'
hold:unpopular or- «controversial politiz
ca} views,™ Kelley. said. "Their focus.,
is‘on conduct not ldeas—conduct tha;
involves . or is .likely -to _invélye a
violation of .federal law.”

‘The; propésed FBI guidelines pro-
hibit-the 'commission or mstlgatlon by
the FBL of -criminal acts; the dis-,
semination: of mfonmqtlon for the. pur -
posesof holdmg an “individual-or group
up' Lo scor; “ridicule, *or . dlsgrace, the
‘disseniination of information anony:-
mously ot under false identity; and-
the incitement of violence. ‘= -

,Rep "Herman Badillo, *D-NY., a.
subcommittee member -said at the
hearxng he is illmg -a House resolution’
asking for rejection of the proposed
FBI guidelines on: grounds they aren}t™

toggg enough.

" Cointelpro’ was a domestic mtelh- ]

M_fnu;ohtxcal purposes "

us, Kelley pleads

He condemned the guidelines “as so )
broad as to give license to exactly the
same kinds of activity the FBI has
carrjed on- up until now without the'
benefit of guidelines."”

“During the past months,” he said,
“we have been shocked by the revela-=
tions surround;ng Comte]pro opera-
“tions against Martin Luther King. If
the: new guldehnes are ever promul-
gated) exactly the same kind of activ:§
ities could be given the sanctxon of
. respectability.” -

gefice program. operating. from the
' 1950s. and -1960s -in- which. the FBI.
disrupted- and. - harrassed -groups of
right-and left ‘persuasions,

But Rep. Don 'Edwards, ‘D-Calif.,
chairman.of: the-civil and constxtutxonf ,
al rights - subcommxttee, said: ‘Atty |
Gen, Edward-‘H. Levi is ‘doing very .
well. on the: draft guldelmes, ‘and ‘he.
intends tochold more:hearings-on new*
“tentative, ‘guxdelmes~ as lthey are
devleoped, -

‘Levi tesufned "yesterday thap thef
White House was.often to. blame for .
FBI harassment: of political dlss1dents =
-and urged. Congress not to restrict: the;

ibureaus survenllance powers. too

severely. . v

Levi said White ~House . pressures
were responsnble for many past inci-
‘dents™'ih whxch the FBI was misused

Vam! My
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Intelligence Probe’s

Certainly President Ford was not be-
ing sevious in offering “all the services
and resources of the executive branch”
{including, apparently, FBI and Internal
Revenue Service agents) to help seal up
the “leaks” of the Select House Intelli-
gence Comamittee’s report, which has
not been made public due to “classified”
material therein.

First.of zll, the leaks haven't all
corze-from the House or its Intelligence
Committtee. but from the executive
branch itself—particularly from former

Director Wiiliam E. Colby of the Central

Inteiligence Agency—despite the state-
ment to reporiers by White House Press
Secretary Ron Nessen that he was con-
fident that the leak in guestion “did not
come out of the execulive branch.” (It
was Committee Chairman Otis G. Pike,
D-N.Y., who prompted the President’s
offer. at least in part, by stating that the

(SRS LT - 4

administration itself might have leaked , . equntry?
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ideshow’ Aspecis
Sideshow’ Aspect

the material to make the commitiee look -

bad.)

Secondly, the President was surely -
being facetious in making his proposal
because he must know that few intelli-
gent members of the intelligence com-

mittee would agree to let the object of -

some of the committee’s investigations
come and do a probe of some of its own
problems.

t

The whole chmg is begmnmg to look !‘

like a “Katzenjammer Kids” scenario..

When the nation has such tremendous
economic problems as heavy unemploy-
ment, the unresolved questions of energy
policy, idle plant capacity, and so forth,
we do not understand why our govern-
mental leaders in Washington, D.C., are
still playing around ‘with this sort of a
sideshow. Why dow’t they cut out the
political games and devote their energies
to the hard-core problems of the

S ema?? 3
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I welcome the opportunity to talk again with this
Subcommittee. During the months since I last testified
here there has been much discussion about various incidents
which I described to you last February 27 involving the
Federal Bureau of Investigation.

The FBI's domestic security investigations have
received the most attention. And much of it has centered on
COINTELPRO, which was revealed to this Subcommittee before I
arrived at the Department of Justice and about which I
provided further details by letter on May 17, 1975, when they
came to my attention.

From the beginning, this Subcommittee has been interested
in the.FBl's domestic security investigations. But it has
also been concerned with the whole range of FBI practices.
During my last appearance before this Subcommittee I promised
to start work preparing guidelines to govern FBI practices in
the future. The preparation of those guidelines has been slow
and- difficult--much slower and more difficult than I had
realized. The problems are complex and important--as important
as any now facing the Department of Justice. I had hoped when
I first appeared before this Subcommittee that I would be

able to present to you at my next appearance a complete set
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of guidelines. This has proven impossible. But progress
has been made in drafting guidelines in several areas. You
have been provided with the most recent draf?s of proposed
guidelines covering White House inquiries, investigations for
congressional staff and judicial staff appointments, the handling
of unsolicited mail, and domestic security investigations.
These draft guidelines cover many of the areas that have been
of greatest concern to this Subcommittee.

Because the statutory base for the operation of the
FBI is not satisfactory, I know the members of this Subcommittee
have been considering what changes it should enact. The
guidelines may be helpful in these deliberations. Before
discussing briefly each of the draft guidelines you have seen,
I would like to make a few points about the question of
statﬁtory changes.

The basic statutory provision concerning the FBI is
28 U.S.C. 533 which provides that the Attorney General may
appoint officials "(1) to detect and prosecute crimes against
the United States; (2) to assist in the prot§ction of the
President; and (3) to conduct such investiga?ions regarding
official matters under the control of the Department of Justice
and the Department of State as may be directed by the Attorney
General." 1In addition, 28 U.S.C. 531 declares that the Federal

Bureau of Investigation is in the Department of Justice. There
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are other statutes, such as the Congressional Assassination,
Kidnapping and Assault Act, which vest in the Bureau éertain
special responsibilities to investigate particuiar criminal
violations. There are also Executive Orders and Presidential
statements and directives placing investigatory responsibility
upon the Bureau.

In some areas--such as domestic security-~the simple
statutory base I have just described is overlaid with a
series of executive orders (for example, Executive Order 10450
concerning the federal loyalty program) and directives dating
back decades. The simplicity of the statute vanishes when
placed in this setting. Mbreover, the authorized work of the
Bureau in terms of crime detection must be seen in the context
of statutes passed by Congress such as the Smith Act, 18 U.S.C.
2385; the seditious conspiracy law, 18 U.S.C. 2384, and the
rebellion and insurrection statute, 18 U.S.C. 2383. I would
like to begin the discussion today by suggesting a few
considerations that should be taken into account in deciding
what statutory changes should be made to define more clearly
the areas of‘the Bureau's jurisdiction and the means and
methods which the Bureau is permitted to use in carrying out
its assigned tasks.

First, there is a temptation to resort to having the
courts make many difficult day-to-day decisions about investigations.

When a Fourth Amendment search or seizure is involved, of
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course, recourse to a court for a judicial warrant is in most
circumstances required. But the temptation is to extend the use
of warrants into areas where warrants are not constitutionally
required. For example, as you know it has been suggested
that the FBI ought to obtain a warrant before using an informant.
Extending the warrant requirement in this way would be a major
step toward an alteration in the basic nature of the criminal
justice system in America. It would be a step toward the
inquisitorial system in thch judges, and not members of the
executive, actually control the inwvestigation of crimes. This
is the system used in some European countries and elsewhere,
but our system of justice keeps the investigation and
prosecution of crime separate from the adjudication of criminal
charges. The separation is important to the neutrality of the
judiciary, a neutrality which our system takes pains to protect.
There is another, related consideration. To require
judges to decide whether particular informants may be used in
particular cases would bring the judiciary into the most
impértant and least definable part of the investigative process.
Even disregarding the problem of delay to investigations and
the burden that would be placed upon courts, we must ask our-
selves whether the control of human sources of information--
which involves subtle, day-to-day judgments about credibility
and personality--is something judges ought to be asked to
undertake. It would place an enormous responsibility upon courts
which either would be handled perfunctorily or, if handled with

care, would place a tremendous burden of work on federal judges.
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In drafting statutory changes, it must be remembered
that rigid directions governing every step in the investigative
process could sacrifice the flexibility that is necessary if
an investigative agency is to adapt to the diverse factual
situations it must Fface. Rigid statutory provisions would
invite litigation at every step in the investigative process.
Such litigation could very well be used by clever individuals
to frustrate legitimate law enforcement efforts without
achieving thbe measure of control for which the statutes were
enacted. As Lord Devlin has saidi/"As soon as anything has
been codified, there is a lawyer-like--but sometimes unfortunate--
tendency to treat the written word as if it were the last
word on the subject and to deal with each case according to
whether it falls on one side or the 6ther of what may be a
finely drawn boundary."

These considerations do not in any way mean that Congress
ought not act to clarify the FBI's statutory base. I want
to emphasize my belief that Congress should do so. The
problems I have mentioned are surmountable. The Department of
Justice is ready to work with Congress in drafting statutes
that will meet the issues that have been raised about the
responsibilities of the FBI.

The proposed guidelines are part of our effort to
cooperate with Congress in meeting its legislative responsibility.

Some of what has been proposed in the guidelines may be useful
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in drafting statutes, Other parfs of the guidelines may
best be left to regulations or Executive Orders, As I said
in my earlier testimony before this Subcommittee, consultation
with you and with other Congressional committees is an
important part of the process by which these guidelines can
be perfected. There will not be complete agreement about what
has been proposed--indeed, within the Department of Justice
there is some disagreement about some provisions--but this is
inevitable and is a necessary part of the road we must travel.
We welcome discussion, which is also essential. Let me then
briefly describe the four proposed guidelines that have been
substantially completed and have been provided to you. Others--
which will cover criminal investigations, use of informants,
counter-intelligence investigations and other areas--are
cgrréntly being drafted by a committee within the Department
chaired by Mary Lawton, Deputy Assistant Attorney General in
the Office of Legal Counsel, and composed of representatives
of the Civil Rights and Criminal Divisions, the Office of
Policy and Planning, thelFederal Bureau of Investigation, and
the Attorney‘General's Office. As new guidelines are drafted
in these areas they, too, will be made available to you.

When I testified before this Subcommittee last
February I described a number of incidents which occurred
in a period dating back more than a decade in which the
FBI was misused for political purposes. I noted that in

most cases we discovered where the White House was involved
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the initiation of an improper request was made by a White
House staff member--acting in the President's name--to a
counterpart in the FBL. These requests were often made
orally. White House staff members in a number of different
positions were involved.

As you know, the FBI conducts Background investigations
of persons being considered for appointment by the President
either to positions in govermment departments or agencies or
to the White House staff. The FBI also checks it files and
sometimes conducts further investigations of persons who will
be in contact with the President or who will be given access
to classified informatioﬁ. The guideline concerning White
House inquiries sets up a procedure--which is already
substantially being followed--which requires that requests
for all such investigations be made in writing by the President
or the Counsel or Associate Counsel to the President. Under
the proposed guidelines the request for an investigation would
have to certify that the person to be investigated has
consented to the investigation with the knowledge that information
gathered in the investigation would be rgtained by the FBI.

The consent provision is important as a mechanism for preventing
investigations in fact sought for political or other purposes
from being initiated in the use of background investigations.
It is also iﬁportant as a protection of the privacy interests

of persons to be investigated. There are provisions requiring
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that access to information provided to the White House be
strictly limited to tbose directly involved in the matter
for which the investigation was initiated. Custodians of
the files in the White House would be required to keep a
list of all persons who were given access. The proposed
guidelines concerning congressional staff and judicial staff
appointments take the same basic approach as the guidelines
concerning White House inquiries.

In addition the White House has been following the
practice, which perhaps should be embodied in the guidelines,
of directing through the Attorney General's Office ali requests
for investigation or for material from Bureau files except
routine background checks. This was not the policy in the
past. It reflects the Attorney General's role, which I
described to you last year, as a lightning rod to deflect
improper requests.

7The proposed guidelines on the White ﬁouse indﬁiries
and on other matters accept the proposition that FBI files
should be destroyed after a reasonable period of time. The
deadlines for destruction of files have not yet been specified,
however, because for administrative reasons these deadlines

must be coordinated throughout the FBI file system.

The last time I appeared before this Subcommittee many
members were concerned about the handling of unsolicited

derogatory information received by the FBI. Unsolicited
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information can be very valuable in law enforcement, as you
know, but the concern has been that allegations about the
private lives and habits of individuals have found their way
into FBI files where they may remain for great lengths of
time as a silent but troublesome invasion of individual
privacy. In my testimony of last February 27, I suggested
that on balance it would be desirable to devise some procedure
under which some information in Bureau files would be destroyed.
The guidelines concerning unsolicited information set up a

procedure for the early destruction of such information when
i it does not relate to matters within the jurisdiction of the
| _federal government or does not make an allegation of a serious
| crime within the jurisdiction of state or local police agencie<ns1:XMLFault xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat"><ns1:faultstring xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat">java.lang.OutOfMemoryError: Java heap space</ns1:faultstring></ns1:XMLFault>